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SPECIALIZING IN:

——

MR. UTZ: Case 3469.
MR. HATCH: Application of Gulf Oil Corporation
for a unit agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico.
MR. KASTLER: I'm Bill Kastler from Roswell,
New Mexico, an attorney, appearing on behalf of Gulf 0il
Corporation., Our two witnesses in this case will be Mr..
Jack P, Cavanaugh and W, T. Penry. Will you please stand and
be sworn?
(Witnesses sworn.)
(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibits
1 through 56 were marked
for identification.)
MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearnaces?

MR. KASTLER: Not in this case.

W. T. PENRY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

0 Please state your name, by whom you are employed,
where, and in what capacity.

A W. T. Penry; I'm employed by the Gulf 0il
Corporation, Roswell, New Mexico, as a geologist.

Q Have you previcuasly appeared as a witness before

the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission or an Examiner
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Hearing of the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission?

A No.

Q Will you please briefly review your educational
background?

A I graduated in 1951 from the Virginia Polytechnical

Institute in Blacksburg, Virginia. I went to work for Gulf

0il Corporation immediately afterwards.

Q In 19512
A In 1951.
Q What has been your practical experience as a

petroleum geologist after graduation?

A I worked as a geologist and geophysicist at the
Gulf Research and Pevelopment Company, Pittsburgh until 1954,
and from then I worked in eastern Venezuela for Gulf from 1954
until 1960, Since that time I have been located in Roswell,
New Mexico with the Gulf 0il Corporation.

Q You have been located in Rosweil since
approvim=tely 1960, Mr. Penry?

A 1961, 1 am not sure of the exact date.

o) Are you familiar with the geology in the southeast
quarter of New Mexico, and more particularly the area in the
vicinity of this proposed Springs Unit Afea?

A Yes, I am.,

MR. KASTLER: Are the witness's qualifications
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MR. UTZ: 1 pelieve they are.

Q (By Mr. Kgastler) Now, M. Penry: will you state
in your own words what the geological picture is pertaining
to the propnsed springs Unit?

% A Yes, I would 1like to introduce gxhibit NO. 1.
This 15 & jocation map showing the outline of the proposed

springs Unit and the proposed 9,000 foot test. 1t's in Bddy

-

*

3
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3
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Eg county New Mexico on the northwestern margin of the pDelaware
— 8° pasin, about seven miles south of Lakewood and eleven niles
as 3% \
a> 5% \ northwest of Carlspad. \
= o
' . * 2 .

= G 6% Spccifically, the proposed test is in the South~
= % i
= 3 EX west of the Northeast,Section 34, in rownship 20 south:
a o 23
- a ==

Range 26 East. Geologically this test would be drilled in the

Upper Pennsylvanian transition zone, 1ocated petween the Basin
and the shelf facies, aS is shown here on the mMap. This test
would be arilled with the anticipation of encountering Cisco

| reef dolomite, which is the prolific reservoir in the
indian Basin field jocated ten miles tO the southwest.

1 would 1ike tc call your attention to the cxross

|  gection A-Al shown on this mapr which connects the proposed

jocation with nearby well control. The existence of CiscoO

reef dolomite in the proposed unit area is indicated by the

reef type gediments that we encountered in our Gculf No. 4

.
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| Seven Rivers Hills Unit, which is located in Section 4 of
| 21 South, 25 East, also in the J. M., Kelly Lake McMillan well,
S . which is located in Section 36 of 2C South, 26 East,
Ti} - 0 You encountered reef in that? '
ij‘ ; A Yes, Cisco reef. If there are no questions on
‘ this map, I would like to introduce the cross section a-al as

Exhibit 2. The legend of the cross section uses conventional
symbols for differentiating the various lithologic units.
The horizontal scale is shown graphically and actually is one

inch equal two thousand feet horizontally, and the vertical

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

scale is one inch equal a thousand feet. The line of
secticn starting on the west goes through the Phillips No. 1

Seven Rivers Hills Unit. The Gulf No. 4 Seven Rivers Hills
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Unit, the proposed location, the J. M. Kelly Lake.McMillan
Unit, and then east to the Ralph Lowe Hanson No. 1 Federal.

Q Reading left to right from the wells on this
Exhibit No. 2, they correspond exactly with the wells as
shown on the cross section line A-Al in Exhibit No. 1, is
that not correct?

A Yes, they do.

Q Go ahead.

A Under the proposed location you can see the

development shown here of the Cisco reef. and as previously

e T - T T rs

mentioned, it was encountered in the J. M. Kelly Lake
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McMillan Unit and in the Gulf No, 4 Seven Rivers Hills Unit.
If there are no crdés sections, I would like to introduce
Exhibit No. 3, which is a structure map showing contours on

the Upper Penn-Cisco structure., The contour interval is 100

feet, the scale is one inch equal 3,000 feet., The control

wells in the area, and you can see that they are rather

numerous, are circled in red, and the datum is posted nearby

the well,
Q I bhelieve you have a total of ten control wells?
A Yes, that’s correct. Some 500 feet of closure is

mapped above a water test in the GCulf No. 4 Seven Rivers
Hills Unit that is located in Section 4 of 21 South, 25 East.

I would also like to point out that on the north end of the
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proposed unit we see in Section 15 of 20 South, 26 East, it
joins against the Pecos River Deep Unit, and you can see this
sketched in with a dashed line on the map.

It starts actually up here in Section 3, comes
down, goes west to Section 4, down, and then half-way through
Section 9 and down the west side of Section 15. If there are
no questions on this map I would like to introduce the final

exhibit -- Excuse me,

Q I would like to ask you a question. Your 4700-foot

centour line appears to quite neatly surround and define the

unit area, doesn’'t it?
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A Yes.

Q Except for this area to the north, which is, as
you say, already unitized under the Pecos River Deep Unit?

A That's true, except for the North Half of
Section 23 where there is a dry hole located.

Q And you have well control to indicate the reason
for that curvature?

A Yes.

0 Mr. Penry, is this being proposed as a unit of

4

eep structures or shalilow structures or as unitization

for all lznds and all zones underneath the surface of the

A I believe it to be all zones.
0 Please go on with Exhibit No. 4.
A No. 4 would be the next exhibit, and it's an

isopach of the Upper Penn-Cisco reef. The contour interval
is 100 feet. The scale is one inch equal 3,000 feet. Here
again, the control wells are circled in red and the isopach
values are shown nearby. We're indicating some 500 feet of
reef development through the proposed unit area.
MR. UTZ: You've only contoured the area over
which you have reasonable control?
2 Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr., Kastler) BAlso here you seem to have a
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"into the record of this case.

pinchout at the viciﬁity of the South Line of the Pecos |
River Deep Unit.

A That is correct, 1It's controlled by a zero point
in the Adams Bend Well, located in Section 23. The evidence
of reef development through the proposed unit area, to
with the some 500 feet of structural advantage-that I believe
that we can gain as shown on Exhibit 3, in my opinion justifie4
the proposed location, the prcposed test. These are all my
exhibits, if there are any questions.

o) I don't have any.

MR. KASTLER: I would like to move that Exhibits
l, 2, 3 and 4, which were prepared by Mr, Penry, be entered
into evidence at this time.

MR, UTZ: Without objection they will be entered

(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibits 1
through 4 were offered and
admitted in evidence.)

MR. KASTLER: No further questions,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q On vour Exhibit No. 3, Mr. Penry, the control you
have for this nose that you run up into in Sections 10 and 11,
what's the township and range up there?

A That would be in Section 11, that would be 20
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South, 26 East.

0 The control for that nose is entirely based on the
}:: . well in Section 11, is that correct?
f:’ A Principally, yes, sir.
o Q If it wasn't for that there wouldn't be any reason
£or it, vou could just cut across and might have more symmetridal

structure, would you not? -
A That is correct.
Q And the control for all contours inside the

4700-foot contour, you really don't have much control. You

are just kind of guessing at the total thickness, aren't you?
A Well, we have, inside of the 4700~focot contour

there’s no control, vyes, sir. We have tried to use a gradient
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established worked out between say the Gulf well and the well,
the Atlantic Richfiéld well down in Section 11.
0 Well, we hope its thicker than you say it is,
MR. UTZ: Any other questions? 7The witness may

be excused,

{Witness excused.)

J. P. CAVANAUGH

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was .

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:
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—“»"WWMMQMMV‘Aéiéégémgiaké“§5ﬁ; ﬁéﬁé and by whom you are
employed and where and in what capacity.
A My name is J., P. Cavanaugh., I am employed by Gulf

0il Corporation in Roswell, New Mexico as a land man.

Q Have you had past experience handling such unit
operating agreements as Gulf has been directly interested in,
either as an operator or non-operating party?

A Yes, sir, over twelve years,

(o) Have you previously appeared before the New Mexico
Commission and testified as a land man?

A Yes, sir, I have., That was in Case 3215 on
March 10th, 1965,

Q You are familiar with the Springs Unit Agreement
and Unit Operating Agreements?

A Yes, I am,

Q And you have copies of those agreements for
introduction here as Exhibits No. 5 and 6, is that not correct?

A That is correct.

Q Would you please refer to Exhibit A, whiéh is a
portion of the Unit Agreement, which is Exhibit No. 5, and
state how many acres are involved in the proposed Unit
Agreement?

A There are 5,138,59 acres inveclved in the Springs

Unit Area.
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0 Has this same land, to your recollection, hzen
unitized previously?
A Yes, portions of this land, the greater portion

of this land has been unitized previously in the Adams Bend

K
;ﬁ Unit; Pan American was the operator.
. 0 Previous to that had it been unitized, if you
{ know?
A Previous to that it was in the Seven Rivers Hills

Unit where Gulf was operator,

0 Each of those units have terminated and now this

is the next proposed unit?

A Yes. This Unit Operating Agreement at least

supercedes the Adams Bend Operating Unit Agreement.
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0 What is the character of the land within the
unit as to state, faderal or fee acreage?

A In this unit over 93% of the acreage is federal
land and a little over 6% is fee landas. There are no lands
belonging to the State of New Mexico in this unit.

Q "Is there any of the land in the unit area which
at this time you have reason to believe will not be committed
to the unit area?

A Yes. We have been advised by the Continental 0Oil

Company that 592 acres that is located in Section 2, Township

21 South, Ranage 25 East will not be committed due to various
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budgetary problems they have. However, they have given us

an acreage contribution within the unit area of soi=: fee

FAERA

lands that they own,

———w
. 7
4

Q And they have indeed consented to the
nnitization including this land, although they will not commit

their tract No. ~--

A Tract No. 18,

0 Is that a correct statement?

A That is a correct statement.

0 Are there any other lands that will be unccommitted,

to your knowledge?

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

A To my knowledge there are not any other lands

that will be uncommitted lands.
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Q Are you famili:r with the terms and provisions
of the Unit Agreement?

A Yes, sir, I am. This is a federal style Unit
Agreement providing for commencement of drilling operations
within six months after the effective date, drilling to the
objective depth of 9,000 feet,

in order to complete a test

of the Cisco Formation of the Pennsylvanian age. There

will be orderly development drilling conforming to the

federal requlations and the Unit Agqreement.

Q Are there provisions for subsequent joinder by

either working interest owners or royalty owners?




dearnley-meier

NG IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYINTIONS

w
=
<
[
w
o
v

@ PHONE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092

£, NEW MEXICO

PHONE 256-1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQ!)

1203 FIRST INATIONAL BANK EAST @

PAGE 13

A Yes. Prior to the commencement of tgé drilling
of the well any wo:kinq interest owner Or royalty owner may
join after the well is commenced, there is a provision for
subsequent joinder.

o) In the Unit Operating Agreement, which is Exhibit
No. 6, is there the usual provision as to the cost of the test
well, provision for non-consent operations ané so forth;
primarily, 1 am asking you is the cost of the test well agreed
upor: and covered?

A The cost of the test well is agreed upon and is
covered by virtue of this agreement and various agreements

with other companies not a party to these agreements.

Q In your opinion, would the formation cf this unit
be in the interest of protection of correlative rights and
prevention of waste?

A I certainly do think so, and based on the fact
that unit plans are cooperative plans and they provide the
best method of orderly development, payment of cbsts,
allocation of production, and we certainly do believe it
prevents waste.

Q Are there any early-expiring leases?

A Yes. Unfortunately we have quite a number of
early-expiring leases. They are all federal leases that

expire on October 31, 1966. These tracts are Tracts 1 through

___—__—_—,—_//
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12, Tracts 16, 17, 20 and 21, or a total of 16 federal leases
aggregating some 3668 acres,

Q Have the Regiornal Supervisor of 0il and Gas

Sauts

w
L]
™~

Operations and the United States Geological Survey Director
granted any preliminary approval to this unit?
A Yes, by letter dated October 8, 1966, signed by

Arthur Baker, the Director of the United States Geological

dearnley-meier =& v

Survey in Washington, designates this unit area as a local
uhit area.

Q They have indicated that they will grant its final
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' approval prior to October 31, 1966 so that these leases can
g be saved by drilling?
§ A Yes, they have.

0 Do you * %e any royalty owners or other working

interest owner commitments?

A We have all the working interest owner commitments
by virtue of correspondence and letters, not as parties to
these agreements as yet. The royalty owners at this time
have not been contacted, but as is readily obvious, the
United States has consented and they are the greatest royalty
owner in the unit.

0 When do you anticipate drilling will commence?

A We hope to have this well started, certainly

prior to October 30, and we hope that the Commission will
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approve our unit as well as Washington, United States
Geological Survey.
0] Are these agreements and Unit Operating Agreements
labeled Exhibits 5 and 62
A They are.
Q Are they the true copies of the instruments and
exhibits which will be submitted to the government for
final approval?
A Yes, basically they are the instruments th ¢ will
be submitted to the government for final approval.
MR. KASTLER: I would like to move that Exhibits
5 and 6 now be admitted into evidence.
MR. UTZ:

Five and 6 will be entered into the

record of this case.

(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibits
S and 6 were offered and
admitted in evidence.)

MR. KASTLER: That concludes my questions of

kMr. Cavanaugh.

MR. UTZ: Any questions of the witness? The

witness may be excused,

{Witness excused,)

MR. UTZ: Any statements in this case?

MR. XASTLER: No.

MR. UTZ: 1If there are none, the case will be

taken under advisement,
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing ard attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 25th day of October, 1°66,.

E,gg<1// o%fjﬁ,a,,uﬂ/;J1~:7/”‘

NTARY DIRT ¥

A LIEINA L VI ATA N\

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967.

I 4o heredy . nrt*‘y that the to*=ﬂoiny b2

B oGIna nrn i ot of tEe v e s e
BLie ilul L v fenocisg oF 3‘[& 9
Qe oy e Lo RALA B T, 13..@.,6..1
e , Traziner
New Mositou Ull Conscrvatl Cunmission
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EXHIBIT "B"
) SFRINGS UNIT

g ‘ EDDY COUNTY, NEY MEXICO
. (REVISED EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 1, 1967)
SERIAL NO. AND BASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDIKG ROYALTY -~ VORKING THTEREST
TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AiD OWNERSHIP AND OWNERSHIP AND
NO. CESCRIFTICH CF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSZE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE OWNERSHIP PERCENTAGE
1 T.20S. -R.26E. LC-070032-8 Pauline A. Galt Surface to 8900'
Sec. 23: $/2 320.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. Gulf 0il Corporation $750/Acre PP out Gulf 011 Corporation 74.03350%
of 5% Pan American Petroleum Corporation
. 25.000004
Yates Petroleum Corporation
0.96650%
From 8900' to Base Penn
Gulf 0i1 Corporation 50.00000%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
] 50.00000%
Below Base Penn Formation
Gulf 01l Corporation 100.00000%
2 T7.20S.-R.25¢E. LC-070498 . Surface to 8900
ec. 33: Nt/ 150.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. Gulf 011 Corporaticn None Gulf Qil Corporation 74.03350%
Pan American T=troleum Corporation
25.00000%
Yates Petroleum Corporation
0.56650%
From 8900' to Base Penn
. Gulif 011 Corporation 50.00000%
Pan American wmﬂxodmca Corporation
50.00000%
Below Base Penn Formation
Sinclair 011 & Gas Company
100.00000%
3 T.20S. -KR.26¢€E. LC-071847 Cities Service 0il Co. Childress Royalty Surface to 8900’
Sec. 22: N/2 NE/4, 120.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. 7.14286% Co., E.E.Nearburg, Citics Service 0i1 Co. 3.57143%
SU/4 NE/4 “ Gulf 211 Corporation Ann: A.(Nearburg) CGulf 0i1 Corporation 56.03829%
28.57143%  Reischman, Tom Pan American Petroleum noxnowmnAos
Pan Arerican Petroleum Ingram, E.H.Ward- 25.00000%
Corp. 50.00000%  Tr. $750/Acre PP Phillips Petroleum Co. 14. V:uwga
Phillips Petroleum Co. out of 5% Yates Petroleun Cowep. 1.10457%

14.28571%  Foster lorrell 2%
Tracy Clark &
Robert Boiing 1/4%

From 8900' to Base Penn
Cities Service 0il Co. 7.14286%
Gulf 0i1 Corporation 28.57143%

Pan American Petroleum no« oration
iy .00000%
. Phillips Petroleum Co. _p mmmw_x




Sec. 28: S/2 NE/4, SE/4
SE/4,NE/4 NE/S
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56.03829%
Pan American Petroleum
Corp. 25.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.

14.28571%
Yates Fetroleum Corp.

1.10457%

Reischman, Tom
Ingram, E.H.Ward-
Tr. $750/Acre PP
out of 5%

Foster Morrell 2%
Tracy Clark &
Robert Boling 1/4%

. EXHIBIT "B" - SPRINGS UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO PAGE 2
. SERIAL NO. AND BASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND QWNERSHIP AND OWNERSRHIP AND
N0, DESCRIPTION GF LAND ACRES  DATE OF LEASE _FERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE OWNERSHIP PERCENTAGE
3 Below Base Penn Formation
Contd Cities Service 0il Co. 3.57143%
Gulf 0il1 Corporation 14,28571%
’ Pan American Petroleum Corporation
75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co. 7.14286%
4 T.20S.-R.26E, LC-071847-A - Cities Service 0il Co. Childress Royalty Surface to 8900'
Sec. 22: SE/4 Kc/4 40.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. 50.00000% Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co. 3.57143%
Phillips Petroleum Co. Anna A.(Nearburg) Gulf 0i1 Corporation 56.03329%
50.00000% Reischman, Tom Pan American Petroleum Corporation
O Ingram, E.H.Ward- 25.00000%
Tr. $750/Acre PP Phillips Petroleum Co, 14.28571%
out of 5% Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.10457%
Mwwmmﬁn%Mﬁmmw 2% From 8900' to Base Penn
Rebevt Boiing 1744 Cities Service 01 Co. 7.14206%
N9 Gulf 0i1 Corporation  28.57143%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
50.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co. 14.28571%
Below Base Penn Formation
Cities Service 0i1 Co. 3.57143%
Gulf 0i1 Corporation 14.23571%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.  7.14286%
AHHV 5 T.20S.-R.26E, NiH-03215 Cities Service 0il Co. Childress Royalty Surface to 8900
Sec. 2i: E/2 SE/4 280.00 H.B.P. A1l - U.S.A, 3.57143%  Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co. 3.57143%
Sec. 27: Si/4 Si/4 Gulf 0i1 Corporation Anna A.(Nearburg) Gulf 0il1 Corporation 56.03829%

Pan American Petroleum Corporation

25.00000%
Phillips Patroleum Co. 14.28571%
Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.10457%
From 8200' to Base Penn
Cities Service 0il Co.  7.14285%
Gulf 0i7 Corporation 28,57143%

Pan American Petroleum Coiuoration

14,28571%

Phillips Petroleum Co.
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PAGE 3

Pan fAmerican Petroleum

Corp. 50.00000%

Phillips Petroleum vo.
14.28571%

Ingram, E.H.Ward-
Tr. $750/Acre PP
out of 5%

Foster Morrell 2%
Tracy Clark &
Robert Boling 1/4%

 EXHIBIT “"B" - SPRINES UXIT, ECOY COUNTY, REW KEXICO
SERIAL KO. AND BASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND OWRERSHIP AND OQYNERSHIP AND
NO. DESCRIPTIC! OF LAND ACRES _ DATE OF LEASE _PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE OMNERSHIP_PERCENTAGE
5 Below Base Penn Formation
Contd. Cities Service 0il Co.  3.57143%
Gulf Cil Corporation 14.28571%
) Pan American Petroleum Corporation
. 75.6C000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.  7.14286%
6 ¥=03215-A Cities Service Qi1 Co. Childress Royalty Surface to 8900'
\ 400.00 H.B.P. A1l - U.S.A. 50,00000% Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co.  3.57143%
Sec. 27z E/2 Ii/4 Phillips Petroleum Co. Anna A.(Nearburg) Gulf 0i1 Corporation 56.03329%
Sec. 28z h/2 SE/A, SW/4 50.00000% Reischman, Tom Pan American Petroleum Corporation
AHV SE/4 Ingram, E.H.Ward- 25.00000%
Sec. 33:= SE/4 Tr. $750/Acre PP Phillips Petroleum Co. 14.28571%
out of 5% Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.10457%
ﬂwwwm1owWﬁmmWA 2k From 8900' to Base Penn
" Robert Boling 1/4% Cities Service Qi1 Co. 7.14286%
> Gulf 011 Corporation 23.57143%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
50.,00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co. 14.28571%
Below Base Penn Formation
Cities Service 0il Co. 3.57143%
Gulf 0i1 Corporaticn 14.28571%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
. 75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.  7.14286%
AWHV 7 T.20S.-R._26E. NM-03217 Citias Service 0i1 Co. Childress Royalty Surtace to 8900'
moo. “: wz\p 200.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. 7.14286% Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co. 3.57143%
Sec. 27z Ni/4 /4 Gulf Qi1 Corporation Anna A.(Nearburg) Gulf 0il Corporation 56.03329%
28.57143%  Reischman, Tom Pan Awmerican Petroleum Corporation

25.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co. 14,28571%
Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.10457%
From 8900' to Base Penn
Cities Service 01l Co.  7.14286%
Gulf 01l Corporation 28.57143%

Pan American Petroleum Corporation
. 50.00C00%

Phillips Petroleum Co. 14.23571%




EXHISIT "B" - SFRINGS UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO ; PAGE 4

W SERIAL NO. AND BASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
! TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND OWNERSHIP AND  OwRERSHIP AND
, RO.  DISCRIPTION OF LAND ACRES _ DATE OF LEASE = PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE OWRERSHIP PERCENTAGE
7 . | ‘ Bzlow Base Penn Formation
Contd. Cities Service 011 Co.  3.57143%

Gulf 0il1 Corporation 14.28571%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation

75.000C0%
Phillips Petroleum Co.  7.14286%
8 T.20S. - Ni-03217-A - Cities Service 0i1 Co. Childress Royalty  Surface to 8500'
Sec. 22: 320.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. 50.00000% Go., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 031 Co. 3.57143%
Phillips Petroleum Co. Anna A.(Nearburg) Gulf 011 Corporation 55.03829%
50.00000% Reischman, Tom Pan American Petrolcum Corporation
O Ingram, E.H.Ward- 25000003
Tr. $750/Acre PP Phillips Petruleum Co. 14.28571%
out of 5% Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.10457%
Mwwmm.oamwmmwa 2% From 8300' to Base Penn
Robert Boling 1/44 Cities Service 0il Co. 7.14286%
> Gulf 011 Corporation 28.57143%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
50.0C000%
Phillips Petroleum Co. 14.28571%
Below Base Penn Formation
Cities Service 0i1 Co.  3.57143%
Gulf 011 Corporation 14,28571%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.  7.14286%
AHV 3 T.205. -R.2E. N:i-03365 - Cities Service 011 Co.  Childrecs Royalty Surface to 8900
Sec. 21: W/2 NE/4 80.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. 7.14286% Co., E.E.Mearburg, Cities Service 0il Co. 3.57143%
Gulf Qi1 Corpcration Anna A.{Nearburg) Gulf 0i1 Covrporation 55.03329%
28.57143%  Reischman, Tom Pan American Petroleum Ceirporation
Pan American Petroleum Ingram, E.H.Ward- vm ¢C000%
Corp. 50.00000% Tr. $750/Acre PP Phillips Petroleum Co. 14.2857 A
?hillips Petroleum Co. cut of 5% Yates Petroleum Co. d.goao

14.28571%  Foster Morrell 2%
Tracy Clark &
Robert Boling 1/4%

From 8900' to Base Penn

Cities Service 0il Co. 7.14288%

Gulf 0i1 Corporation 28.57143%

Pan American Petroleum Corporation
50.00000%

. ; Phillips Petroleum Co. 14.23571%




EXHIBIT "B - SFRINAS UNIT, EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO PAGE 5
" - SERIAL NO. AND BASIC ROYALTY QVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND OWWERSHIP ARD  OQWNERSHIP AND
N0 BEsCRIFVICH OF LAND - ACRES ATE OF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD . PERCENTAGE  CULERSHIP PERCENTAGE ~
g Szse Penn Foriation

Contd. nmﬁqu Service 011 Co. 3.57143%
Gulf 0il1 Corporation 14. momwda
: Pan American Petroleum Corporation

75. oo:oox
Phillips Petroleum Co.  7.14236%
10 7.208 -R.2E. A-03365-A Cities Service 011 Co. Childress Royalty Surface to 8900’
Sec. Zi: /2 hE/s 80.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. 50.00000% Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co. 3.57143%
Phillips Petroleum Co. Anna A.(Nearburg) Gulf Qi1 Corporation 56.03825%
50.0C000%  Reischman, Tom Pan American Petroleum Corperzvion
O | Ingran, E.H.Hard- 25.60000%
Tr. $750/Acre PP Phillips Petroleum Co. 14,28571%
out of 5% Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.10457%
mmwmmqo%wﬁmmw_ 2k From §900' to Base Penn
Robert Boling 1/4% Cities Service 011 Co. 7.14236%
Gult 011 Corporation 28.57143%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
50.0C000%
Phillips Petroleum Co. 14.28571%
Below Base Penn Formation
Cities Service 011 Co. 3.57143%
Gulf Qi1 Corporation 14.28571%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.  7.14286%
(O T.205S. -R 2E. N::-038724 Cities Service 0i1 Co.  Peter Q.Nyce,Jdr. & Surface to 8300
Sec. Zi: ~1ioof [o/q SW/4 5.20 10-31-68 A1l ~ U.S.A. Christine P.Nyce Citizs Service 011 Co. 25.03000%
mmmn of Pecos % Gul7 01l nOﬁjo:u¢4@g £3,06583%
Alver Pan Arerican P2lrcicui Corporetion
25.00000%
Yates Pciroleum Corp. 1.93302%

h

Below 8900
Citie- Service 011 Co. 50.00200:%
Pan / ican Feuroleum oc,_HUn,Mo:

50.000




*EXHIBIT "B" - SPRINGS USIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

SERIAL NO. AND BASIC ROYALTY

OVERRIDING ROYALTY

PAGE 6
WORKING INTEREST

TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND QWNERSHIP AND _ozzmwmzhv _ AND .
k0. CESCRIPTICH CF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSEE QF RECORD PERCENTAGE WHERSHIP PERCENTAGE
12 - 205 - & yw £ - : Surface to 8900" .
1. -~ R. ¢bE. . : Gulf 011 Corporation 48.06700
Sec. 27: n/2 St/4 East NM-038124-A Pan American Petroleum Peter Q.Nyce,Jr.& Pan >amxmnm3unmﬁwoqmcs Corporation
of Peccs River 21.00 10-31-68 All - U.S.A.  Corporation Christine P.Nyce 50" 00000%
: 1% Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.93300%
Below 8900’
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
; 100.00000%
13 T. 20 S. - R. 25 €, NM-0225012 , Chevron 0i1 Co. . .
AHV Sec. 341 W/7 SEjE - 80.00  3-31-72 A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf 0i1 Corporation . 12.5% Gulf 011 Corporation  100.00000%
14 T.20S. -R. 26 E. NM-0228979 Surface to 8900°
Sec. 27: SE/4SW/E,; 80.00 2-28-72 A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf 0i1 Corporation The Masi Co. 5% Gulf Ol Corporation  74.03350%
SWi/4 SE/S Pan American Petroleum Corporation
. : 25.00000%
Yates Petroleum Corp. 0.96650%
From 8300' to Base Penn
Gulf 011 Corporation 50.00000%
Pan American Petroleunm Corporation
50.00000%
Below Basc Penn Formation
Gulf 011 Corporation  100.00000%
15 wuemmwmwrw:wnamuw_wr Ni1-0283953A . Surface to 8900
sec, 27:E/2 NE/4 80.00 6-30-72 A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf 011 Corporation ‘David M.Evans 5% Gulif 031 Corporation 74.03350%
AHV Pan American Petroleum Corporation
' . 25.00000%
Yates Petroleum Corp. 0.96650%
from 8900' to Base Penn
Gulf Qi1 Corporation 50.00000%
- Pan American Petroleum Corporation
50.00000%
Below Base Penn Formation
Gulf 011 Corporation  100.00000%
16 T.20S. -R. 26 €. Ni-0338754 Henry D.Galvin Surface to 8900°
eC. 34: /2, W4 RE/A 360.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf Qi} Corporation $500/Acre PP out Gulf 011 Corporation 74.03350%

(Paze to. 6 Rovisel Jivuary 18, 1968, effective Oct. 1, 1967)

of .5% - George D.
Riggs $500/Acre PP
out of 2.25% - Neijl
H.Wills $500/Acre
PP out of 2.25%

Pan American Petroleum Corporation
25.00000%

Yates Petroleum Corp. 0.96650%




EXUIBIT "B" - SPRINGS UNIT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO RGE

,.. ,.
SERIAL NC. AND BASIC ROYALTY . OVERRIDING ROYALTY ATEREST
TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION WD OVWRERSHIP AND  OWHERSHIP
0. DESCRIPTIOM CF LAND ACRES  DATE OF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSEE CF RECORD PERCENTAGE o ERCENTAGE
16 ‘ : . Fl ‘m.,»c..._‘m.ﬁ.m .m_.,.u,o
Contd. Gul{ 011 Corporaii 50.00030%
Pan American wmﬂqogmca Corporation
- 50.C00C0%
Below Base Punn Formation
Gulf 011 roxUOﬁmAJOD 100.00000%
17 T.20S. -R. 26 E. NM-0338758 Pauline A.Galt Surface to 8900'
Sec. 26: £/, 04,672 SW/4 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. Gulf Qil Corporation $500/Acre PP out Gulf 0v1 Corporation 74.03350%
Sec. 34: E/f2 £12,51/4 NE/4 of .5% - George 0.  Pan American Petrolaum Corporation
AHV Sec. 35: E/2,E/2 /2 1,240.00 Riggs $500/Acre PP 25.00000%
out of 2.25% - Neil Yates Petroleum Corp. 0.966507%
IS 35007Acre  ¢rom 900" to Base Pemn
(eNe Gult 01l Corporation 50.00000%
Pan American Petroleum Cornoration
£0.,00000%
. Below Base Penn Formation
Gulf 011 Corporation  100.0C000%
18 T.215.-R 25E. Ni-0454228-A Ervin J.levers
Sec. 2: Lote . thru 16, 592.00 12-31-73 A1t - U.S.A. Continental 0il1 Co. $1000/Acre PP out Continental 0il Co. 100.00000%
incl.: of 3%
19 T.21S. -R, 25 E. _ NM-0558961 . Max W.Coll II 1.25% Gulf 0il Corporation  100.00000%
Sec. 3: Lous 1,3,9 & 16 148.47 1-31-78 A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf Qi1 Corporation N.W.Glade 1.25%
C.H.Spaulding 1.25%
20 T. 20 S. - R. 25 E. BLM-A-026872 Peter Q.Nyce,Jr. & Surface to 8200'
Sec. 27: SW/4 nd/4, 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. Cities Service 0il Co. Christine P.Nyce 1% Cities Sarvice Uil Co. 12.50000%
lying East of Gulf 011 Corporation 61.030247%
Pecos River Pan Anerican Pitrolaun Corporation
Sec. 28: NW/4 RE/4 lying East 25.00000%
of Pecos River 14.00 Yates Patroleum Corp. 1.44978%

from 8900 to Base Penn

Cities Sarvico Qi1 Co.  25.000C05

Gulf 0il Corporatien 25.00000

Pan Amarican Patroleun Corporation
5C.C0CC0;5

Below Base Penn Forimation

Cities Service 0il Co. 50C.00000%
Pan Amarican Petroleun Corporation
: 50.00000%

e e i v e - . e L et e o o i
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S ERRIEIT "B" - SPRINGS UNIT, EQDY COUNTY, NEW zmano PAGE 8
h | SERIAL NG. AID EBASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDIRG ROYALTY WCRKIHG INTEREST
TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION 1D OWKRERSHIP ARD UWKRERSHIP AXD
N0 _DESCRIPTICH OF LAND  ACRES DATE CF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE _ OWNERSHIP PERCENTAGE
21 T.20S. -R. 26 E. BLM-A-026872-A Pan American Petroleum  Peter Q.Nyce,Jr. & Surface to 8900"
Sec. 21t A1l Su/8SE/4 28.00 10-31-68 A1l - U.S.A. Corporation Christine P.Nyce 1% Gulf 0il Corpcration 61.05025%
lying East of Pan American Petroleum Corporation
Pecos River 37.50000%
Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.44975%
From 8900' to Base Penn
Gulf 011 Corporation 25.00000%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
75.00000%
AHV Below Base Penn
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
100.00000%
22 T.20S. - R. 26 E, BLM-A-032236-8
Sec. 260 /2 S Tying 65.50 H.B.P. A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf 0il Corporation ETk 011 Co. 2% Gulf 0i1 Corporation  100.00000%
mmwn of Pecos
River
Sec. 35: W/2 W/2 lying
East of Pecos
River
23 T.20S. -R. 26 E, BLM-A-0426336 Pan American Petroleum Surface to 8900'
Sec. 27: W/2 NE/4 80.00 9-30-73 A1l - U.S.A.  Corporation F.J.Bradshaw % Gulf 011 Corporation 48.06700%
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
50.00000%
Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.93300%
O Below 8900
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
100.00000%
23 Tracts Federal Lands 4,794.17 Acres 93.29738% of Unit Area
24 ﬁ.mwmerhwmu'mm E. 155.50 Fee Lease A1l - T.D. Pan Arerican Petroleum None Surface to 8900’
Sic. mwu Faircnild Farm Trs. 6-25-63 Hardesty Corporation Gulf 0il Corporation  48.06700%
85,726,787,7883,789,790,being Pan American Petroleum Corporetion
all of N/2 S/2 & SE/4 SE/4 50.0C000¢

SAVE & EXCEPT that acreage
lying & b2ing on the left or

- = mt & .
.w\mr oan< 07

cre Pecos River &

m>< % EXCEPT Fairchild Farm .
Tr.723
Tax

uu<ow\qn.:.:ﬂwc_nn cw
rocorced d: <od oc ,Pg.31,
s.Ecdy . & b2in

SR Y8 aties ol 94 /4

™
Dcad

Yates Petroleum Corp 1.93300%

Below 8900

Ban American Petroleum Corporation
100.00000%
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TRACT
NO

25

26

27

28

SERIAL KO. AND

EASIC RQYALTY

OVERRIDING ROYALTY

PAGE 9
WORKING INTEREST

NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AG JRNLKSHTP AND  OWNERSHIP AND

__DESCRIPTICN OF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE OWNERSHIP PERCENTAGE

T. 20 m. - R, 26 E. 16.00 mmm Lease A1l - W.M, Pan American Petroleum None Surface to 8900

Sec. 27: Fairchiid Farm 6-26-68 Truitt Corporation Gulf 011 Corporation  48.06700%

Tr.784, teing approx.the Pan American Petroleum Corporation

North 16 acres of NW/4 SW/4 £0.00000%
Yates Petrcleum Corp. 1.93300%
Below 8900'
Pan American Petroleum Corporation

100.00000%

T.20S. -R. 26 E. 94.01 Fee Lease All - C.L. Pan American Petroleum None Surface to 8900'

Sec. 26: W/2 SH/4 6-27-68 Thacker Corporation Gulf 011 Corporation 48.06700%

Sec. 35: /2 Y/2 Pan American Petroleum Corporation

SAVE & EXCEPT all that part of each of 50.00000%

the above described tracts lying & beiny Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.93300%

on the left or east bank of the Pecos River selow 8900°

mcwwmmﬂwﬂwwomvﬂ Lots 26 & 29 of the Thacker Pan American Petroleum Corporation

100.00000%

uw.muwmwi;luW1uwMLw: 74.75 Fee Lease A1l - C.C Yates Petroleum Corp. None Yates Petroleum Corp. 100.00000%

Sec. Si/4 SE/4 being a 6- 9-€8 Foster

port om the Fairchild Farm

Tr. 781

Sec. 27: SW/4 /4

Sec. 28: NW/4 NE/4 being Fairchild

Farm Trs. 732, 783 & a part of 781,

SAVE & EXCEPT z11 that part of ezch

of the 2bove described tracts lying

& being cn the laft or east bank of

the Pecos River

H.}wbzmx|::m1.mm E. 2.C0 Fee Lease A1l - H.D. Pan American Petroleum None Surface to 8900'

Sec. 35: Lot 26 of Thacker 7- 9-68 Scott Corporation Guif 011 Corporation  48.06700%

Subdivision, a subdivision of
Trs. 791 & 792 of Fairchild Farmlands
Tocated in 4/2 W/2

Pan American Petroleum Covporation

v 50.00000%

Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.93300%

Below 8900

Pan American Petroleun Corporation
100.00000%




PAGE 10

, mx&HuHa WBN - STRINGS UNIT, £CDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO -
SERIAL NO. AND OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING IHTEREST
TRACT NUMBER OF EXFIRATION AND OWNERSHIP AN
N0 _ DESCR.PTION OF LAND  _ ACRES DATE OF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE s:nizxnommmwm:ﬂmawwwﬁzmﬂmmmrtintiu
29 T. 20 S. - R, 26 E. 2.16 Fee lease Al] - George Pan American Petroleum None Surface 10 8900'
Sec. 35: Lot 29 of 7- 2-68 A.Holman Corporation Guif 031 Corporation 48.06700%
Thacker Subdivision, a Pan American Petroleum Corporation
subdivision of Trs.791 & 50.00000%
792 of fairchild Farmlands Yates Petroleum Corp. 1.93300%
located in W/2 W/2 Below 8900"
Pan American Petroleum Corporation
100.00000%
() 6 Tracts zee Lands | 34442 Acres 6.70262% of Unit Area
RECAPITULATION
FECERAL LANDS 4,794.17 ACRES 03.29738% UNIT AREA
FEE LANDS 344,42 ACRES 6.70262% UNIT AREA
5,138.59 ACRES 100.00000% UNIT AREA

TOTAL LANDS

O

e e e A+ AN e A e T T o
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United States Department of the Interior

X .o GEOLOGICAL SURVEY ) f,.-'r /
b ' Drawer 1857 -
L Koawell, New ilexico 8820\
b . .
3 bt
2 December 13, 1974

Guif 011 Company =~ U.S.
Attention: Mr. J., L. Pike
P.0, Drawer 1150

Midland, Texas 79701

Gent lemen:

Termination of the Springs unit agreement No. 14-08-G001-8317, Eddy
b County, New Mexico, pursuant to Section 20 thereof, was approved on this
t' date affective as of January 1, 1975,

Copies of the termination ave being distributed to the appropriate
Pederal offices and you are requested to furnish aotice of this approval

to each party ia interest.

Sincereiy yours,

i %, 0. FREDERICK
: Area 0Oi}! anrd 3as Supervisor

cc:
BLM, Santa Fe (w/cy appln)

. ~-NMOCC, Santa Fe (ltr only)
Bureau of Reclamation, Amarillo, Tx. (ltr only)

Area Geologist (ltr only)
Artesia (w/cy appln)
Accounts

JAGillham:ds




Drawer 1857

Roswell, New Hexicn 83201

Guif 0j1
P. 0. Box 1938
Roswell, Bew Mexico 882G1

Attention: Hr, Willian v.

Gentleaen:

The third revigsion f the Cisco
unit apreecwmt, Eddy County,

Septe=ber 22, 1959

Kastler

participating area for the Springs

Rew Mexico, nuuber 14—08~0001~8817,
Was approved op September 22,

Supervisor, y. s. Geological

1968,

By the third revigion, the

1969 by the Regional 0il and Cag
Survey, effective a8 of Pecember ]

perticipating sres ig eniarged fro:
1.404.87 acres to 1,764.87 acres

¥o. 1 Levers on noncommitte
with am initial potentisl o

condengate per day on Decesber 19, 1588

8,088 to 8,104 feet,

Copies ~f the approwved
appropriate Fadezal of

#ppropriate evidence o

ces

Washington (w/cy of appln.)
Artesia (w/cy of appln.)
NMOCC, Santa Pe {itr. cnly) |
Accounts

application are baing
fices sznd one approved
herewith. You are requested to inforn all

£ this approval,

besed un the cuapletion of weil

d lend in lot 3 sec. 2, T. 21 s., R. 25 E.,
£ 4,400 WP of £88 and 264 bsrielg of

. from the Ciaean Canyon,

digtributed ¢ the
CupY 18 returned
interegted parties with

Sincereiy vours,

oINS RGN
JOHN A. AHDERSGH
Reglonal 011 aud Gss Supervisor

————




UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERICOR
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

urawae: 1657
Enauell, How Mexfco 55201

August 15 1267

Gulf 01! Corporatioa
2. 0. Box 1338
Rogwell, Mew Mexico 88201

Attemntion: Mr. ¥i{lliam V. Kastler

Geatieomns

The fnllowimg deacribed xatifications snd joimders relating 2o
the Springs wnit agreenent, No, 14~-03-001-8817, Rdijy Coumty, Hew
Mexicc., were filed with this office omn Aumgast 1. 1567, by Gulf
Ol1 Corporation:

Yedersl Lsn Dait

m_@_&gm.lg Qwnexr Tract Humber
Eugene E. Sesrburyg 3.4.5,6.7,3, 9 snd 10

E. B, ¥Ward, Dxmcutor snd Testamen-
tary Trustes under the Will of Julis
Brainsard, Deceased 3.4,56,7,8,9 and I0

Copies of the ratificarions and lcimders are being distributed to
the appropriste Yedersgl ocffices. All surplus copies are retarmed
berewits.

Sincerely yours,

(ORIG. SGD.Y CARL C. TRAYWICK

CARL C., TRAYWICK
Acting Oil z2pd Cas Sapervisor

cc
Washisgtom (w/cy. joinders)

BlM, Ssata Pe {w/cy. joimders)
Artesis (w/cy. joinders) / i
WOCC, Semuts Fe (Ltr. omly)

IN REPLY REFER TO:

1 hug 17 fg

"
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olL CONSERVATlON COMMISSION
p. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO . s /
e A
N /‘ I

August 30, 1967

Gulf Oil Joxporatien

p. O. Drawer 1938
Roswell, Nev Mexico 88201

. ATTEWNTION: MNx. W. B. Hopkins

Re: 1967 Plan of Development
Sprinos Unit
pddy County,
Hew Mexico

This is to advise that the Hew Mexico 0Oil Conservation
1967 Plan of Development

1967 for the springs Unmit, Bady County, New

logical Buxvey and the C
state of Nevw Mexico.

Two W copies of the plan ar
Very truly yours,

e returned hexewith.

A. L. FORTER, JEes
gecretary-Director

ALP/JER/bE
cct Cosmissioner of public Lands

smn.mmo

_vn!.tod states Geological Survey
r. 0. Drawer 18%7
Roswell, Nev Mexico 88201



INREPLY REFER 7O,

UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

braver L1857
well, Low fiexico 8oz

June ¢, 3 567

Gulf 041 Corpo:e:ation
P, 0, Draver 1935
Roswall, Hew Moxi. o <3201

Attenrion: Mr. w, B, Hopking
Gcntlemen:

Your 1967 plan of development. dated June 7y, 1867, fo the Springs
unit agreement , Eddy County, Hew lextco, propogsing the drilling

of two Pcmwy!vam‘.an wella, Las been approved oq this date, subjooy
to like 2Pproval by the appropriate State officialg, One of :he
tWo wells wag spudded op February i a0d abandoned A8 a dry holo

Two 2Pproved coples of the plan are encloged,

Sincere.-‘_y yourg

(OR16. sgp ) BiLLY ¢ SHOGER

BILLY J, SHOGER
Acting 0Oy a.d Gaz Supery ',

cc:
Washington (w/cy of plan)
Artesiy (W/cy of plan)

a-w N.M.O.C.C., Santa Fe, (1tr, only)




Gl @il Cerpeoratiomn

ROSWELL PRCDUCTION OISTRICT

W. B, Hopking P.C. Drawer 1938

FTEAT MANASL® June 7’ 1967 Roswall, New Mexico BB201

M. 1. Taylor

COATR LT ER{DUITION
VANRGEF

F.O. Mortiock

TISTEIIY AT CRATIAN
MANAGER

H. A Rankin

CISTRICT SEQVICES MANIGER

United Ststes (Geological Survey
Post Office Drawer 1857
Roswell, New Mexico 8820L

Commissioner of Public Lands
Post Office Box 1148
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

.:§:Secretary-Director

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Qffice Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Plan of Development
Springs Unit
Eddy County, New Mexico
Gentlenen:

Gulf 0il Corporation, the Unit Operator of the Springs Unit; herewith files
for approval the following Plan of Development for the entire calendar year 1967:

By way of history, the Springs Unit No. 1 well, located 1980 feet from the
north line and 1980 feet from the east line of Section 3, T-20-8, R-26-E, Eddy County,
New Mexico, was spud@ed October 27, 1966, and completed December 10, 1966. The well
wag drilled to a total depth of 8800 feet beneath the surface and completed as a
well capable of producing in paying quantities through perforations 8004 - 8062 feet,

The Springs Unit No. 2 well, located 1650 feet from the south line and 754
feet from the east line of Section 27, T-20-S, R-26-E, Eddy County, New Mexico, was
spudded February 10, 1967, and plugged and abandoned on March 15, 1967, after being
drilled as a dry hole to a total depth of 8800 feet beneath the surface.

The Springs Unit No. 3 well, located 1980 feet from the south line and 660
feet from the west line of Section 34, T-20-S, R-26-E, Eddy County, New Mexico, was
spudded May 7, 1967, and is currently drilling with the objective in the Pennsylvanian
formation, being the producing formation in the Springs Unit No. 1 well mentioned abave.

This is to request that the drilling of the Springs Unit No. 2 and Ne. 3
wells be full compliance with the drilling requirements urder the Unit for 1967.
Further time is needed to organize and evaluate the information obtained from drilling
the Springs Unit No. 2 and No. 3 wells.

75

Gul

 J

4



-

o~

United States Geological Survey
« Cormmissioner of Public Lands June 7, 1967
' New Mexico Oil Comservation Commission Page 2

Approval of this Flan of Development by the Secretary-Director of the 0il

S : Conservation Commission, Commissioner of Public Lands, State of New Mexico, and the

Supervisor of the United States Geological Survey is respectfully requested.

Yours very truly,
GULF¥ OIL CORPORATION

W R

District Manager

LY

CW:sz

EXTENSTON TO DECEMBER 31, 1967 APPROVED

Date:

Cil and Ges Supervisor
United States Geological Survey

Date:

E Commissioner of Public Lands for the
% State of New Mexico

G (A2 R e Z0. &7

N )
0il Conservation Commission for the
State of New Mexico

ce; Cities Service 0il Company
Cities Service Building
Bartlesville, Oklahcma T4CO03

Cities Service 0il Compsany Phillips Petroleum Company
; Post Office Box 760 Post Office Box T9l
i Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Midlarnd, Texas T970L
; Attention: Mr. James Holcomdb
Pan American Petroleum Corporation Yates Petroleum Corporation
Post Office Box 1410 309 Carper Building
Fort Worth, Texas 76101 Artesia, New Mexico 88210




GOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico
®il Touservation Tommission

i)
o ""v»\‘o
i

f
. | -
LAND COMMISSiONER o ¥ STATE GEOLOGIST
rorec®

GUYTON B, HAYS
MEMB LR R A. L. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY « DIRECTOR
P. 0. Box 2088

SANTA FE

October 4, 1966

Nr. Bill Kastler Re: Case No. 3469
Gulf 0il corporation Order No.  R-3128
Post Office Box 1938 Applicant:

Roswell, New ‘Mexico

Gulf 011 Corporation

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

l)- £G ﬂa)ﬁu /
A, L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

i/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs ocCc x
Artesia OCC x

Aztec OCC
OTHER




A e B R g v e <2 s

P

s 3
@200 ON Somusaon ;. g

=
W. B. Hopkins -- - ) P.O. Drawer 1938
DISTRICT MANASER . TS S e Ci roswell, New Mexico 88201

M. 1. 1aylor BUZUS L <y LSOO ey

CISTRICT PRODUCTION
MANAGER

F. O. Mortiock

DISTRICY EXPLORATION
MANAGER

H. A, Rankin
CISTRICT SERVICES MANASER

Fr. oo L. Porter, Jr.
Secretery-~-Yirecltor

New Mexico Oil Conservetion Commission
Post Office Box 20868

Santa Fe, New lMexico 87501

Re: Oprings Unit Sgreement, Covering L1l or Parts
of Sections 21, 22, 23, 26, 27, 28, 33, 34 ond
35 of Township Zu Soulh, Range 2O -Hast, and
Sections 2 and 3 of Township 21 3Scuth, dznge 25
Bast, Bddy Counvy, ew Mexico -

Dear Mr. Porter:

Gulf Cil Corporation herevy requests the approval of an exploratory unit
in Eddy County, New Mexico, containing 5,138.55 acres, more or less. The approval
of this proposed unit plan will, in principle, tend to promote the conservaiion of
0il and gas and ithe prevention of waste.

4 reasonavle interpretation of subsurface and selsmic information indicates
that a 9,000-fool test of the Cisco formation of the Pennsylvanian structure is
sufficient to warrant the approval of this proposed Unit. The proposed drillsite is
in the southwest quarter of ihe northeast guarter of 3Section 34, Township 20 South,
Range 26 East.

Gulf 0il Corporation, as the proposed Unit Operator, agrees to file with the
Commission an executed original of the proposed Unit igreement within thirty days after
the effective date therecf, and to observe and obey all further rules and orders of
the 0il Conservation Cormission.

The proposed Unit Area consists entirely of Federal and fee lands, all of
whiecn are covered by oil and gas leases. All parties in interest will be invited to
Jjoin the Unit and tne Unit igreement will be so drawn as to protect the correlative
rignts of all concerned.

It is, therefore, respectfully recuesced that this matter be set for hearing
at some convenient date, possibly on 3eptember 28, 1966.

Yours very truly,

WVK:sz W .—ﬁins E

DOCKET MALLED

j//—é;g/: A




BEFORE THE OIIl. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

- IN THERE MATTER OF THE HEARING

~ CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATICN
- COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3469
Order No. R-3128

'APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
FOR APPROVAL OF THE SPRINGS UNIT AGREE-
. MENT, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

’ ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
‘BY_THE COMMISSION:

“ This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 23, 1966,
'at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Exawminer Elvis A, Utz. ;
i NOW, on this__4th day of October, 1966, the Commission, a |
Hquoruu being present, having considered the testimony, the reccrd, .
'and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised !
“in the premises,

FIRDS:

{1} That due public notice having been given as required by
llw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
,mnttor thereof.

f (2) That the applicant, Gulf Oil Corporation, saeks approval§

‘of the Springs Unit Agreement covering 5138.59 acres, more or lns,l~

‘of Federal and Fee lands described as follows: :

B !

" EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO . 1
SHIP RANGE 2 T M !

Section 211 E/2 Section 28: E/2 :
Section 22: All Section 33: B/2 ;
Section 23: 8/2 Section 34: All %
Section 26: All Section 35: All ;
Section 27: All

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 2?5 EAST, NMP

Section 2: Lots 1 through 16
fection 3: Lots 1, 8, 9, and 16

(3) That approval of the proposed unit agreement should ;
promote the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative
'rights within the unit area.




-2~
CASE No. 3469
Order No. R-3128

1T 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Springs Unit Agreemant is herabv annravad,

(2) That the plan contained in said unit agreement for the
development and operation of the unit area is hereby approved in
principle as a proper conservation measure; provided, however,
that notwithstanding any of the provisions containad in said unit
agreement, this approval shall not be considered as waiving or
relinquishing, in any manner, any right, duty, or obligation which
is now, or may hereafter be, vested in the Commission to supervise
“and control operations for the exploration and development of any
lands committed to the unit and production of oil or gas therefrom.

(3) That the unit operator shall file with the Commission
an executed original or executed counterpart of the unit agreement
within 30 days after the effective date therecf; that in the event
.0of subsequent joinder by any party or expansion or contraction of
‘the unit area, the unit operator shall file with the Commisgsion
"within 30 days thereafter counterparts of the unit agreewent
' reflecting the subscription of those interests having joined or
ratified.

‘ (4) That this order shall become effective upon the approval
‘of said unit agreement by the Director of the United States Geologi-
.cal Survey; that this order shall terminate ipso facto upon the

- termination of said unit agreement; and that the last unit opera-
“tor shall notify the Commission immediately in writing of such
~termination. -

‘ {5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
.antry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

‘ DONE at Santa Fe, Mew Mexico, on the déy and year hereinabove
‘designated. f

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVAT COMMISSION

.

A. L. PORTER, Jr., & Secretary







iN REPLY REFER TO:

UNITED STATES . ;
DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR '
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY

Browaer 1057
Rocuall, itew texico 00201

Fbuuavy LG, 1347

Gulf 041 Corpovation
?. 0, Box 1238
Romes!l!, Hew Mextico 38201

Attention: Hr. Williem V. Kectlen

Gewtilenens

The following described ratifications and joinders relatiny to the
Spriags wailt s, receni Ho. 14-0l-000-0317. Lddy Loualy. New Mexice,
vare filed by Qull Cil Corporation oa Februsry 13 with the Regional
011 esad Cos Suparviesoxr, Roswell, Hew Hexico:

Paderal Lend Onit
Qearridisg Roysity Owner ~Rxpct aber

Childrass Royelty Coupeny 3.4,.5.6,7,%,9, smd 10
Tom L., ot Josm L. Imgram 3,4.5,6,7.6,5, s 10
Robert B, and Mery L. Boling 3,4,5,6,2,8,%, snd 10
Futwr . Hyoe, J7. anxd Christine P, Wyoo 11.12,20, and 21
eury B, sd Irzeme L, Golvin 15
Elk 011 Coapsny 22

Beals Jovalty Quupy if Trect Mber
W, M. and Wilms D. Treitt 25
C. C. md Gladys FPoster 27
George A. eud Msbel €. Nolmsa 29

Tract Beos. 16 amd 22. Yederal leases Now Mexico 0338754 sad BLM-A
032236~-3, raspectively, and fee tracts 25, 27, and 29 erve fully
comaitted by the attached joincexrs effective Merch 1, 1567,

Copiea of the ratifications and loinders sre beiog distributed to
the sppropriate Federal offices. All surpius copies are returmed
harewith.

cey ' Sincerely yours,

Washington (w/cy joinders)
:m. m:/g g:/cy J:;ndﬂ't) {0116, S59) BRLY §. SHOGER
. only)V RLLY J, SHOCER
WOCC, Santa Fe (L " Acting 01l and Gss Supervisor




Docket No. 24-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 28, 1966

. -
9 A.M. -~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING ~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, oOr

CASE 3459:

CASE_3460:

CASE 3461:

CASE 3462:

CASE 3463:

Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

Application of Pennzoil Company for a waterflood project, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant. in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the injec-
tion of water into the Grayburg-San Andres formation thrcugh
eight wells located in Sections 28 and 33, Township 17 South,
Range 33 East, Maljamar Pool, Lea County, New MeXico.

Application of Penroc Qil Corporation for an unorthodox gas
well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks authority to drill and complete a
well at an unorthodox location 1,500 feet from the South and
East lines of Section 19, Township 21 South, Range 24 East,
Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Poocl, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, upon completion of said well in the Upper
Pennsylvanian formation, proposes to abandon its Indian Federal
Well No. 1, located in Unit G of said Section 19, insofar as
the Upper Pennsylvanian formation only is concermned.

Application of Cities Service Cil Company for a unit agreement,
Lea Countv, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~-stylied cause,
seeks approval of its Southeast Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres
Unit Area comprising 1,080 acres, more or less, of State and
Federal lands in Sections 29, 30 and 32, Township 17 South,
Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Cities Service 0Oil Company for a waterflood
project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood
project in its Southeast Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres Unit
by the injection of water into the Grayburg-San Andres forma-
tion through eleven wells located in Sections 29, 30 and 32,
Township 17 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Continental Oil Company for a unit agreement,
Lea CTounty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of its Reed-Sanderson Unit Area comprising 1041
acres, more or less, of Federal and fee lands in Township 20
South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico.



CASE 34603%

CASE 34663

CASE 34672

CASE 3468

bl it
i

CASE 34693

CASE 34702

ir/

a~aaterilood

p1o-

Applicant, n the abowe—styled

watv;flood pxozect
chroadh 13

Application of Ame rada petrcleum Conpo;atlon fov compulso™¥

pooling, Lea county: New MexiCO -« Applicant, in the apove
styled cause. secks ah order paelinq all mineral interests in
the J?ﬁkinS’CiSCO rcol undeﬁlyinq the swW/4 ot gection 19, fown~

ship 9 scuth. Ranie 15 vash; u24a county. NewW Me2x1Co-

county: New MexicQO-

geeks approval of 1t Lovinqton
2325 acre®. metre OF
pownships 16
New MexiCo:

Application

Lea coantyY

seeké appraval of

Appllcation of Gulf oil Corporation fox

county: New Mexico- ppllcan , in the & s
approval of its gprings wnit Avesd comprisinq 5,132 acres, nore
oy 1less: of Fedsral and fe° jands 1D Township =0 South,ﬁ‘

26 gast:
Mexico.

Townahip 21 gouth. Range 25 East:

llmltatlo Ne M2K1ICO» plican a the above~
styled cause gocks AR £X eption to 1e 506 of th2 CommiSSLOn




GCluld @il Corperation

7 &
Cgne 35¢ 7
ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT
W. 8. Hopkins P. Q. Drawer 1938
DISTRICT MANAGER
M. . Taylor Augu't 29’ 1966 Roswell, New Mexico 88201

OISTRICT PRODUCTION
MANAGER

F. O. Mortlock

MANAGER
H. A. Rankin
DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER

Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

Bev Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088

Sents Fe, Nev Mexico 87501

Re: Springs Unit Agreement, Covering All or Parts
of Sections 21, 22, 23, 26, 27, 28, 33, 3% and
35 of Township 20 South, Rangs 26 East, snd
Sections 2 and 3 of Township 21 South, Renge 25
Bast, Blddy County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Gulf Gil Corporation hereby requests the spproval of an explorstory unit
in Bddy County, Bew Mexico, conteining 5,138.59 acres, more or lass. The spproval
of this proposed unit plan will, in principle, tend to promote the conservetion of
oil and gas and the prevention of waste.

A ressonable interpretation of subsurfece and seismic information indicates
that & 9,000-foot test of the Cisco formation of the Pemnsylvanian structure is
sufficient to varrant the approval of this proposed Unit. The proposed drillsite is
in the southwest quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 34, Township 20 South,
Range 26 Esst.

OGulf 041 Corporation, as the proposed Unit Operstor, agrees to file with the
Commission an exscuted original of the proposed Unit Agreement within thirty days after
the effective date thereof, and to observe and cbey all further rules snd orders of
the 011l Conservation Cormission.

The propossd Unit Aree consists entirely of Federal and fee lands, all of
which are covered by oil and gas lssses. All parties in !nterest vill be invited to
Join the Unit and the Unit Agreement will be so drewn as to protect the correlative
rights of all concerned.

It 1s, therefore, respectfully requested that this matter be set for hearing
st some convenient date, possibly on September 28, 1966.

Yours very truly,

- WS
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Quld @il Cerperatieon

ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT

W. 8. Hopkins P. Q. Drawer 1938

. Ir:r?:wyc;;:mau m't 29, 1% Rosweii, New Mexico 88201

QISTRICT PRODULTICN
MANAGER

F. O. Mortiock

OISTIRICT EXFLORATION
MARAGER

. H. A. Rankin
T ot DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER

Wr. A. L. Nmr, Jr.
Saecretary-Director

Now Mexico 0il Comservation Cownission
Post Office Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Springs Unit Agresment, Covering All or Parts
of Bections 21, 22, 23, 26, 27, 28, 33, 3 and
35 of Township 20 South, Range 26 Rast, and
Sections 2 and 3 of Townahip 21 3outh, Benge 25
East, Bidy County, Mew Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Gulf 01l Corporation baredy requests the approval of an exploratory wunit
in My County, Bev Maxico, containing 5,138.59 scres, more or less. The approvel
of this proposed unit plan will, in principle, tend to promote the conservstion of
oll and gas and ths preveation of waste.

A ressonsble interpretation of subsurface and seismic icformstion indicetes
that & 9,000-foot tast of the Cisco formation of the Fennsylvanian structure s
sufficient to warrant the approval of this proposed Unit. The proposed 4rillsite is

in the soutlwest querter of She northeast quarter of Section 34, Township 20 South,
Bange 26 Bast.

Galf 011 Corporation; as the proposed Unit Operstor, sgrees to fils with the
Coomission ar exscuted original of the proposed Unit Agreement within thirty dmys after
the effective date thereof, and to observe and obey all further riles and orders of
the 011 Coneervation Commission.

' The pruposed Unit Ares consists entisely of Federsi and fee lands, all of

vhich are covered by oil and gas leases. All parties in interest will be invited to

Join the Unit and the Unit Agreement vwill be 80 drewn as to protect the correlative
rights of all comcernad.

It is;, therefore, respectfully requested thet this mstter be set for hearing
at some coaverient dete, possibly on 3eptemder 28, 1966.

Yours very truly,

- W RIS
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DEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3469
Order No. R- ,é /,J;f'

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION

FOR APPROVAL OF THE _ SPRINGS
UNIT AGREEMENT, __EDDY _, COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 eiciscic-a.m. on
September 28, 196 6, at Santa Fe. New Mexico, before Examiner

Elvis A, Utz .

A . s
NOW, on this day of O¢febcy  , 1966 , the Commission,
a gquorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the prenises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as regquired by
law. the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.
Gulf 0il Corporation ,

(2) That the applicant,

gseeks approval of the Springs Unit Agreenent
138,59 Stmtey
covering _ 5338. acyres, more or less, of Federal 1lands
and Fee

described as follows:

5 EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
TOWNSHIP J0 _Se-&f RANGE 24 (ool tMPM




(3) That approval of the proposed unit agreement should
promote the prevention of waste and the protection of correlative
rights within the unit area.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Springs Unit Agreement
is hereby approved.

(2) That the plan contained in said unit agreement for the
develorment and operation of the unit area is hereby approved in
principle as a proper conservation measure; provided, however,
that notwithstanding any of the provisions contained in said unit
agreement, this approval shall not be considered as waiving or
relinquishing, in any manner; any right, duty, or obligation which
is now, or may hereafter be, vested in the Commission to supervise
and control operations for the exploration and developmen:- of any
lands committed to the unit and production of oil or gas therefrom.

(3) That the unit operator shall file with the Commission
an executed original or executed counterpart of the unit agreement
within 30 days after the effective date thereof; that in the event
of subsesquent joinder by any party or expansion or contraction of
the unit area, the unit operator shall file with the Commission
within 30 days thereafter counterparts of the unit agreement
reflecting the subscription of those interests having joined or
ratified.

(4) That this order shall become effective upon the approval

of said unit agreement by the =GCommi
Soate—ofdaw-dMexico-—and—the Director of the United States Geologi-
cal Survey; that this order shall terminate ipso facto upon the
termination of said unit agreement; and that the last unit opera-
tor shall notify the Commission immediately in writing of such
termination.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.
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DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SFECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG., * P.O, BOX 1092 o

PHONE 243.6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NAT'ONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 2

MR, UTZ: Case 3469.
MR. HATCH: Application of Gulf 0il Corporation
for a unit agrecement, Eddy County, New Mexico.
MR. KASTLER: I'm Bill Kastler from Roswell,
NMew Mexico, an attorney, appearing on hehalf of Gulf 0il
Corporation. Our two witnesses in this case will be Mr,
Jack P. Cavanaugh and W. T. Penry. Will you please stand and
be sworn?
(Witnesses sworn.)
(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibits

1 through 6 were marked
for identification.)

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearnaces?
MR. KASTLER: Not in this case.

W. T. PENRY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RASTLER:

o] Please state your name, by whom you are employed,
where, and in what capacity.

A W. T. Penry; I'm employed by the Gulf 0il
Corporation, Roswell, New Mexico, as a geologist.

0 Have vou previously appeared as a witness before

the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission or an Examiner
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Hearing of the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission?

A No.

Q Will you please briefly review your educational
background?

A I graduated in 1951 from the Virginia Polytechnical

Institute in Blacksburg, Virginia. I went to work for Gulf

0il Corporation immediately afterwards.

Q In 19512
A In 1951.
Q What has been your practical experience as a

petroleum geologist after graduation?

A I worked as a geologist and geophysicist at the
Gulf Research and Development Company, Pittsburgh until 1954,
and from then I worked in eastern Venezuela for Gulf fxom 1954
until 1960, Since that time I have been located in Roswell,
New Mexico with the Gulf 0il Corporation.

Q You have been located in Roswellysince
approximately 1960, Mr. Penry?

A 1961. I am not sure of the exact date.

Q Are you familiar with the geology in the southeast
quarter of New Mexico, and more particularly the area in the
vicinity of this proposed Springs Unit Area?

_A Yes, I am.

MR, KASTLER: Are the witness's qualifications
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satisfactory?

MR. UTZ: I believe they are.

Q (By Mr. Kastler) Now, Mr. Penry, will you state
in your own words what the geological picture is pertaining
to the proposed Springs Unit?

A Yes, I would like to introduce Exhibit No. 1.
This is a lccation map showing the outline of the proposed
Springs Unit and the proposed 9,000 foot test. It's in Eddy
County, New Mexico on the northwestern margin of the Delaware
Basin, about seven miles south of Lakewood and eleven miles
northwest of Carlsbad.

Specifically, the proposed test is in the South-
west of the Northeast, Section 34, in Township 20 South,

cclegically this test would be drilled in the
Upper Pennsylvanian transition zone, located between the Basin
and the shelf facies, 23 is shown here on the map. This test
would be drilled with the anticipation of encountering Cisco
reef dolomite, which is the prolific reservoir in the
Indian Basin field located ten miles to the southwest.

I would like to call your attention to the cross
section A-Al shown on this map, which connects the proposed
location with nearby well control. The existence of Cisco

reef dolomite in the proposed unit area is indicated by the

reef type sediments that we encountered in our Gulf No. 4
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Seven Rivers Hills Unit, which is located in Section 4 of
21 South, 25 East, alsc in the J. M. Kelly Lake McMillan Well,
which is located in Secticon 36 of 20 South, 26 East.

Q You encountered reef in that?

A Yes, Ciscc rcef, If there are no questions on
this map, I would like to introduce the cross section A-Al as
Exhibit 2. The legend of the cross section uses conventional
symbols for differentiating the various lithologic units,

The horizontal scale is shown graphically and actually is one
inch equal two thousand feet horizontally, and the vertical
scale is one inch equal a thousand feet. The line of

section starting on th: west goes through the Phillips No, 1
Seven Rivers Hills Unit. The Gulf No. 4 Seven Rivers Hills
Unit, the proposed location, the J. M. Kelly Lake McMillan
Unit, and then east to the Ralph Lowe Hanson No. 1 Federal.

Q Reading left to right from the wells on this
Exhibit No. 2, they correspond exactly with the wells as

shown on the cross section line A-Al in Exhibit No. l, is

that not correct?

A Yes, they do.
Q Go ahead.
A Under the proposed location vou can see the

development shown here of the Cisco reef, and as previously

mentioned, it was encountered in tie J. M. Kelly Lake
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mﬁéﬁiilég ﬁnit and in tﬁe Gulf No; 4 SéQén7§i§;£$ éiiiQ“USIE;
If there are no cross sections, I would iike to introduce
Exhibit No. 3, which is a structure map showing contours on
the Upper Penn-Cisco structure. The contour interval is 100
feet, the scale is one inch equal 3,000 feet, The control
wells in the area, and you can see that they are rather

numerous, are circled in red, and the datum is posted nearby

the well.
Q I believe you have a totzl of ten control wells?
A Yes, that's correct. Scme 500 feet of closure is

mapped atove a water test in the Gulf No. 4 Seven Rivers
Hills Unit that is located in Section 4 of 21 South, 25 East.
I would also like to point out that on the north end of the

_______ > N -

sem 2 A - e
proposed unit we

PR U 2 ey W g | P B Y o S . POy DL e A 2 A
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]

joins against the Pecos River Deep Unit, and you can see this
sketched in with a dashed line on the map.

It starts actually up here in Section 3, comes
down, goes west to Section 4, down, and then half-way through
Section 9 and down the west side of Section 15. If there are
no questions on this map I would like to introduce the final

exhibit ~-- Excuse me.

Q I would like to ask you a question. Your 4700-foot

contour line appears to quite neatly surround and define the

unit area, doesn't it?
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A Yes,

Q Except for this area to the north, which is, as
you say, already unitized under the Pecos River Deep Unit?

A That's true, except for the North Half of
Saction 23 where there is a dry hole located.

Q And you have well control to indicate the reason
for that curvature?

A Yes.

Q Mr. Penry, is this being proposed as a unit of
oniy deep structures or shallow structures or as unitization

for all lands and all zones underneath the surface of the

land?
A I believe it to be all zones.
Q Please go on with Exhibit No. 4.
A No., 4 would bhe the next exhibit, and it's an

isopach of the Upper Penn-Cisco reef. The contour interval
is 100 feet, The scale is one inch equal 3,000 feet. Here
again, the control wells are circled in red and the isopach
values are shown neaarby. We're indicating some 530 feet of
reef development through the proposed unit area.
MR, UTZ: You've only contoured the area over
which you have reasonable control?
A Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. KRastler) Also here you seem to have a
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pinchout at the vicinity of the South Line of the Pecos
River Deep Unit.

A That is correct., 1It's controlled by a zero point

in the Adams Bend Well, located in Section 23, The evidence
of reef development through the proposed unit area, together
with the some 500 feet of structural advantage that- Iibelieve
that we can gain as shown on Exhibit 3, in my opinion justifies
the propesed location, the proposed test. These are all my
exhibits, if there are any questions,
0 I don't have any.
MR. KASTLER: I would like to move that Exhibite
1, 2, 3 and 4, which were prepared by Mr. Penry, be entered
into evidence at this time.
MR, UTZ: Without objection they will be entered
into the record of this case.
(Whereupon, Gulf's Exhibits 1
through 4 were offered and
admitted in evidence,)

MR, KASTLER: No further questions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q On your Exhibit No., 3, Mr. Penry, the control you
have for this nose that you run up into in Sections 10 and 11,
what's the township and range up there?

A That would be in Section 11, that would be 20
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Q The control for that nose is entirely based on the
well in Section 11, is that correct?

A Principally, yes, sir.

Q If it wasn‘t £5r that there wouldn't be any reason
for it, you could just cut across and might have more symmetrid
structure, would vou not?

A That is correct.

Q And the control for all contours inside the
4700-foot contour, you really don't have much control. You
are just kind of guessing at the total thickness, aren't you?

A wWell, we have, inside of the 4700-foot contour
there's no control, yes, sir. We have tried to use a gradient
established worked out betweern say the Gulf well and the well,
the Atlahtic Richfieéld well down in Section 11.

c Well, we hope its thicker than you say it is.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions? The witness may
be excused,
(Witness excused,)

J. P. CAVANAUGH

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

ral
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0 | Pléase state your name”ahﬁ‘by ﬁhom-ydﬁ-éf;ww*—_wwgw
employed and where and in what capacity.

A My name is J. P, Cavanaugh, I am employed by Gulf
0il Corporation in Roswell, New Mexico as a land man.

Q Have you had past experience handling such unit
operating agreements as Gulf has been directly interested in,
either as an operator or non-operating party?

A Yes, sir, over twelve years,

Q Have you previously appeared before the New Mexico
Commission and testified as a land man?

A Yes, sir, I have. That was in Case 3215 on
March 10th, 1965.

Q You are familiar with the Springs Unit Agreement
and Unit Operating Agreements?

A Yes, I am.

Q And you have copies of those agreements for
introduction here as Exhibits No. 5 and 6, is that not correct?

A That is correct.

Q Would you please refer to Exhibit A, which is a
portion of the Unit Agreement, which is Exhibit No. 5, and
state how many acres are involved in the proposed Unit
Agreement?

A There are 5,138.59 acres involved in the Springs

Unit Area.
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0 Has this same land, to your recollectioh,Abe;;W
unitized previously?

a Yes, portiona of this land, the greater portion
of this land has heen unitized previously in the Adams Ben3
Unit; Pan American was the operator,

Q Previous to that had it been unitized, if ycu
know?

A Previous to that it was in the Seven Rivers Hills
Unit where Gulf was operator.

Q Each of those units have terminated and now thigs
is the next proposed unit?

A Yes. This Unit Operating Agreement at least
surercedes the Adams Bend Operating Unit Agreement,

Q What is the character of the land within the
unit as to state, federal or fee acreage?

A In this unit over 93% of the acreage is federal
land and a little over 6% is fee lands. There arebno lands
belonging to the State of New Mexico in this unit.

Q Is there any of the land in the unit area which
at this time you have reason to believe will not be committed
to the unit area?

A Yes, We have been advised by the Continental 0il
Company that 592 acres that is located in Section 2, Township

21 South, Range 25 East will not be committed due to various
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budgetary“;;ggi;;;];g;;ﬂg;;;: ﬁ;Qéve;; tﬁ;; ﬂ;ve queérﬁé
an acreage contribution within the unit area of some fee
lands that they own.
Q And they have indeed consented to the
unitization including this land, although they will not commit

their tract No, -~

EXPERT TESTIMONT, DAILY COPY, CONYVENTIONS

| A Tract No. 18,
; Q Is that a correct statement?
A That is a 7. rrect statement.
Q Are there any other lands that will be uncommitted,

to your knowledge?
A To my knowledge there are not any other lands

that will be uncommitted lands,
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Q Are you familiar with the terms and provisions
of the Unit Agreement?

A Yes, sir, I am. This is a federal style Unit
Agreement providing for commencement of drilling operations
within six months after the effective date, drilling to the
objective depth of 9,000 feet, in order to complete a test
of the Cisco Formaztion of the Pennsylvanian age. There

will be orderly development drilling conforming to the

federal requlations and the Unit Agreement.

Q Are there provisions for subsequent joinder by

either working interest owners or royalty owners?
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A Yes, Prior to the commencement of the drilling
of the well any working interest owner or royalty owner hay

join after the well is commenced, there is a provision for

subseguant jcinder.,

Q In the Unit Operating Agreement, which is Exhibit
No. 6, is there the usual provision as to the cost of the test
well, provision for non-consent operations and so forth;
primarily, I am asking you is the cost of the test well agreed
upon and covered?

A The cost of the test well is agreed upon and is
covered by virtue of this agreement and various agreements
with other companies not a party to these agreements.

Q In your opinion, would the formation of this unit
be in the interest of protection of correlative rights and
prcevention of waste?

A I certainly do think so, and based on the fact
that unit plans are cooperative plans and tﬁey provide the
best method of orderly development, payment of costs,
allocation of production, and we certainly do believe it
prevents waste.

Q Are there any early-expiring leases?

A Yes. Unfortunately we have quite a number of
early-expiring leases. They are all federal leases that

expire on Octcber 31, 1966. These tracts are Tracts 1 through
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12, Tracts

L. 17, 20 and 71, ox a total of 16 federal leases
aggregating some 3668 acxes.

Q Have the Regional Supervisor of 0il and Gas
Operations and the United States Ceological Survey Director
granted any preliminary approval to this unit?

A Yes, by letter dated October 8, 1966, signed by
Arthur Baker, the pirector of the United States Geological
survey in washington, designates this unit area as a local
unit area.

Q They have jndicated that they will grant its final
approval prior to October 31, 1966 so that these leases can
be saved by driiling?

A Yes, they have.

¢) po you have any royalty owners or other working
jnterest owner commi tments?

A we have all the working interest owner commitments
by virtue of correspondence and letters, not as parties to
these agreements as yet. The royalty owners at this time
have not been contacted, but as is readily obvious, the
United States has consented and they are the greatest royalty
owner in the unit.

0 When do you anticipate driiling will commen~e?

A We hope to have this well started, certainly

prior to October 30, and we hope that the Commission will

—

__//__

-
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Geological survey.

Q are these agreements and Unit Operating Agreements

japeled Exhibits s and 67

A They are.

Q Are they the true coples of the jnstruments and

exhibits which will be gubmitted to the government for

f£inal approval?

A Yes, pasically they are the jnstruments that will

be gubmitted to the government for final approval.

MR. KASTLER: 1 would 1ike to nove that Exhibits

5 and 6 now be admitted into evidence.

MR, UTa: Five and 6 will be entered into the

record of this case.

(Whereupon. Gulf'. _xhiblts

5 and 6 were of fered and
admitted in evidence.)

MR. KASTLER: That concludes ™Y questions of
Mr. cavanaugh.
MR, UTZ: ANY questions of the witness? The
witness may pe excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. UTZ: Any statements in this case?
MR. KASTLER? No.

MR, UTZ: 1f there are none, the case will be

taken under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalills, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true 2nd correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best-of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 25th day of October, 1966.

7 A=
//'/ Wd/ <7(J «-Lfl_}r_.’./t_/él<ll/’_

NOTARY PUBLIC ¢
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967,

f A2 hereny enrtify that the foregoing is
a eooan s voen o8 ot R proceedings in

bre woomniid
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ATTORNEY ROSWELL

L . T William V. Kastler
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SN The New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

n P. 0. Box 2088
Jhe Sarta Fe, New Mexico 87501

- » "“,1 . - oy N

f Attention: Mr. J. E. Kapteina I S

Re: Springs Unit, Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Pursuant to a recent request I am enclosing herewith for your unit files
: numerous photocopies of instruments pertaining to the Springs Unit which
| is an exploratory unit in Eddy County, New Mexico, on which production
: has been established. The instruments transmitted are more fully identi-
fied as follows:

(1) Certificate of Effectiveness, approval of the U. S. Geological
Survey, approval of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission,
a recorded copy of the Certificate of Effectiveness, Certifi-
cation ~- Determination executed by the Director of the U. S.
Geological Survey, the Unit Agreement, Ratifications by all
Working Interest Owners in the Unit Area with the exception of
Continental 0il Company and Exhibits "A" & "BY,

(2) Unit Operating Agreement (Working Interest Owners' approvals
attached to the Unit Agreement simultaneously approve the
Unit Operating Agreement.) Exhibits "C'", "D" and "E".

(3) Subsequent Joinders of Royalty Owners with transmittal letter
from Billy J. Shoger, Acting 0il & Gas Supervisor of the U. S.
Geological Survey dated February 16, 1967.

(4) Royalty Owmers' Subsequent Joinders filing of which is acknow-
ledged in a transmittal letter from Carl C. Traywick, Acting
0il & Gas Supervisor of the U. S. Geological Survey dated
August 15, 1967.

(5) Correspondence pertaining to the 1967 Plan of Development con-
sisting of State Land Office Letter dated June 9, 1967, U. S.
Geological Survey letter dated June 9, 1967 approving the
attached Plan of Development and 0il Conservation Commission
letter dated August 30, 1967 approving the same.

(6) Copy of Plan of Development dated March 5, 1968 submitted to
1 U. S. Geological Survey which is yet unapproved.




The New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Attention: Mr. J. E. Kapteina

April 5, 1968

Page 2

i:; o (7) Correspondence pertaining to the Initial and Flrst Revision

) of the Participating Area consisting of (a) Gulf's Applica-
S ~ tion dated January 17, 1967 for the approval of the Initial
[ .

e

Participating Area, (b) Gulf's Appllcatlon for the First
Revision of the lnltlal Participating Area dated June 15,

‘ 1967 attached to (c) U. S. Geological Survey's letter dated
[ : August 25, 1967 approving the Initial Participating Area

: ' as of December 10, 1966 and approving the First Revised
Participating Area as of March 1, 1967.

,.
'

(8) Gulf's Application for the Second Revision of the Partici-
pating Area dated February 29, 1968 attached to U. S. Geologi-
cal Survey's letter dated March 29, 1968 approving the Second
Revised Part1c1pat1ng Area effective as of June 1, 1967.

(9) Copy of Revised Exhibit "B" to the Unit Agreement, revised
effective October 1, 1967. [The revision was made necessary
by the assignment of various workxng interests as a result
of the worklng interest owners' apportionment of drilling
costs covering the initial test well, and also cleaning up
various and sundry clerical errors.,]

A e et AT L2

I trust these instruments will satisfy the purposes of completing your
files and I regret that I have not kept you currently supplied with
coples of these instruments. I am taking procedural steps to insure
that in the future as to this and all other Gulf units under your juris-
diction you will be supplied with all pertinent 1nformat10n requests,
etc. which are required.

Very truly yours, ,
William V. Kastler
WVK:eji

Enclosures
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The New Mexico 0il1 Conservation Commission
Attencion: Mr. J. E. Kapteina

April 5, 1968
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(7) Correspondence pertaining to the Initial and Pirst Revisiocn
o of the Participatint Area consisting of (a) Gulf's Applica-
N tion dated Jamsary 17, 1967 for the approval of the Initisl
e e Participating Area (ﬁ) Culf's Applicetion for the First

L Revision of the Initinl Participat Area dated June 13,
S 1967 ac;achggﬁgo (c) Uini. g:o%:giial gurvzzla 1;:;e:rd¢t¢d
- August 25, approv t tial Participat ea

L as of December 10, 1966 and approving the First Revised
Participating Area an of March 1, 1967.

(8) Gulf's Application for the Second Revision of the Partici-
pating Area dated February 29, 1968 attached to U, §, Geologi~
cal Survey's letter dated March 29, 19638 approving the Second
Reviged Psrticipating Area effective &8 of June 1, 1967.

(9) Copy of Revised Exhibit 'B' to the Unit Agreement, revised
effective October 1, 1967, {The revision was made necessary
by the assignment of various working interests as a result

3 of the working futerest owners' apportionment of drilling

coats covering the initisl test well, and also cleaning up

verious and sundry clerical errors.]

filles and I regret that I have not kept you currently supplied

coples of these instruments. I am taking procedurzl steps to insure
that iz the future as to this and all other Gulf unite under your juris-
diction vyou will be supnlied wirh all pertinent informition, requests,
etc. wvhich are requirad.

E& I trust these instruments will gatiefy the purposes of completi:i {§ux
t

Very truly yours,
m., ;W
William V. Kastler

. WVK:eji

L Enclosures




O Q

CERTIFICATE OF EFrFECTIVZENESS
SPRINGS UNIT
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
EFFZCTIVE DATE: OCTOBER 26, 1966

WHIEREAS, a Unit Agreement for tne development and ooe’ation
oi the Springs Unit Area was heretoflore approved by the New Mexico 01l
Conservation Commission in Order No. R-3128 dated October 4, 1966, and
by the Director of the United States Geological Survey on October 26,
1966; and

WHEREAS, Tract No. 18 owned by Continental 01l & Gas Company
was not committed to sald Unit Agreement on the effective date; and

WHEREAS, 1t is desirable that this certificate be executed
as notice of the effectiveness of the Springs Unit.

NOW, THEREFORE, Gulf 0il Corporation as Unit Operator does
nereby declare and certify that said Unit shall be and is effective,
witi the effective date of October. 26l 1966, and that a description j
of the lands as to wnicn said Unit is in erfect is as follows: ’

Township 20 Soutn, Range 26 East, N.M.P.M. :
Section 21. E/2 w
Section 22: All
Section 23: S/2
Secticn 26: All
Secticon 27: All

- Section 28: E/2

Section 33: h/é
Secticn 34%: All

T RS Rk b S p N = e TR ATV

Section 35: All 1

Township 21 South, Range 25 East, N.M,P.M. ¢

Section 2: A1l
Section 3: Lots 1, 8, § and 16

Tract 18 which is not committed to the Unit Agreement covers all of
Section 2, Township 21 Soutn, Range 25 East, N,M,P.M., Eddy County,
New Mexico. The entire Unit covers a total of 5,138.59 acres, more
or less.

-T:Zi\ M,,NESS WHEREQF, thils certificate is executed thils 3Ilst
day of October, f;966.

_ﬁ—T‘— i

., " s 3 LU

o E'L;;'Z.Ef : GULF OIL CORPORATION e AﬁfJ
ATTEST: - ‘ - o T N
@Z@gﬂ/ﬁ e
Ass¢stagt.b retarsy ’ ‘Attorney -in- Faﬂt
STATE OF N ¥3XTCO I ,
COUNTY OF CHAVES I e 8 gy oor |

Tne foregoing instrument was acknowieogeo before me this 31st day
of October , 1966, oy F. 0. MORTLOCK
Attorney-in-Fact for GULF O1IL CORPORATION, a Pennsylvania COPDO“atlon
on veralf: ol :sald corporation
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UNITED STATES NN -<~? %

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR p ‘7g'k33.. !

GEOLCG!CAL SURVEY W e ,/‘ :

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20242 '%\’ e 2 :

\\\}\\. e I

0CT 27 1956

Gulf 0Oil Corporation T

Post Office Box 1933 T |

Roswell, wew Mexico 88201 :

Gentlenmen: I f |
N -/

On October 26, 1966, W. T. Pecora, Dircctor of the Geological ... 7

Survey, approved the Springs unit agrcement, Eddy County, S

New ilexico, filed by your company as unit operator. This
agreement has been designated No. 14-08-0001-8817, and is
effective as of the date of approval.

Enclosed is one copy of the approved unit agrecment for your
records. We request that you furnish all interested principals
with whatever evidence of this approval is deemed appropriate.

Sincerely yours,
I/-.: / } ;0 f 1J é;/ ;
. AR Ay / sl
& AR SR ( AN (7\_—/
For the Dir cifr R
. S
- ,,
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ST ;- ‘Y (”\“\ GOVERNOR
. ' ) ’ \.,J JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

* .

Svinte of Nefn Jlexico

.",
(T ¢ L R G - .
| Coaserontion Uommission

@

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, J1,

LAND COMMISSIONER
GUY Y ON U, HAYS

MEMSER SLCRUETARY » CIRECTOR
rf, O, BOX 2008
SANTA FE&E
October 4, 1966
3 Mr. Bill Kastler Res Case No. 3469
2 Gulf Oil Corporation Oorder No. R-3128
: Post Office Box 1938 Applicant:
- ‘Roswell, New Mexico .
- Gulf 0il Corporation
3 .
L y Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.,

Very truly yours,

Y

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ix/ ' . f

Carbkon éopy of order also sent to: léffg .
bl
Hobbs OCC X ‘ . 0 ) Sl VL
Artesia ocC__x A Lo, 1
». . l.‘, - ‘2 / ‘ﬁp ~
Aztec OCC *bkﬁ' i
—_— i §

OTHER
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DEFORE THE OIL COXNSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MiXICO

IN THE MATTER OF TIIE IEARING
.CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

- COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

Tii& PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3469
Order No. R=-3128

APPLICATION OF GULF OIXIL CORPORATION
FOR APPROVAL OF THQE SPRINGS UNIT AGREE-

- MENT, . EDDY COUNTY, . NEW MEXICO.

-ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION: . : - \

.This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on September 29, 1966,
.at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz.

NOW, on this__4th day of October, 1966, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, - and belng fully advised
1n the premises,

FINDS:

(1} That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

. matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Gulf 0Oil Corporation, seeks approval
of the Springs Unit Agreement covering 5138.59 acres, more or less,
of Federal and Fee lands described as follows:

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
"TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM

) Section 21: E/2 Section 28: E/2

. " Section 22: All Section 33: 'E/2
o Section 23: S/2 - Section 34: All
Section 26: All Section 35: All

.  Section 27: All

.TOWNSHIP;21 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 2: Lots 1 through 16
) Scection 3: Lots 1,.8, 9, and 16

(3) That approval of the prddosed unit agreement ‘should
‘'promote the prevention of waste and the protection of correlat;ve
rights w;thln the unit area.

;
i
t
i
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CASE No. 3469 : ‘ . ' ‘
Order No. R-3128 ] B .

"IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

I

(1) That the Springs Unit Agreement is hereby approved.

T
Meen

(2) That the plan contained in said unit agrecment for the i
development and operation of the unit area is hercby approved in '
principle ‘as a proper conscrvation measure; provided, however,
that notwithstanding any of the provisions contained in said unit

. agreement, this approval shall not be considered as waiving or
relinquishing, in any manner, any right, duty, or obligation which
is now, or may hereafter be, vested in the Commission to supervise
ant control operations for the exploration and development of any i
lands committed to the unit and production of oil or gas therefrom.

(3) . That the unit operator shall file -with the Commission .
an executed original or executed cnunterpart of the unit agreement
‘within 30 days after the effective date thereof; that in the event
.of subsequent joinder by any party or expansion or contraction of
) the unit area, the unit operator shall file with the Commission
’ within 30 days thereafter counterparts of the unit agreement

reflecting the subscription of those interests having joined or
. ratified.

(4) That this order shall become effective upon the approval
of said unit agreement by the Director of the United States Geologi-
" ¢cal Survey; that this order shall terminate ivso facto upon the
termination of said unit acgreement; and that the last unit opera-
"tor shall nctify the Commission immediately in writing of such
termination.

_ (5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the i &
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. ; '
" DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove E- %7
designated. : g
| i’—- e e e e e e s mmmeites am e e e me e e e e . 'l r;
! STATE OF NEW MEXICO |
! OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 4 |
.
| JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman e
B ! “E
e ' i
| GUYTON B. HAYS, Member L
SEAL - . i
esx/ | " A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary ?
: , ‘
' I - T : . . |
Lo z

e e et e me e el e e e e L |
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CHRTIFICATY OF ErrLCTIVENESS
SPRINGS UNIT
=DDY COUNTY, NEW MEXTCO
EFFECTIVE DATE: OCTOBER 2¢, 1966

WHEREAS, a Unit Agreement for the development and operation
of the Springs Unit Area was neretofore approved by the New Mexico 01l
Conservation Commission in Order No. R-3128 dated October 4, 1966, anad
by6ghe Director of the United States Geological Survey on October 26,
1966; and

JHEREAS, Tract No. 18 owned by Continental 01l & Gas Company
was not comm*tteo to sald Unit Agreement on the effective date; and

WHEREAS, it is desirable that this certificate he executed
as notlice ol tne effectliveness of the Springs Unit.

NOW, THEREFORE, Gulf 0il Corporation as Unit Operator does
hereby declare and certify that said Unit shail be and 1s effective,
with the effective date of October 26, 1966, and that a description
of the lands as to wnlich said Unit is in effect is as follows:

n

Township

20 Scuth, Range 26 East,

N.M. P, M.

Section 21: /2
) Section 22: All
Section 23: S§/2
Secticn 26: All
Section 27: All
Section 28: E/2

Section 33: E/Q
Section 3
3

PSS PR A Lo, P A SR TY i m o ~ro TN~ de *T nn ™ nn
1U‘NIID[L.L£) L DA LEL nd[i’)c ﬁ') LD by N Mg Tol¥le
Section 2: All

Section 3: Iots 1, 8, 9 and 16

Tract 18 which is not ccmmitted to the Unit Agreement covers all of
Section 2, Townsnip 21 South, Range 25 East, N.M,P.M., Eddy County,
New Mexico. The entire Unit covers a total of 5,138.59 acres, more
or less.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, tnils certificate is executed this 31st
day of October, 1966.

L“T;_’ - GULF OIL CORPGRATION
ATTEST _
AoSlS ban" (,f’F tary

Re

Attbrney—in—Fact

’ -
i v ~

STATE OF ﬁﬁwfmsxzco . ]

COUNTY OF CHAVES i

Tne foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me tnis 3'st day
of ‘ October , 1966, by F. 0. MORTLOCK s
Attorney-in-Fact t{or GULF OIL CORPORATION, a Pennsylvania corporation,

on bernall.¢i said corporation.

Co fea (/’7
T /V,vgg" T

Notary Pubfic

My f“c*rru v's
Aucust 1

NP PARTIT M
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Pursuant to the authority vested in the Secretary of

———

Interior, under the act xpproved February 25, 1920, 41 Stat. 437,
as amended, 30 U. S. C. Secs. 181, et seq., and delegated to the
Director of the Geological Survey pursuant to Departmental Order
No. 2365 of October 8, 1947, I do hereby:

A, App_ove the attached agreement for the development
and operation of the Springs Unlt Area, State of New Mexlco.

B. Certify and determine that the unit plan of develop-
mént and operation contemplated in the attached agreement 1s
necessary and advissole in the public interest for the purpose of
more properly conserving the natural resources.

C. Certify and determine that the drilling, produclng,

rental, minimum royalty, an

e} - wa e
L'U‘yd-_Lt'y Legywu

ch

leases committed To salid agreement are hereby establisnhed, altered,
changed, or revoked to conform with the terms and condltions of
this agreement.

S 0 5 00%

Dated ’:‘jpj 9 0 5

. RGN
RSy NG Divector, United States GEOlOZical Survey

— .
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30
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32

SPRINGS UNIT AREA

COUNTY OF EDDY

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

NO.

720

THIS AGREEMENT, entered into as of the day of

(Op i Bea>

ratifying, or consenting hereto, and herein referred to as the

, 1966, by and between the parties subscribing,

"parties hereto,"
WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS the parties hereto are the owners of working,

or other oil and gas interests in the unit area subject to thils agree- 14

=S o A
mense; an

[&)

WHEREAS tne Mlneral Leasing Act of February 25, 1920, 41 Stat,.

437, as amended, 30 U. S. €. Secs. 181 et seg., authorizes Federal

iessees &and thelr representatives to unite wita eacn other, or
jointly or separately with otners, in collectlvely adopting and
operating a cooperative cor unit plan of development or operation
of any oil or gas pool, field, or like area, or any part thereof
for the purpose of more properly conserving tne natural rescurces
thereof whenever cetermined and certified by the Secretary of tae

Interior to be necessary or advisable in the public Interest; and

1

WHEREAS the partlies nereto nold sufficient interests in the

Springs Unit Area covering the land nerelnafter

described to gilve reasonably effective control of operations thnere-

in; and

WHEREAS, 1t 1s the purpecse of the parflies nereto to conserve

natural resources, prevent waste, and secure other tenefits ob-

tainable tnrougn development and operation of tne area subject to

.

tnls agreement under the terms, conditlons, and limitation nerein

royalty,

~N O\, = W
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NOVW, TiIERERORE, Iin consideration of the pramises and Lne

[42)

sromises nerein contalined, the parties nereto commit to this agrse-
ment thelr respective Interests in the bvelow-delined unlt area, and

agree severally amonz thnemselves as follows:

1, ENABLING ACT AND REGULATIONS. The Mineral Leasing Act of

L)
or
Ve
3
()
3
ct

February 25, 1920, as amended, supra, and all valid pe:
regulations, including operating and it plan regulctions, nerelo=~
fore 1issued thereunder or valid, pertinent, and reasonable regula-
tlons hereafter issued thereunder are accepted and made a part of
this agreement as to Federal lands, provided suca regulations are
not inconsistent with the terms of this agreement; and as to non-
Federal lands, the oil and gas operating regulations in effect as

of the effective date hereof governing drilling and producing opera-~
tions, not inconslstent wlth the terms hereof or the laws of the
State in which the non-Federal land 1s located, are hereby accepted
and made a part of this agreement.

2. UNIT AREA. The area specified on the ﬁap attached hereto
marked exhibit A is hereby designated and recognized as constitu-
ting the unit area, containing 5,138.59 acres, more or less.

Exniblt A shows, in addltion to the boundary of the unit area,
the boundaries and identity of tracts and leases in said areé to
the extent known to the Unlt Operator. Exhlbit B éttached hereto

is a scnedule showing to the extent known to the Unit Operator

)

nd of ownersnip of oil and gas in-

| 2

the acreage, percentage, and k«

terests in all land in the unit area. However, nothing hereiln

or in said schedule or map shall be construed as a representation

by any party nereto as to the ownership of any interest cther than

such interest cr interests as are shown 1in sald map or scnedule as
owned vy sucn party. Exhlibits A and B.shall be revised by the
Unlit Operator whenever changes in the unit area render such re-
vision necessary, or wnen reguested by the 0il and Gas Supervisor,
hereinafter referred to as "Supervisor" and not less than six
coples of the revised exnibifts shall be filed withh the Supervisor,

The eabove-described unit area shall when practlicable be
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NDERLeG Lo laclude tnerein any ecditlional tractv or

wracts regaraed

o

&s rcasonatly necessary or advisable for thie purposes ol inis agree-
contracted to exclude landgs not within any par-

tilclpating area wnenever such expansion or contractlon 1s necessary
or advisavie to conform with the pur_oées

of tnls agreement, Such

expansion or contraction snall be effected in the followlng manner:

¢

{(a) Unit Operator, on its own motion or on demand of fthe

Director of the Geological Survey, hereinafter relerred to as

e

Director,’ ai'ter preliminary concurrence by the Director, shall
prepare a notice of proposed expansion or contractlion describing
the contemplated changes in the boundarles of the unit area, tne
reasons therefor, and the proposed effective date thereof, pre-

ferably the first day of a month subseguent to the date of notice.

(o) Said notice shall be delivered to the Supervisor, and

coples thereof malled To the last known address of each working

interest owner, lessee, and lessor whose interests are affected,
advising that 30 days will e allowed for submlssion to the Unilt
Operator of any objections.

(¢) Upon expiration of the 30-day period provided in the

o

recedin

03
[N
ct
O

m {b) nereorl, Unit Operator shall file with the
Supervisor evidence of mailing of the notice of expansion or con-
traction and a copy of-any objections thereto wnilch have been
filed with the Unit Opefator, together with an application in suf-
flcient numoer, for approval of such expansicn or contractlon anad
with appropriate joinders.

(@) After due consideration of all pertinent information,
the expansion or contraction shall, upon approval by the Director,
become effective as of the date prescribed in the notice thereofl.

(e) A1l legal subdivisions of unitized lands (i.e., 40 acres
by Government survey or i{s nearest lot or tract equivalent in
instances of unusually large 1lots or

irregular surveys, nowever,

tracts shall be considered in multiples of 40 acres, or the nearest
aliquot equivaient tnereof, for the purpose of elimination under
tnis subsection), no parts of which are entitled to ve in a par-
ticipating area witnin 5 years aflfter the first day of tne monin

-

Tollowing the effectlive date of trne first Initial participating
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nereafter, and sucn lands snall no longer be a part of the unit
grea anc snall no lonzer be subject to tnls agreement, unless at
the expiration of sald 5-year period diligent drilling operatilons
are Irn progress on unitlized lands not entitled to participation,
in whiech event all such lands shall remain subject hereto for so
long as such drilling cperations are continued diligently, wiih
not more than 90 days' time elapsing between the completlion of one
sucn well and the commencement of tne next sucn well, except that
the time allowed between such wells shall not expire earlier than
30 days after the expiration of any perlod of time during which
drilling operations are prévented by a matter beyond the reasonable
control of unit operator as set forth in the sectlon hereof entitled
"Unavoldable Delay'; provided that all legal subdivisions of lands
not In a participating area and not entitled to become participating
under the applicable provisions of this agreement within 10 years
after sald first day of the month followling the effective Gate of
said first initial participating area shall ve eliminated as above
specified., Determination of credltavle "Unavoldable Delay" time
shall be made by unit operator and subject to approval of the
Director. Tne unit operator shall, within 90 days after the effec-
tive date of any elimination nereunder, describe the area so
eliminated to the satisfaction of the Director and promptly notify
all parties in interest.

If conditions warrant extension of the 10-year period speci-
fied in this subsection 2(e), a single extenslon of not to exceed
2 years may be accomplished by consent of the owners of Q0% of the
current unitized working interests and 60% of the current unitized
basic royalty interests (exclusive of the bvasic royalty interests
of the United States), on a total-nonparticipating-acreage basis,
respectively, with approval of the Director, provided such exten-

sion application is submitted to the Director not later than 60

‘days prior to the expiration of said 10-year period.

Any expansion of the unit area pursuant to this section whicen

embraces lands theretofore eliminated pursuant to this subsection
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Z{¢) shall not be consldered ausormasic commitment or recommitment
ol sucn lands,

3. UNITIZED LAND AND UNITIZED SUBSTANCES. All land committed
o thls agreenment shall constitute land referred to herelin as
"unitized land" or "iland sudbject vo this agreement." All oll and
gas in any and all formations of the unitized land are unitized
under the terms of this agreement and herein are call '"unitized
substances,"

;. UNIT OPERATOR. Gulf 011l Corporation is hereby deslgnated
as Unilt Operator and by silgnature hereto as Unlt Operator agrees
ana consents to accept the duties and obligations of Unlt Operator
for the discovery, development, and production of unitlzed sub-
stances as herein provided. Whenever reference 1s made herein to'
thie Unilt Operator, such reference means the Unit Operator acting
in that capaclity and not as an owner of interest in unitlzed sub-
stances, and the term "working interest owner" when used herein
shall include or refer to Unit Operator as the owner of a working
interest when such an interest 1s owned by 1it.

5. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR. Unit Operator
snall have the right to resign at any time prior to the establish-

ment of a participaiing area or areas hereunder, but such resigna-

tion shall not become effective so as to release Unlt Operator from

the dutles and obligations of Unit Operator and terminate Unit Opera-

tor's rights as such for a period of 6 months after notice of in-

tention to resign nas been served by Unit Operator on all working
interest owners and the Director, and untll all wells then drilled
nereunder are placed in a satisfactory condition for suspension or
apandonment whichever 1s required by the Superviscor, unless a new
Unit Operator shall nhave been selected and approved and snall have
taken over and assumed the duties and obligations of Unit Operator
prior‘to the expiration of saild period.

Unlt Operator shall have the right to resizgn in like manner
and subject to like limitations as avove provided at any time a
particlpating area established nereunder 1s in existence, but, in
all Instances of resignation or remcval, until a successor unit

cpervator 15 salected and approved as nereinafier proviced, thne
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ey owrhners saall pe cointly responsivle for periormance
ol the Cutles of unlis Oferator, ang snall ros later than 30 cays
before such resisnation or reroval becomes eflective appoint a
common agzents Lo ropresent tnem in any actvion to be taxken Qereunder.
Tre rfeslygnation of Unit Opcrator.shall not release Unit Opera-~

) d.

Cor from ny llabilig Tor any defauls oy 1% nereunder occurring
prior to the effective Gate or izs reslignation,

The Unit Operator T&Y, upon default or failure in tne per-
Tormance of its duties or obligations hereunder, be subject to re-
moval by the sanme Dercentage vote of the owners of working Interests
determinegd in 1like fanner as herein provided for the selection of
a new Inig Operator. Such removal shail be effective upon notice
thereof to the Director,

The reslgnation or removal of Unis Operator under this agree-

ment shall not terminate its rignt, title, or interest ag the

all €quilpment, materials, and appurtenances used in ¢onducting

the unit Oberations ang owned by the Working interezt owners to

the new duly qualifieg Successor Unit Operator or to the owners
thereor if N0 sueh new Unit Operator ig elected, to be used for the
Durpose off conducting unit operations hereunder, Nothing nerein
snall be construed ag authorizing removagl of any material, eguip-
ment ang appurtenances needed for the breservation or any wells,

6. SUCCFSSOR UNIT OPERATOR, Wnenever the Unit Operator shall
tender nis or its resignation as Unit Operator Or shall be removed
as nereinabove brovided, or 3 change of Unit Operator is negotia~.
ted vy working interest owners, tne owners of thne working interests
in the participating area or areas according o their respective
acreage interests in sueh participating area or areas, or, unt_ .

a participating area shnall have been established, tne owners of
terests according to trheir respective acreage in-
terests in all unitize& land, shalj oy majority vote select a syc-
cessor Unit Operator: Provided, That, ir a majority but less than
75 per cent o tne Working Interests cualifieq to vote are owred

~
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CNChe paruty Uo this agreemsnt, a concurring vohe of one or more ad-

WY

Cicional worklng Interest owners snall be reguired to select a new

. Sucnh selasction shall not become effective untiil

&

o]
(a) a Unlt Operator so selected shall accept in writin
dutles and responsinilities of Unit Operator, and

(v) tne selection snall have been filed with the Supervisor

and approved vy the Commissioner. If no successor Unit Operator 1is

ct

ol
elected and gualified as herein provided, the Director at nhnls elec-

o0

tlon may declare this unit agreement terminated.
7. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPERATING AGREEMENT. If thne

< -

Tnit Operztor is not the solie owner of working 2restis, ccstis

and expenses incurred by Unit Operator in conducting unit opera-

tions hereunder shall be pald and apportioned among and bhorne by the
4

cwners of working ‘nterests, all 1n aczordance wilth tne agreement

or agreements entered intec by and between tne Unit Operator and

the owners of working interests, whether one or more, separately

or collectively. Any agreement or agreements entered into between
tne working interest owners and the Unit Operator as provided in
tnis secticn, whether one or more, are hereln referred to as the
"unit operating agreerment.”" Such unit operating agreement shall
also provide tne manner in which the working interest owners shall
be entitled to receive thelr respective proportionate and alliccated
share of tne beneflts accruing hereto in conformity with theilr
underlying operating agreements, leases, or other Iindependent con-
tracts, and such other rights and obligations as vetween Unlt Opera-
tor and the working interest owners as may ve agreed upon dy Unit
OCperator and the working interest owners; nowever, no sucn unit
operatlng agreement snall be deemed elither to modify any of the
terms and conditlions of this unit agreement or to relieve tne Unit
Operator of any rignt or obligation established under this unit
agreenent, and in case of any inconslstency or conflict dbetwcen the
unit agreement and the unit operating agreement, tiuis unit agree-
ment snall prevail, Three truve coples of any unit operating agree-

ment executed pursuant to tnis section snould ote 'ilzd #witn tThe

1
8. RICGETS .'D OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATCR. Except as

-7~
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2 LoEe, anu ooy of exsrolalng any & aLs i R PO ¢ S AP Ut S 2
3 Lo wnlen are recec-ary o0 corvenlent I prosgelt g Tor, Zrolclial, 5
L nLoringg, allocaning, ard alstrliouting tne unlvlzod guirstancay are 4
5 eby delegated to and shall te exeralsed by tne Unlt Cperalor as 5
& acrein provided. Acceptable evidence of title to said rigats shall 6
7 be deposlted witn said Unlt Operator and, togetner witn tnis agree- 7
8 ment, snall constitute and define the rignts, privileges, a=é obli- 8
9 tions of Unit Operator. othing herein, however, snall be con- 9
! 10 struved to transfer title to any land or fo any lease or operating 16
gz 11 agreement, it being understcod that under tnls agreement tne Unit 11
?5 12 Operator, iIn 1lts capaclty as Uhit Operator, shail exercise tne 12
ég 13 rights of pcssession and use vested in the parties nerelc only ' 13
% 14 for tne purpuses neraln specified. ' ' 14
& 15 9. DRILLING TO DISCOVERY., Within 6 mon*ths after the effective 15
L 16 date nereof, the Unit Operator shall ovegin tc drill an adeguate test 16
%ﬁ 17 well at a location approved by the Supervisor, unless on such ef- 17
18 fectlve cdate a well is belng drilled conformably with the terms 18
19 nereof, and thereafter continue such driliing diligently until the 19
_ 20 Ciszce formatvicn of Pernzylvanliar age has been Tested or urtil an a. 20
? 21 lesser Zepth unitilzed wubstances <hall he Jizcoversd which can be prc- 21
22 duced in paying quantities (to wit: quantitiles sufricient to 22
23 repay tne costs of driliing, and producing operations, witn a 23
24  reasonable profit) or the Unilt Operator shall at any time establish 24 | )
25 to thne satisfaction of fthe Supervisor that furtner drlilling of 25 |
fj 26 saild well would be unwarranted or impracticavle, provided, how- 20
27 ever, tnat Unit Operator shall not in any event e regulred to 27
.;: 28 drill sald well to a deptn in excess of 9,000 feet. Until the 2G .
?% 23 dilzcovery of a cdeyposit of' unitized substances capable of veing pro- 29 i
‘ 30 duced in paying guantitles, tane Unit Operator saali continue 30 g
21 crilling diligentl allowing not rmore tnan 6 31 ?
by
] : 32 montas between e compl %%. well and trhe vegi-ring of tne 32
33 next well, untlil a % 5 cing unitizald sutsitances 33
34 in paying guantitles is completed to the :zatisfacilcn of said 34 ‘
35 upervisor or until it i1s reasonably proved tnat tne unitlized land 35 :
2 is incapable of producing unitized suvstances In payling guantities 30
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In vhe forwmatliens arilled nereunder. Notfning iIn this sectlon shall

I

0o deemed te 1imit the right of the Unit Operator to resipgn as pro-

., X

v

vided in Section 5 hereof, or as regulring Unit Operator to com-
mence or continue any drilling during the period pending such
realigiiation becoming effective in order to comply with the require-
ments of this section. The Director may modify the driliing re-
gulrements of this sectlon by granting reasonable extensions of
time when, in nls opinion, sucnh action is warranted.

Upon fallure to comply with the drilling provisions of this
section, the Director may, alter reascnable notice to the Unit
Operator, and eacn working Iinterest owner, lesse=, and lessor at
their last known addressces, declare this unit agreement terminated

10. PLAN OF FURTHER DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION. Within 6 months
after completicon of a well capabvle of producing unlitized substances
in paying cuantitfies, the Unit Operator shall submit for the ap-
oroval of the Supervisor an acceptable plan of development and
operation for the unitized land which, when approved by the Super-

visor, snall constitute the further drilling and operating oblil-

'

3 PR
unaey onL

gatlons of the Unit Operat:

3

; agreement for tne period

{

specified therein. Thereafter, from time to time before the ex-
viratlon of any existing plan, the Unit Operator shall suobmit for
the approval of tne Superviscor a plan for an additional specified
period for the development and operation of the unitized land.
Any plan subﬁitted pursuant to this section snall provlde

for the exploration of the unitized area and for tne dlligent
drilling necessary for determination of the area or areas thereof
capable of producing unitized substances 1n paying quantities in
eacn and every procductive formatlion and shall be as complete and

equate as the Supervisor may determine to be necassary ifor timely

)
O,

development and proper conservation of the olil and gas resources
of the unitized area and shall
(a) specify the number and locations of any wells to be
drilled and tre proposed order and time for such drilling; and
(v) to the extent practicable specify the operating prac-
tices regarded as necessary and advisabvle for proper conservation
of natural resources.
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: - SEPETLLe plans may ve sunmitiad Tor separate productive zones, sub- 2
3
; 2 J@Cv O the apdproval of the Supervisor, 2
% 3 2lans snhall be modillied or supplemented when necessary to meet 2
K3
i § L cranged conditlons or to protect the interests of all parties to tinls & 5
E 5 agreemenu, Reasonable diligence shall Ee exercised in complying 5 é
%
: & with the o%ligations of the approved plan of development, The Super- 6
7 visor i1s authorized to grant a reasonable extension of the 6-month 7
8 veriod nerein prescerided for submisalon of an initial plan of 8
S develomment waere sueh acvion is Jusutiflied because of unusual con- 9
10 c¢itions or c¢ilircumstances. After completion nereunder of a weilil 1C ﬂ‘
il capanle o procduclng any unitized sudstance in paying guantilties, 11 a
12 no further wells, except such as may de necessary to afford pro- i2 i
b
13 tection against operations not under this agreement or such as may 13 é
i

14 ve specifically approved by the Supervisor, shall be drilled except 145

i5 in accordance with a plan of development approved as herein provided. 15

16 1l. PARTICIPATION TER DISCOVERY. Upon completftion of a well 16 !

17  capable of producing unitized substances in paying quantities or 17 |

18 as soon thereafter as required by the Supervisor, the Unlt Operator 18 i
19 shall submit for appraval by the Diréctor a schedule, vased on sub- 19 i

20 divisions of the public-land survey or aliquot parts thereof, of all 20 ?
21 unlitlzed land then regarded as reasonably proved to be productive of 21 %
22 unitized substances Iin paying guantities; all lands in said schedﬁle 22 g
23 on approval of the Director to constitute a participating area, ef- 23 15.
2h  ‘fective as of thne date of complietion of such +ell or the effectlve 24 j

25 ' date of the unit agreement, whichever is later. The acreages of both 25

26  Federal and non-Federal lands shall be based upon appropriate com- 26
27 putations from tne courses and distances shown on the last approved 27
28 public-land or otner federal survey as of the effectlve date of tne 28
29 initial participating area. Said schedule also shall set forth 29

30 the percentage of unitlized substances to be allocated as nerein pro~ 30
31 vided to each unitlzed tract in the participating area so establlsned, 31

32 and snall. govern the allocation of production from and after the date 32

33 tne particlivating area becomes effecilve. A separate participating 33
_ 3L arez shalli te establisned in like manner for eacn separate pool or 34
i 35 degosit of unitized substances or for any group thereof produced as 35

.

36 & single ncol or zone, and any two or more particirating areas so 36

~10-




B 2 ‘catablished TRy Te ConpLined Lnio ono wiln Uhe consent of e owners Z ;'
w 2 O &ll working interests Ln the Jands wlinnin the particivating areas 2 5
3 50 O se comoined, on approval ol thne Divector., Tne participating 3
4 arca or arces S0 establilishicd ahall be revised Srom time to tilme, sub- &
5 cocct Lo like approval, whenever such actlon appeé&rs proper as a 5 U[‘
: 6 result of further drilling operations or otherwise to include ad- 6 '
é 7 citional land then regarded as reasonavly proved to be productive 7 ;i
. 8 in paying guantities, or to exclude land then regarded as rea- 8 ;5
Lw 9 sonavly proved not to ve productive in paying quantitilies and the a éi
_ !
10 percentage of allocation shall also ve revised accordingly. The 1 | @
11 afTective date of any revision snall be the Tirst of the month in 11 ‘E‘
i 12 whicn is obtained the knowledge or information on wnich such re- 12
> 13 vislon 1s predicated, provided, however, that a more appropriate 1 ‘
14 effective date may be used 17 justified by the Unit Operator and 14
15 apprroved by the Director. No land shall be excluded from a par- 15 f
16 ticipating area on account of depletion of the unitized substances. 16 E
17 It is the intent of tnls section that a participating area 17 {
18 shall represent the area known or reasonably estimated to be pro- 18 ﬂ
19" ductive in paying guantilties; but, regardless of any revision of 19 _% ?
20 the participating area, nothing herein contairied shall be construed 20
21 as regulring any retroactlive acdjustment for production obtained 21 ;
22 prior to the effectlive date of the revision of the participating 22 E
bz
23 area. 23 ||
AN In the absence of agreement at any time between the Unilt 24 § 5
25 Operator and the Direcicr as to the proper definition or re- 25 g
26  definition of a participating area, or until a participating area 26 |
27 has, or areas have, been established as provided nerein, tne por- 27
28 tion of all payments affected thereby may be impounded in a manner 28 |
29 mutually acceptable to the owners of working interests, except 29 5
30 royaltles due the United~states, wnlch shall bve determined by the 30 g \
31 Supervisor and the amount thereof deposited, as directed by the 33
f 32 Supervisor, to be held as unearned monzay until a participating 32
f % 33 ~area is finally approVed and tnhen applied as earned or returned
g% 34 in accordance with a determination of the sum due as Federal 34 !
] 5
;' 35 royalty on the vdasis of such approved partlcipating area, 35
i 36 Wrenever 1t 1s determined, sudject to the approval of the 36
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B L Supervisor, that & well arilled under thls aszreement is nov capable 1 l
?? 2 ¢l production in jpayinz guantitles and inclusion of the land on 2 ?
T {
éé 3 walen Lv is situated In a participating area is unwerranted, pro- 3 ;
gf 4 ductlon Irom sucha well shnall, Tor tne pu.  oses of setilement amond & :
! " P
| %5 5 &.i partles ovner than workling interest owners, vte allocated to the 5 '
%; & land orn wnlicn the well is located so long as such land is not wita- &) o
- 7 in a particlpating area estabvlished for the pool or deposit fronm 7 %2
8 wnicn such production is obtained. Setilement for working interest 8 ;é
: D
‘ 39 tenellts Tirom such a well shall ve made as provided in the unit g %{
10 operating agreement, 10 5
11 12. ALLOCATION OF PRODUCTION. All uniltized substances produced 11
12 from each participating area estabvlished under this agreement, ex- 12
‘13 cept any part thereoi used 1n conformity wlith good operating prac- 13 ]
{
14 tices within the unitized area for drilling, operating, camp and 14 |
15 other production or development purposes, for repressuring or re- i5 .
16 cyeling in accordance wlth a plan of development approved by toe 16 %
17 Supervisor, or unavolidably losi, shall be deemed to be produced 17 AN
I
18 egually on an acreage vasis from the several tracts of unitized 18 ?
19 land of the particinating zrez establlisneda Tor such productlon and, 19
20 for the purpose of determining any benefits acecrulng under thails 20
21 agreement, each sucn tract of unitlzed land snall nave allocated 21 §é
22 to 1t such percentage of sald production as the number of acres 22 E
- i
23  of such tractincluded 1n said participating area bears to the total 23 ?

24 acres of unitized land 1in said participating area, except that allo- 24

25 cation of procduction nereunder for purposes other than for settle- 25
26 ment of Tthe royalty, overriding royalty, or payment out of produc—- 26
27 tlon obligations of the respective working interest owners, snall 27
28 be on the basls prescribed in the unit operating agreement whether 28
29 in conlormity with the basis of allocatlion nerein set forth or 29 ;
30 otnerwise. It is nereby agreed tnat production of unitized sub- 30 é
31 sténces Trom a participating area shalil be allocated as provided 1
32 nereln regardless ol whether any wells are drilled on any particu- 32
23 lar parc or tract of said participating area. If any gas produced 33
34 Trom one partliclpating area i1s used for repressuring or recycling 34
< 35 purpeses in anoliner participvating area, tne first gas withdrawn 35

36 frow such last-mentioned participating arez for sale during the 1ife 356
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X 2 VUL En aiacunt egual to nat translerred shall Be so prodiuced Jor 2 :
‘;; 3 sale and such gas snall ve cllocated to the partielpating arca from 3 ? b
g% ‘ nLen Inltizally preoduced as constituited at the tlme of such final < § ;
#f % nrequccicen. 5 ’ !:1
Eg & 13, DEVZELOZIENT OR OPERATION OF NON-PARTICIPATING LAND OR 6 ‘
%- 7 FORVATIONS. Any party nereto owning or controlling the working in- 7 ié
i [
%; 8 terest in any unitized land naving thereon a regular well location o ;é
£ 9 may witn the approval of the Supervisor, at such party's sole risk, 9 %
20 costs, and expense, drill a well to test any formation for which a i0 f%
i participating area has not been estahlisned or to test any forma- 11
1 tion Tor whichn a participating area has been established 1f such 1
13 location is not within said participating aresa, unless wlthin 90 13 ;
14 days of recelpt ol notice from sald party of nis intention to drill 14 ;
15 tne well the Unilt Operator elects and commences to drlll sucn a - 15 %
16 well In like manner as otner wells are drilled by the Unit Opera- 16 P
17 tor under tnis agreement. 17 j i
18 If any well drillled as aforesald by a working interest owner 18 é
. f
19 results 1In preoduciion such tﬁat thie land upon which it is situated 19 i
20 may properiy be incliluded 1n a participating area, such participa- 20
21 ting area shall be establisned or eniarged as provided in tnis 21 g{
22 agreement and the well shall thereafter be operated by the Unit 22 i{
I
23 Operator in accorcdance with the terms of this agreement ani thne 23 E?{
2L unit operating agreement. 2k égf
25 If any well drilled as aforesald by a working interest owner 25 j ;
26 obtains production in guantities insufficient to Justify the in- 25 i
]
27 clusion in a participating area of the land upon wnlchn such well is 27 {
28 situated, sucn well may vpe operated and produced by the party . 28 f
29 drilling the same subject to the conservation reguirements of tinls 25 ? :
30 agreement. 'The royaltles in amount or valiue of production Irom any 30 %
;

31 sucrn well shall ve paild as specified in the underlying lease and 21 :
32 agreements affected. 32 }
33 14, ROYALTY SETTLEMENT. The Unitzd States add any State and 33 ‘
{
3 all royaltly owners who, under existing coniracit, «re <wnzitied to 3L ;
35 taLe in «ind a share of the substances now unitized nereunder pro- 35
{
_ i
: 36 2uced from any tract, shall nereaffer be entitlied ©o the rignt %o 36 1

|
é
|
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. TUElS L Wing uthelr snare of the univized subatances allccated Lo such o % ﬁ
2 LIy, and univ Ogerator, or In zazse of tne overation ol a well uy 2 ; ;
i I
Eg ) & WOTLIlng Lnverest owner as nersin in special cases provided {or, 3 i ;
%i o sucn working Interest owner, snail make celiveries of such royalty L [
: > snare taken In «nd Iin conformity wit.. Yhe appllicabvle contracts, 5 ;
' : ?ﬁ &) laws, and regulations, Settlement Tor royaltity interest not taken in o !
. i
i 7 Kina sneall e made by working interest owners responsible therefor 7 !
8 under existing contracts, laws and regulations on or vefore the last 8
Q day of each montn for unitized substances produced auring the pre-~ 9
10 cecing caiendar montn; provided, however, thnat nothing herein con- 10
1z talned shall operate to relieve the lessees of any land from their 1l !
12 respective lease obligations for the payment of any royalties due i2 !
13 under their leases. ‘ i3 y
-+ - bR IT gas obtained Irom lands not subject to tnls agreement 1is 14 §
- ;f 15 Introduced into any participating area hereunder, for use In re- i5 {
k - pressuring, stimulation of production, or increasing ultimate re-~ 16 y
17 covery, ﬁhich snall¥e in conformity with a plan first approved 17
18 vy the Supervisor, a like amount of gas, aftér settlement as herein 18 % ?
19 provided for any gas transferred from any other participating aiea 19 ( ?
20 and with due allowance Tor loss or depletion from any cause, may 20
21 be withérawn from the Tormation into whicn the gas was l1lntroduceaq, o) ;
22 royvalty free as to dry gas, but not as to the products extracted 22 g
23 thereirom; provided that such withdrawal shall be at sucn time as 23 g;
24 may be provicded in the plan of operations or as may otherwise be 24 ?
25 consented to by the Supervisor as conforming to gocd petroleun 25 §
26 engineering practice; and provided further, that such right of 26
27 withdrawal shall terminate on the termination of this unit agree- 27

28 ment. 28

29 Royalty due tne Unlted States shall e compuied as provided 29
30 in the operating regulations and paild in value or delivered in kind 20
31 as to all unitized substances on the vasis of tne amounts thereof 31

32 allocated to unitized Pederal land as provided nerein at the rates 32 |
23 specified in thne respective Federal leases, or at sucih lower rate 33
34 or rates as may be autnorized by law or rezuiatlon; provided, that 34

}
35 for Leases on walen the royalty rate depends cn the dally average 33 t
26 production per well, sald average production snall ve devermined in 35

{
[
el

!
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seecriances Wit
DETing arcea wore 4 single consolldated lesase.

15, RENTAL SETTLEMENT, Rental or nm’nimum royaltlies due on
leases conmmitied Ac.<wvo snall ve paid T orking intercsi owners

responsidle therefor under exdisting cbntracts, laws, ant regula-
tions, provided that nething herein contained shall operate to re-
Lieve tne lessees of any land from thnelr respective lease ovliga-
tions for the payment of any rental or minlmum royalty in lieu
thereof due under their leases. Rental or minimum royality for
lands of the United States subject to this agreement shall be pald
at the rate specified in the respective leases {from the United
States unless such rental or minimum royalty is waived, suspended,
or reduced by law or by approval of tne Secretary or his duly
autnorized representative.

With respect to any lease on non-Federal land contalining pro-
visions wniech would terminate such lease unless drilling operations
were within the time therein specifled commenced upon the land
covered thereby or rentals paild for the privilege of deferring such
drilling operations, the rentals reguired thereby shall, notwith-

tanding any otner provision of thls agreement, ve deemed to accrue

b

and bvecome payable during tne term thereofl as extended by this

bt

agreement and until the required drilling operations are commenced
upon the land covered therevby or some portion of such land is in-
cluded within a participating area.

16. CONSERVATION. Operations nereunder . oroGuction of
unitized substances shall be conducted to provide for the most
economical and efficient recovery of said substances without waste,
as defined by or pursuant to State or Federal law or regulation,

17. DRAINACE. Tnhe Unit Operator shall take anpropriate ana
adeguate measures to prevent dra rage of unitilzed substances from
unitized land by wells on land not subject to tnis agreement, or,
with priocr consent of the Director, pursuant To appniicable regula-
tions pay & falr and reasonable compensatory royalty as determined
by vrne Supervisor,

18. LEASES AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND EXTENDED. The terms,

conéiltlions, and provisions of all leases, subleases, and ctaer

-5~
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royalty and TOoyalty requirements o Feg deral leases committeq hereto

] 10 and thne pegulations in Tespect therety + to confornm saig POOP‘ﬁeﬁﬂwl”
Bl
11 To thne Provisions of this agreement, and, without limiting the
» 12 oenerality of the foregoing, all leases, subleases, and Contractg
; 13 are particularly modifieg in accor rdance with the followinﬂ:
i? 14 (a) The development ang oPeration g lands Subject tg this

15 aZreement under tne terns Nereof shall bpe deemeq full periormance

16 or a1 Obligations for development and operation with r- <.t to

17 €ach gng every part or seoapauely OWned trget Subjec-. .. R " rree-
18 Nent, fe8ardless of whet ner there 1g any developmer SRS
19 ticulap vart or tract of the unit areg Notwitnsts AN .

20 the consy Tary in any leaee Oberating &8reement o Lo SUTITra,

21 andg between the Darties hereto, Oor theipr respec- 7w PP T nag e

A B o e R SRty
Sty

22 +Aterest, op any of then, 22

23 (o) Dr c11lling and proguc 18 Oberations Pe. o GLTE inde - -2t 23
% : 24 any tract of unitizegq langs will be accepteg R TO e SC T 24
g 25 formeg upon ang Tor tne beneris of each and R o P o VAT s 25
§ 26 lang, and no lease shall pe deemed to €Xpire - Teasnn - TELY e 6
g 27 to driil op Droduce wells situateq on the 1z L ChE e, e
%' 28 (c; Suspension or OPiliiﬂ” or producin PURSE L g OooRLl -3

29 tnitizeg langs Dursuant to aicection Or conse Sl ks :;cretaby o

30 Oor his ouly authriori izeg representauive Snall bpe S ok

31 sucn suspensiou Dursuant to sucen direc»ion or ¢c N

32 and €very tragsc or unitizeq lang,

33 (d) =macn lease, Sublease op contrges relats,

L)

)




z vided vacratna
3 Lo and curing tne term ol tTals agreement. 3
b (¢) 4ny Federal lease Tor a fixed term of twenty (20) years & i
= Coany renewal tnereofl or any part of suen lease wnlen ls made ) |
5 subjeet to tuis agreement snall continue in force veyond the term 6 |
7 ‘provided caerein untvil the termination hereof. Any other Federal 7 i
8 lease committed nereto snall continue in force beyond tne term so 8 é
9 provided tnerein or by law as to tne land committed so long as sucn 9 i
10 lease remains subject hereto, provided that production Is had in paying 10 ;
13 guantities under tnls unit agreement prior to tne expiration date 11 |
i2 of Ureterm of such lease, or in the event actual drlilling operations 12
13 are commenced on unitized land, in accordance wilth the provisions 13
14 of tnis agreement, prior to the end of tne primary term of sucn 14
15 lease ana are being diligentliy prosecuted at that time, such lease 15 5
16 shall be extended for two years and so long thereafter as oil or 16 ‘i
17 gas is produced in paying quantities in accordance with the pro- f7 »
18 visions of the Mineral Leasing Act Revision of 1960. 18 ?
19 ' (f) Fach suvblease or contract relating to the operation and 19 Y
20 development of unltized substances from lands of tne United States 20 |
21 committed to this agreement, wnlicn by 1ts terms would expire prior 21 g %
22 To the time at wnich the underlylng lease, as extended by the im- 22 g ?
-
23 mediately vreceding paragrapn, will expire, is nereby extended be- 23 f ?
2h yona any sucn term so provided Ttnerein so tinat it shall be con- 24 fg
25 tinued in full force and effect for and during tne term of thne 25 Eé
26 underlying lease as such term 1is nerein extended. 26 :
. i
27 (g) The segregation of any KFederal lease committed to this 27 i
28 agreement 1s governed by tne following provision in the fourtn 28 ;
29 caragraoh of Section 17{j) of the Mineral Leasing Act, as amended 29 ﬁ
. i
30 by the Act of September 2, 1960 (74 Stat. 781-78i): "Any /Federal/ 50
L
31 lease heretcfore or hereafter commitied to any suca funit/ plan 23 i
32 emovracing lands that ars in part within and 1n part ocutsicde of tne 32 ?%
23 area covered by any such plan shall bte segregated into separate 33 %
!
34 leases as to tne lands committed and tne iands not committed as of 34 ; ?
25 the elfective date of unitization: Provided, nowever, Tnat any 35 f
36 sucn lease as to the nonunitlzed portlon snall continue 1n force 36 E'
-17-
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(v.) iny lease, otvher than a Federal lcase, naving only a por-

Loy “ PP - F PR ) — - A D Wi s, - P N i <t
03 LENG3 COoNMLTUCG nereto srall Tte segrepaiteq as Lo thae

A

gortion comnitted and tne portlon not committed, and the provisions

L

oI such lease snall apply separately tTo sucn segrezated portlions

Fad
Py

. in the event any such

o
O

mmencing as of tne effective date hereo
lease provides for a lump-sum rental payment, such payment shall bs
prorateq vetween the portlons so segregated In praportion to tne
acreage of the respectlive tracts.

19. COVENANTS RUN WITH LAND. The covenants hereln snall be
construed to ve covenants running with the land with respect to the
interest of tne partiles nerefto and their successors in interest
untll this agreement terminates, and any grant, transfer,or con-
veyance, of interest in land or leases subjJect heresto shall be and
nereby l1ls conditloned upon the assumptlon of all privileges and
ovligatlons nereunder vy the grantee, transferee, or other successor
in dinterest. XNo assignment or transfer of any working interest,

royalty, or otner interest subject neretc shall be binding unon
-

5 -

Unit QOperatcr untlil the first ccy of the calcadar montn after Unic
Opverator is furnlsned with the origlinal. pvhotostatic, or certified
copy of the instrument of transfer.

20. EFFPECTIVE DATE AND TERM. The agreement snall vecome effec-

o

pPproval by tThe Secretary or nls duly authorized repre-

ct
}J.
<
m
<
o}
O
o
&

sentative and shall terminate five (5) years from sald effective date

N

sucn date of expiration i1s extended by trne Director, or

A
/
(v) 1t 1t reasonably determined prior to the expiration of

s
<t

ized land 1s

=2

The Tixed term of any extension therecf that the un

incapavle of production of unitized substances in paying gquanti-
Ties In the Tormations tested hereunder and after notlce of inten-

on Vo terasinate thne agreement on such ground 1is given by the Uni

w

3

toc all partles in Iinterest atf trelr last «nown addresses,
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23 in sucn Stave, such authority belng hereby limited to alteration or 23

. , . C:)
1 Sroaceasptes on univlized land during said initial term or any exten- 1
2 silon tnerec?, in wnich event thne agreement snall rerain Iin effcce z
3 Tor suca term and 50 . ~ng as unitized substances can e produccd Ina 3 f1
| ;
& guantities sulliclent nay fTor the cost of producing same {rom L E
5 walls on unltized land wilhin any partlicipating arca estavlished 5 .
6 nereunder and, should production cease, so long thereaftfer as ¢ili- 6 ;
7 gentv operations are Iin progress for the restoration of production or 7 ;.
8 discovery of new production and so long thereaflter .s the unitized 8 8
9 substances so discovered can be produced as aforesaid, or 9 |
|
10 (¢) 1t is terminated as heretofore provided in this agreement, 10 :
11 Tnls agreement may be terminated at any time by not less than 75 per 11
i2 centum, on an acreage basis, of the owners of working interests 12
13 signatory nereto, with tne approval of the Director; notice of any 13
14 such approval to be given by the Unit Operator to all parties here- 14 ?;
15 to. 15 b0
r
16 21. RATE OF PROSPECTING, DRVELOPMENT, AND PRODUCTION. The 1€ ‘;
17 Director is neredby vested wilith authority to alter or modify from 17 ;;
% 18 time To tim: Iin nls discretion tne guantity and rate of production 18 g
L 19‘ under this agreement wnen such guantity and rate is not fixed pur- 19 ;
20 suant to Federzal or State law or does not conform to-any state-wide 20 ‘:
1 voluntafy conservation or allocation program, wnich 1Is estadliisned, 22 i%r
22 recognized, and generally adnered to by the majority of operators 22 f;f

24 moadirication in tne pudblic interest, the purpose thereof and Thne 24 %

g
25 public interest to be served thereby to be stated in the order of 295 5
26 alteration cr modification. Without regard to the foregoing, thne 26 %
27 Director is also hereby vested with authority to aiter or modify 27 ¥
28 from time to time in nis discretlion the rate of »rospecting and 28

29 development and tne quantiivy ana rate of production under this agree- 29

30 ment wnen sucn alieration or modification is in the interest of 30 !
& | |
% 31 attaining the conservation objectives stated in thils agreement and 3t H
ke i
S 1
# 32 is nct in violation of any applicabdle Federal or State Law. 32 h
= [
bi 33 Powers In tnis section vested 1in tne Director shall ornly ove 33 H
-1 . s a2 N A ¢ - N} PR B T o 1 - ! :
; 35 exercised alter noltice to Unit Operator and opportuniiy Ifor hearing 2 g;
35 tc e neld not less than 15 days from notice, 35 q
. w
36 22. APPZALRENCES. Unit Operator shall, aftiter notice to other 26 a

“ B!
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"at nis own expense to be neard in
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I R PN I I - ~xre <~ - ~ - - . Do N DY n~o
SEIVLCn alllccued, nave tne rignt to anpear Ior awion behaifl of any
e S AT T e ey A DD e LN Ay - D ~ = . - - Y4
ah4 &Ll Lnlercsvs allecved neredy oselore Une Depariment oi the

T St e . P ha Fal N E N N < = -2 "
~OUCTLCOY ant o appeal Irom ovders lssued under Itne regulavions ol

[ ~ M ~ e ougps - -~ o~ e - 2 LSD 2 = 2
sald Deparitment cr to zpply for rellel from any of sald regulaticns

the Department

3
®
[

oY In any »Hroceedings ative to operations vefore

the Interior or any other lezallv constliliuted autnority; provided,

X

acwever, tnat any other interested party snall also nave the rignt

such proceeding.

ny

V)

23. NOTICES.

5

uwnaer

A

rendered to tne partles hereto snall ve deemed

73

R4
given or

Tully given if given in writing and personally delivered to the

arty or sent by postpaid reglstered mail, addressed to such party

io]

r partics a¢ their respective addresses set forth in connection

0O

with the signatures neretfc or to the ratification or consent hereof

or to sucn other address as any such party may have furnished in
writing to party sending the notice, demand or statement.

24, NO WAIVER OF CERTAIN RIGHTS. Nothing in this agreement

contained shall be construed as a walver by any party nereto of thc

rignt to assert any legal or constitutional rignt or defense as to

the valldity or invalidity of any law of the State wherein saild

unitized lands are located, or of the United States, or regulations

issued thereunder in any way affecting such party, or as a walver

N

by any such party of any rignt beyond his or its authoritly to waive,

25. UNAVOIDABLE DELAY., All obligations under this agreement

3
09

reguiri the Unit Operator to commence or continue drilling or to

Py
orerate on or produce unitized substances from any of the lands

covered by this agreement shall be suspended while, but only so long

as, tne Unit Operator desplte the exercise of due care and diil-
gence 1g prevented from complying with sucn obligations, in wnole
or in part, by strikes, acts of God, Federal, 3State »r mnunicipal
law or agencies, unavoidable accidents, uncontroiladble delays in

3

inabllity to cobtain necessary materials Iin opet

market, or otner matters beyond tne reasonadlie control of tne Unit
Operavor wnether similar tTo matters nerein enumerated or not,

26. NONDISCRIMINATION. In connection with the performanc

o}

<
3
0,
®
s
ot
o
}J
"
W

greement, tne Unit Cperato

3
[
(2
"3
@
o)
)
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: I ’ § 250
SR 2755 |
L ' a C} - : .
B Y ) P
- oz Twivn o all of thc srovisions of Section 202 (1) o {(7) Ioclusive, o : f f
-
g% 2 Zxccutlive Grlor 112N, (30 FUR. 12319), which are nevedby incorporated 2 ; g
gg 3 by Telorence In Unls azreement. 3 f ;
%i & 27, LSS 0¥ TINLE. In the event Title To any uract o unliuli- & | ?
? S Zed land snall Tail and the true cwner cannoh bhe induced to Soin in 5 ; P
A i
? 5 trnis unit agreement, sucn tract snall be automatically regarded &as S § :
2 ! :
" 7 not committed nereto and there shall te sucn readjustment ol Iuture 7 ; g
8 costs and bpenefits as may be required on account of tine loss of suen 8 E !é
9 title. In Tthe event of a dispute as to title as to any royaity, G {
10 working interest, or otner. interests subject thereto, payment or 2C :
11 delivery on account thereof may e witnneld without liavility for 11
12 inverest until the dispute 1s Iinally settled; provided, that, as 12
. 13 to Federal land or leases, no payments of funds due tne United 13
B States shoula ve witnheld, out sucn funds shall be deposited as 1 : ;
15 directed by thne Supervisor to be neld as uncarned money pending 15 ;f
; §
16 final settlement of the Title Gispute, and then applied as earned 16 Ly
17 or returned in accordance with sucn final settlement. 17 ’ :
L
18 Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsivility 18 ?
19 for any defect or failure of any title hereunder. 19 ’
%; 20 28. NON-JOINDER AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER. If tne owner of any 20 z
§ 21 suostantlal interest in a tract witnin the unit area fails or re- 21 g i
3 b
‘ﬁ 22 fuses To subscride or consent to this agreement, tne owner of the 22 gf
% 23 working lInterest In that tract may witndraw saild tract from tnis 23 ; E
% 24 agreement by written notice to the Director and the Unit Operator oL ! E
§ 25 prior to the avproval of this agreement hy the Director. Any oil 25
§ 26 r g&s interestis in lands witnin the unit area not committed nere- 25
§ 27 To prior to siuomissclon of this agreement for final approvai may 27
é 28  thereaflter be committed nereto by the owner or owners thereofl sub- 28
é 29 scriving or consenting to this agreement, and, if the Interest 1is 29
§ 30 & working interest, by tne owner of such interest also subscribling =0
é 3 to tne unit opefatingvagreement. ATter operations are commenced 3L
§ 32 nereunger, tne right of subseguent joinder, &s provided in This 32 i
] ; 323 secltion, by a working iaterest owner is subject tTo such reguirements 33 ‘
; 3L r approvals, IT any, vertaining to sucn joinder, as may ve Dpro- 34 ;
25 vicded for in tne unit operating agreement. AlTer final approval 33 f
36 cerecl joinder 2y a non-working interest owner must be consented 35 ?

-
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STATE oF NEW MEXTco
COUNTY oF CHAVZES

The foregcing ins

328 Gay of

~ - Y -
CORPORATIONJ a Pénﬁsylvania corp’
ti

on,

,CgmmISsibnjExpirer:

N s

<2 Bureay of Reclamation.

Save set Opposite theip respective

Lortles heretgo have caused thig

Attorney-in-ﬁict

oration,

ct

his agreement shall

'tj;:lations apovlilicahle to

P

O\\ﬂ-t-b)

GULF or1r CORPORATION

- hag . ’
L L, - -
=T e e L . /

o -

UNIT CPERATOR

was acknowled@ed belfore me this

. 1966, vy
GULF 0T —

L - o T——
Atoorney-in—Fact for
on behalr of said Corpora-

ledee égifad_.

Notaﬁy Puéiic
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& TSRIOnIite 20T the Fa&yment oo any seneliss CRET mav acerge “ereunder 2

3 ~% Tengle Sl sucen 1on-workin; i:tcrest. Joinden S any OWner orf 2 3

L rc.-.orfi“; Interegs: ~T any vime, TUST e acconpaniec oy annro- 4
5 rizte JCinder Dy ulio VTRer 0f the corresponding WOriking ~Atoragt 5 !
| £ 5 iIn orgop Tor the interegs Lo be regardeqd &s Committeq dereto, 6 f
; - 7 Jolnden o the unig d8reement vy a working~interest OWner, at any 7 ;
TR ‘ 8 time, must te accompanieq by avprovriagte Jolnder ¢4 the unit Opera.- 8 {
:;‘;; 9 ting agreement, i more than Oone Committeg worming~interest OWnerpr 9 /
7m 10 is involved, in Order fop the interest to »e Tegardeq as Committeqg 10 [
11 to thig unitagreamaﬂz Except 83 may otherwise nerein be Provigeg Sub- 121 I

D)

12 Sequent Jjoinders Lo thig &8reement shall pe effective as of the firgg 12
) J

13 day or the nontn following the filing wWith the Supervisor of duly. -13
14 €Xecuteg counterparts of ai1 or any Dapers necessary to establisp 14 f?
15 elfective Commitrient of any tracs S0 thig ag&reement Unless Otjec- 15 [
k 15 tion %o sueh Jolnder is duly made within §o days DYy the Director.- 16
17 29, COUNTERPARTS. This agreement nay be €Xecuteq in any numberp ly }:

18 orf counterparts L0 one of which fNeeds tq be €Xecuteg by 213 bartiesg :

19 Or may bpe ratifieg or Consenteq to by Separate instrument in Writing 3
20 specifically referring Nereteo and shalj be binding upon alj those 20 ] f i
;
21 Dartieg Who have €Xecuteqg Such g counterpart, ratification Oor con- 21 , / F
i
, cry L. o , o | -
22 sent Nereto Wila bhe S&me Poree and efrect as 1irf g13 Such Dartieg 22 f @
] ;

I

23 hag Sizgnedgd the Same document and regardless of Wlether Or not it is 23

i
oy all Othner bartieg Owning or claiming an interegt in the 24 }

25 langs Withinp che aoove—cescrioeo unit area, 25 f !
26 30. No PARTNERSHIP. It is expressly &g&reed that the relation 25 f g .
27 oI the Partiesg Gereto ig vaat of indepecdent contractons and 27 g ;
28‘ nothi;g in thig A8reement contained, €Xpressegd or implied, aor 28 f f
29 any Oberaticng Conducteqg nere‘rqer, shall create or pe deemegd 25 ;

e




e i 31, REZCLALATION LANDS, Nothing in this 4 agreement ) hall i
. 2 HOdLly thae Epeelal ), frrficral-legse Stlpulationg &bplicahle to 2
$ I
i { i . - , - =
} 3 lands undep the JUizdlinction oo the Bureay op Peclarauﬂon. 3 g
i _ w L . _ ‘ . pi
!i‘ 4 IN WITNESS WH;HWHJ, the Dartieg hereto have caused thisg 4
il
o a@reement o ve CXecuted ang have set OPpcsite their reg ective 5
A3 Q- - A
ol
S 'J 5  names the date of execution ’
2] =
P -f; ‘ Bt
. A ‘ ..... ‘ ' &
et PR ULF OIL CORPORATiON
g ATTEsT: U oh P |
veod R . . : - - p T . “\*“j/‘“~~f¢ . - /‘ ’// 4 . -
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AS$;Qbaﬁl SecreLQ:y Attorrey in b
Y Date ¢ T . ';';‘\.. - LSRR
3 _____h*_.____-_-~__-_
UNIT OPERATOR -
b P
[
) STATE OF Ny MEXICo § [ |
4 ; Fa
S . .
g COUNTY oF CHAVES J [ﬁ
X E-
¥ L
£ The foregoineg Trument was acxnnw7edged before me thig P

220 day of CQm:ﬂ?? 1966, by
' S > Abtoraey in” ~Fact Tor GUIF oI
a PPL
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WORATNG INTEREST CWNER'S JCINDER

L THE UNIT O AGREEZNZNT AND UNIT CPERATING AGREENMENT

- SFrRINGS UNIT i
% EDDY COUNTY, NEd MEXICO g
- !
g WATREAS, tne undersigrned nas recelved a cou teroaru of an 1nskru- i
& ment entitled "Unit Agﬂccmeuu, Springs Unit, Eddy County, New Mexico", pro- [
Tl viding [cr tne develcpment ang operation of some 5,135.59 acres, more or ;
: &1 lcs\, in Townsrips 20 and <l Scuth, Ranges 26 and 25 Zast, N.M.P.M., Eddy f
: s ounty, New Mexico, and a counterpart of an instrument entitled "Unit Opera- :

Ling Agreement, Springs Unlt Area, Eddy County, New Mexico", both of which
; were executed by Gulf 011l Corporation as tne Unlt Operator and as a working !
interest owner, tc provide for the development and operation of sald lands;
ana

WHEREAS, saild Unit and Unit Operating Agreements each provide for
counterpart executlcn or executicn by other instrument in which a party in
interest agrees to e bound by tnhe previsions thereofl; and

iuheiuiya o hin omde i

WHEREAS, the undersigned working interest owner (whether one or

F more) whose interests are defined in said instruments and exhibits there-
< o to, desire to ratify and consent to said Unit Agreement and Unit Operating
. ¥ Agreement by the execution of this instrument, agreeing to be bound by the
3 f provisions thereof.

4 NOW, THEREFCRE, Iin consideratlon of the premises and of the mutual
g i advantages to be secured by all wno have become parties tc said instrument,

: ' the undersigned werking interest owner does by these presents agree to be o
bound by and does expressly ratify and consent to all of said terms and pro- §
visions of the aforesaid Unit Agreement and Unlt Operating Agreement.

S , %% — B
EXECUTED tnis /<4 ¥ day of (0 Tl Fc o, . 1966. B
CLOIn (7 R o%y, ST
v ) -
v [0 G, O /T‘ ¢ ¢ b
% Uiing Ge 1203, FLGRLITOY-IneRes P
P {«
g I o Aml %A
£ TEE STATE OF Oilahomz § :
é: COUNTY CF Yashivgton §
- ¢
& . RV
& Tn “To r0001qg instrument was ackncwledged bvefore me this /Y ?‘ day of
§ . KC RERt k\"k oL/ 3 1966) by tiley C, Hill J
(al < ";‘{—'f',;’y:l"»}f:“ld—s&(' of CITi00 2I7GA0S Oir pas-msay 2
2 a Al S e corporatiocn, on pehalf of saia corporation.
4 v geqii o g v
§ f/pﬁry Public:
]
2
: THE STATE CF X
2
2 COUNTY OF ¥
7
4 The foregoing instrumenti was acknowledged before me this day of !
2 < > . ] [, ¥ i
2 , 19066, by §
% ) .
%

Notary Public
My Ccmmissicn ExXpires:




& COUNTY op

2 o

3 T Foregoin instry ent was gei wledged efor e thi o r

£ nen; Qo_xg ns men ;S, kno D?;ﬁ ﬁgson'%g? S day o

§ ) 3 900.! Oy . x 5
3 B ; . £ T NI . i A, °. S

P Ar,tornez in Fact of N Aiun, v OIEUHcoRs ORATE: s
f a - Delavare corporation, °n behalf oF said corporation.

;% - \\\ / o <,/./'. ": B

g My CommiesionmExpires: :

£ June 1, 1957 VELItA 2. coary

% e

i YHE STATE of ¥

. —_—

_____ ok .
Ol
- oL
.
' H .
L
i )
4
.
3 nent ensix
LR Vidling e L s I H
s less, in S ar ’ > Zast, N Mo P, Zady
2 County, New Mexie s @nd g €Ihart ol an instrument entitleg "Unit Dera-
;I ting Agreement, Sirings Unit Area, Zdgy County, New Mexico", both o7 which
T were eXecuteqd by Gulr 011 Corporation as tne Unit Operator‘and as g Working
4 interegt Owner, to brovide fon tne development and Oberation or Said lands:

and

WHEREAS, said Unit and Unit Operating Agreements each
Counterpart execution or €Xecuticn by otner instrument in which
interest agrees to pe boung by the brovisions thereof; and

WHEREAS, the Undersigneqg Working interest owner (whether one opr
more) whose Interests are defineq ip said instruments and exhibits there-
o, desire to ratify ang ccnsent to sald Uni+ Agreement and Unit Operating

B Agreement by tne Execution of this instrument, agreeing to be boung by ti
“ Provisions thereor,

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the Premises agng of the mut
: advantages to be Seécured by a1 WNo have become barties to gg
i the undersignegd Working interest owner does by these Dresents agree to pe
; boung Dy ang does EXpressly ratify ang cons
: Visions of the aforesaig 8

MNAAL N s

it ﬁ.’",‘d"j.,ﬂ'—?b FELIG

R

TEE 3TaATE OoFr TEXAS

—_—
TARRANT

NS

COUNTY QF I

N N

nt wag acknowledged before me this

day ofr

A.H__a_.wu...——._-w-——‘ - o R » . S e T
R BN . . - . ST G




WORKING INTERZEST CUWMNZER'S JOINDER
TrE UNIT AGREIENENT AND UNIT OPEFATING AGREENMENT
SFrRINGS INIT

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

[}

3 £y

WHEREAS, tne undersig:n.d has received a counterpart of an instru- i
ment entitled "Unlt Agreement, Springs Unit, Eddy County, New Mexico", pro-
viding f'er the development and operailion of some 5,138,590 acres, more or
less, in Tewnships 20 and 21 Soutn, Ranges 26 and 25 East, N.M.P.M., Eddy
County, New Mexico, and a counterpart of an instrument entitled "Unlt Opera-
ting Agreement, Springs Unlt Area, Eddy County, New Mexico", both of which
were executed by Gulf 01l Corporation as the Unit Operator and as a working
interest cwner, to provide for tne development and operatlion of sald lands;

and

WHEREAS, said Unit and Unit Operating Agreements each provide for
counterpart executicn or executicn by otner instrument in which a party in
interest agrees to be bound by the provisions thereof; and

% N WHEREAS, the undersigned working interest owner (whether one or

‘ more) whose interests are defined in sald instruments and exhibits there-
to, desire to ratify and ccnsent to said Unilt Agreement and Unlt Operating
Agreement by the execution of this instrument, agreeing to ve bound by the
provisions thereof. !

NCW, TEEREFCRE, iIn consideration of ine premises and of the mutual
advantages to be secured by all who nhave become partles tc said instrument,
the undersigned working interest ocwner dces by these presents agree to be {
bound by and does expressly ratify and consent to all of sald terms and pro- :
visicns of tne aforeszid Unit Agreement and Unit Operating Agreement,

EXECUTED this _ g¢n day of October

DU LIES. DRTROLEUM COMPANY

ﬂ o k ~
iz - //
. P o
By—— "7 -7 il ;
I v = §0 T
rred Aorwgrd S (
: Attorney-in-Fact ;
B TEE STATE OF TFIAS § ;
COUNTY OF MTDLAND. - }
3 The foregoing instrument was acknowledged neifore me fhis (i day of f’
i Octobar , 1966, vy Fred Forward .
i . Attorney-in-Fact of PHILLIPS PLTROLEUM CCMPAN ,
# a.” Delaware corporation, on behalfl of said corporation.
: 4- E s L : . . ;]
SRR ;$<éi<”140&7<%&‘Cf?’~<£é?' o
L : - Neotary Public
My CommlssSicn Explres:
ORI - . — '/’_ A 7
THE STATE OF i
; COUNTY OF by
: Tne foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this cay of

T ~—
Notary Public
nra Y e 3 2 A RwnS vian .
‘.';,f LOTWINISSICH mXClvresn:
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' o cOINDER -~}
RSN 2D UNIT OPERATING AGREEMENT -
SFRINGS UNIT “bgm;;_.;&fyusw
“DDV COUNTY, NEW ¥ZXICO
WHERBLS, tne undersigned hrs recelved a counterpart of an insﬁru—
; ment entistled "Unit Agrecment, Springs Unilt, Eddy Counuy New Mexico", Lro-
; vidlag for thne development and operatlion of some 5,138.59 acres, more or
E ‘ less, in Townships 20 anda 21 Scutn, Ranges 96 and 25 East, N.M,P.M,, Edcy
i County, New Mexlco, and a counterpart of an instrument entitled "Unit Opera-
” ! ting Agreement, Springs Unit Avea, Eddy County, New Mexico", both of which
o ¢ were executed by Gull 01l Corporation as the Unlt Operator and as a working
o i nterest owner, tc provide for the development and operation of said lands
a e and
_s‘. - N
;“”' 1 WHEREZAS, saild Unlt and Unit Operating Agreements each provide for
p:f a counterpart executicen or execution by other instrument in which a party in
- ? interest agrees to e bound by the provisions thereof; and
‘ hon ™ I, 2 *
E i WHEREAS, the undersigned working interest owner (whether one or
- | nore) whose Interests are defined in saild instruments and exhlbits there-
3 ‘ to, desire to ratifly and ccnsent to said Unit Agreement and Unit Operarting

' ; Agreement by the execution of this instrument, agreeing to be bound by tne
> § provisions thereof.

NOW, THEREFORE, In consideration of the premises and of the mutual
\wldvantages to be secured by all wno have become parties to sald instrument,
, the undersigned working interest owner does by these presents agree to be
i bound by and does expressly ratify and consent to all of said terms and pro-
visicns of the aforesaid Unit Agreement and Unit Operating Agreement.

- e . v — A
UL EXECUTED tnis /in day of é‘ﬁszwﬂf R 1966. o

A”T"ST7 4 —
,:9/ b2 2“7/7 SINCLAIR CIL & CAS COMPANY !73;&

/. -'4/ " v//;_(’.{{ A . - / 1

ASNT. S!ZCI?I;’*“ Y A Rl SE yoor
o TS VICE Py ESiDm .
LR

<:>HE S3TATE OF - : i

COUNTY OF o . {
. The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this = .-: day of
S e 1966, vy : : .
. - 3 z

corporation, on venali of sald corroration.

/_ f \\/-f;" .

. g \\/ PRV, N . \;j’,f (,"‘.':LJ—PV/

: S Notary Public ... ... 1 o -.n
sicn Expires: CRTEVE e siniheni

| THE STATE O i

| COUNTY OF ]

N

oregoling instrument was acknowledged vefore me this day of
, 1966, by

wotary Public
¥y Commissicn Expires
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LORARING T TOOWHERTS JOLIDER
IROTHD UNIT O AGRIEENENT AND UNIT CPLRATING ASERIEMENT
SrINGS UNIT
EDDY COUNTY, NzZW MEXIC
Wi e undersigned nas recelved AOUNTOTRAYL o: aw IngsTru-
ment. entivi \goeement, Springs Unlt, U, Jounty, New Mexico", rro-
viaing feor cpment and coperatlon of oOHh 9,*38 99 aC“cq, more or
| less, Iin T and 21 South, Ranges 26 and 25 Zast, N,.M,P.M., Eddy
; Counvy, New and a couinterpart of an instrument entitled "Unit Opera-
ting Agreement, Springs Unlt Area, Eddy County, New Mexico", both of which
were executed by Gu I 011 Corporatlon as tne Unit Operator and as a working
! Interest owner, to p”ovide fer tre develogment and operation of said leands;
i ana

WHEREAS, sald iUnift and Unit Operating Agreements each provide for
counterpart executlicn or executicn by other instrument in which a party in
interest agrees to be vound by the provisions tnereof; and

WHEREAS, tne undersigned working interest owner (whether one or
more) whose interests are defined in sald instruments and exhibits there-
to, desire to ratifly and ccnsent tc said Unit Agreement and Unit Operating
Agreement by the executlon of tnis instrument, agreeing to be bound by thne

rovisions thereofl,

NOW, THEREFCRE, in consideration of the premises and of the mutual
agvantages to be secured by all wno nave become parties tc said instrument,
the undersigned working interest owner does by these presents agree to be
bound by and does expressly ratify and consent to all of said terms and pro-
visions of the aforesaid Unit Agreement and Unit Operating Agreement.

[ o g o o LR —~ a6
! =7 ABEXECUTED. tnis 1ith day of cctolox s 1960,
i ) 7
1‘ - o~
i g L . g {-,J . e T I (A gy

s TSRS el 2

! -0 . ’

; —ia—— - - ,

i - . 7 ’ R

i s - - S .
/tls.;a.’.s‘_w . X7 Yo [V /( R

5. P. Yates-President

| /
THEE STATE Or L:IT7 LIZIECD §

COUNTY OF EDDY I

i Tne fore001ng instrument was acknowledged belfore me this 1 th day of
: . " Y B 1 900’ OJ ;_)- :) ""('03

of WVALES DLri0SLglE CUNIEALEGE
corporaticn, on bvenalf of sald cprporation.
. : /%fél 2 A o, ‘(".\—,_f[f*‘,!",;){y e’
TRV Notary Phoblic
my Comm1>9¢cn Expires:

- o~
TG e X7 LOIE

% THE STATEZ OF {

ﬂ COUNTY OF ) X

The
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O
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o
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nt was acknowledged vefore me this day of
, 1066, by

: Wotary Public
¥y Commissicn Expires:
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ACYALTY CWikR'S COLSHENY AND

. DRl ol on
[P Liaw b o

ToDY COUNTY

RA?IFICATION OF

r\G L‘._“ N A',nT

.
NEW MEXICO

(wnetner one or more) hereby acknowledges receint of
copy or Unit Agreement for tae development and operation of tie Springs
Unit Area embracing 5, 138.,9 acres, more or less, of land in Townsnips 20
ard 21 South, Ranges 26 and 25 East, N.M,P.M., Eddy County, New Mexlco,
whicn saild Agreement is dated tne day of October, 1566, and state
that they have read tne same and are famliliar with tne terms and conditlons
thereol,

The undersigned also veing

tne owners of royalty,

overriding royalty

or production payment interests in the lands or minerals embraced in said
Unlt Area do hereby commit all of their said interest to the Springs Unit
Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify and agree to be bound by

all of the terms and provisions thereorl,

exactly the same as 1if the under-

signed had executed tne original of

sald Unlt Agreement or a counterpart

PN

ey

tnereof.

IN WITNESS WI{EREQOF this instrument 1s executed by the undersigned as
of the date set fortn in thilg acknowledgment.

N ,/"
’/’ V) } ¢ / / ‘/
o / i/ s
‘ /. /
\w.‘, - y
Lhtei // 7,» A S _//
THE STATE OF  TEXAS J
COUNTY OF MIDLAND {
The foregeing instrument was acknowledged before me this 6th day of
October , 1966, oy Tracy P. Clark and his wife
e v Mary Jane Clark
S e : ;/l 72/ /5 A
T } o Notary "Public
My Commissicn Expires: B H U N
June 1, 1967 ’ ,
THE STATE OF {
COUNTY OF )
The Toregoling irctrument was acknowledged bvefore me tnis day of

- - N
, 19656, oy

=
Ol

0

ccrporafion, on bpehalfl of said corporation.

/

o

Notary Public
Yy Commission Zxpires:

- \’./
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BODY COUNTY, NEZ .. U3
sl L {wrovner one o wore) hereby acknowledzes rceeint. of
Viia LON U JUr WA GEUeLonment &ndG OReravion ol the SovLng
Unit Aroa embrnol 5,138,539 acres, wore or less, ol Land in Towansiins 20
and 21 souen, Hans 25 and 2% Zasyu, NJ.M.P.Y%., Zdcy County, New Nexlco,
whnich :alo AgTeeme Lu L@ GALEAG Lne ___ Gay oI Ccuober, 31566, and staue
Tnat tauy save reed ne same and are ranillar wiltnhn tne terms and condliiong
Toero ol
ing the owners ol roya.ivy, overridiag royalty
s%s in the lands or minecrals enmoracea in sl
11 o their sall interest To tne Sorinzs LUnlw
ent tneretc andé ratifly &and &agree vo ve vound Y
ons tnereol, exactly tne same as I tihe under-
inal oi sald Unit Agreement or a countergars

instrument ig executed vy the undersigned as
ol acknowliedgment,
- - -
. » oA T
; . ; 7
s - 4 " Lo

. . ) /, h ) ’/ PR
ThZoLuaTa R - - 3

inzirument was acknowledgea veiove wme tals ey of
OAL . : .
, 2960, vy - S N S .

TorT oy y C

>

- . Notary 2ubiic
&j ComM; oion |

W
3
t
C
13
a3

CoUNTY IF H
The Irevrument was acxknowledged before me tails cay o7

o s
corporation, on penall ol said corporation,

o

Novary 2uoiic
Xy Tommliision mXDires:

s or
T . N
PR

e W I
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. gceint. of
g Lae Sorings
& o Lless, oL l;sd in iownships 20
! NovlP. ., ECdy Couniy, New Mexico,
IS day of October, .5CG, anc state
T enllilar with the terms &nd conditions
. 273 of roya.y, overyldlag royalty
: fopiiye' > SLYTONT Lnnerests In the lands or micerals evniriced Ln sald
LnLt SL L0 noTeldy cownlv all ol tThelr salid Iinterest To The Sring: Cnlis
: ; Areement Lad Lo Aorery corsent taereto and ratifv and azgree o pbe Tound Dy
3 oz tersy wnd srovisions thereofl, exactly wvae same as 1 tag uacer-
f exeoaueld tae original of saild Unit Agreement or a countergart
3
; L0 WUINESLD WHERECE fhnis 1nstrument Ls executed By the uncGerslizgnod &3
i LroLETe sel Jorvta In tnis acknowlaed 5ment.
- M ’/‘A,/,
- A’ L /,’ ‘Z// /’l\' _}/’L _
P = .
, — - -

MILDRED G. EZVANS

o COLORADO '

DENVI

R s

wa3 acknowledged
Oy D4VID 1. EVAMS AND

sefore me tnils day of
SVEERS,

_:-. l‘.“‘.l.. :
: e e Notary Public

ey et
Yy Commisinon’ Lug

H £iy Commission expircs luly 20, l° 9

R N~ e .
! VN e . -

i B SperTn L v T ront wa A At s oA I e A \O T Sy o
: LT LOPRLC LN LTSUMTmenT was acusnowaeageda eicre e VLLS way O
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BOYALTY QW IER'S CONSENT AND RATIVICATION ¢
SFPRENGS UNIT AGRERMENT
' =ODY COUNTY, NEW NEXICO
Znﬂ unaorasligned (”'O‘hh’ one or more) hereby acknowledges »ooolvt oo
= i cocpy of the Unit fgreement for tae development and operatlion of tne Sunwt: -
! Unit Arca emoracing 9, 1 38.59 acres, more or less, of land in Townsiips 257
~ - and 21 South, Rarges 26 aw: 25 Fast, N,M,P.¥., Eddy County, New Mexico,
- f wnlicn sald Agreement is dated tne day of October, 1366, and state
: that they nave read tne same and are familliar witn thne terms and conditicrs
: tnerec’l,
!
: ; Tne undersigned also belns tne curers of royalty, overriding rovalty
d or producticn pvayment interests in tne lanas or minerals embraced in said
b inlt Area do nereby commlt 2ll of their sald interest to the Springs Unit !
. Agreement and do neredy consent tnereto and ratify and agree to be bound by .
: all of the terms and provisions tnereof, exactly tne same as if tine under- :
" signed had executed tne original of saild Unit Agreement or a counterpart t
“:, . s P . !
3 i tnereof, i
: !
i IN WITNESS WEEREOR tris instrument 1s executed by the undersigned as
; ; of the date set fortn in ihl  acknowledgment,
i
il 7 0 T
i
: A parpied wonan dealirs irn ner sceparalo properdyy
! THE STATE 0% | L ]
; GIW LLIXICO T
{ COUNTY OF { i
; wCCY
; Tne foregeing inzirument was acknowledged before me thils . day of
Y ~ 5 _ie"“'—“
: o , 1966, by Y -
b U TTTTEY PRarliied ot crast SyCtar sy mmn Sy —el any
b N
AN
R RS X Notary Public
My-Comm~ou¢oq Expires: ’
5~!L-{u
THE STATE OF §
& ; COUNTY OF ¥
-
% { The foregoing irnstrument was acknowledged before me tnhis day of
‘ ; )’ 196(3; 405’ s
of R
a - corporation, on venalf ol sald corporation.

Notary Public

¥y Commissiocn ZXpires:
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. S NGS UNTY AG armeny
LDDY COUNTY, NeW MuXICo

The undersigned (whether one or wore) hereby acknowledges receipt of copy of
the Unit Agrecement for the development and operation of the Spriunpns Unit Avea
cmbracing 5,138.59 acres, more or less, of iand in Townships 20 and 21 South,
Ranges 26 and 25 East, N.M.P.M., Dday County, New Mexico, which said Apgreement
is daled tne day oi dctober, 19006, and state that they have read the sawme and
are familiar with (ie terms and conditions ticreof.

me undersipned also being the owners of royalty, overriding rovalty or production
payment interxests in the lands or minerals cwbraced in said Unit Area do hereby
commnit all of their said interest to the Springs Unit Agreement and do hereby consent
thereto and ratify and agree to be bound by ail of the terms and provisions thercof,
exactly the same as if the undersigned had executed the original of said Unit
Agreement or a counterpart thereof.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF this instrument is executed by the undersigned as of the

date set forth in this acknowledgment.

. o R ,

’ - - 7

= . / . .
‘s /,/1’ S ,Zv’ Frr

C7 /
THE STATE OF 77/~ 7 )

A
COUNTY ogxé/ /;////;/'< )

Thec foregoing instrument was acknowledzed hefore me this // day of(/(/L,/ 27 ,
1966, by.///” //’A/,//l(,,/" el / /////41/;”// // = L//"f

N CﬁmmlaSlun hx ires: ;//////4—74 _#//
R e

Cpal AP Lo . V P 0 A
- 50 ,’ /', . \_// ‘/ . ;/ / Ay Residi at\‘//,é ‘ /// //f’/ ////.,//




; /
'~ \_,/ N

CONSENT AND RATIFICATION CF
IWGS UNIT AGREFVENT

F
Z0DY COUNTY, Mud LIXICO

The undersigned (whetiner onc cr more) nereby acknowledges receipt o
copy ol tie Unlt Agreement Jor tne development and operation of tne Springs
Unit Arca embracing 5,138.59 acres, more or less, of land in Townsniovs 20
and 21 Soutn, Ranges 26 and 25 East, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico,
which sald Agreement is dated tne ___day of October, 1966, and state
tnat they nave read tne same and are Iamiliar with tne terms and condiltlons
tnereofl,

Tre undersigned also beling tne owners of royalty, overriding royalty
or production payment interests in tne lands or minerals embraced in said
Unit Area do hereby commit all ol their saild interest to the Springs Unit
Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify and agree to be bound by
all of the terms and provisions thereol, exactly the same as if the under-
signed nad executed the original of sald Unit Agreement or a counterpart
tnereof.

- IN WITNESS WHEREOR this instrument 1s executed by the undersigned as
of the date set {fortn in itnis acknowledgment.

; /’/ ,', ,/’
The Masi Company; Dy: 4/1 S .

(Sole Proprietorship)

Post Office Box 705, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO §
COUNTY OF SANTA FBE i
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this 12th day of
October , 1966, by Mortimer Bartion for The Masi Company " ~
. , / ) ’

IR

: Sl Notary Public
¥y Commission Explres:
: L

THE STATE OF ]

COUNTY OF ]

The Toregolng 1nstrument was acknowledged before me thnis day of
, 1966, oy

ol
a corporation, on behalf of sald corporation.

Notary Public
My Commission Zxplres:

-, VS
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Io wnfersigned also beling tne owners of royaliy, overrid,wg royaliy
ayment in 1n tne lands or minerals emdraced in szld
o f their said interest to the Syrings Unit '
taereco and ratily anc agree to be vound Oy
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¢l w0 al - se. ornn in tnis acknowledgment. |

b

: i

- P R T g e E

o A 7 ) P, !

‘ /v,} ’:"- '(‘/ )/;.‘- A ._:.J(“(:{/ !
: :
i

:

f

]

.

)

Vi

[

[

’.IJ
-~
e

N
.
T

[PV, e N )(} i I /u- 2

WES acwnow.eliged Saeloon me this /{4 Gay of
TR A ia RIaTen Syl

Lo st

Nty

e
tary Pu0¢*g

o N
e A 2
PN SIS It u
CouUNZTY O i

)‘
‘»§
@
Dﬂ
[4}]
o
O
o}
o
E
(D
fL
g
[
o
(@)
o

me tihais cay ot

or )
a corporatlion, on uwenall o saild corporatlion,

7 - -, NN
Notcary Puolic
e -
. ./..~t;—-~)uu-\/-A ..3.»/..




L8
1 ——
' TN r*\‘ Eant ,"\\
+ .
-~ o
ROYALTY OWYER'S CCUSENT AND RATIFICATION OF
SFRINGS UNIT AGREEWMENT
_ EDDY COUNTY, NEW MiXICO
IR The undernigned {(wnether one or wmore) hereby acknowledges receipt of

copy of the Unit Agreement for tne development and operatlion of the Springs
} Unit Avea emoracing 5,138.£9 acres, more or less, of land in Townsiips 20

| and 21 South, Rarnges £6 and 25 East, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New lMexico,
wnlch said Agreement i: dated the 3 1d  gay of October, 1966, and state
thnat they nave read tne same and are ramlliar wlvh the terms and conditlons
tnerecr,

Te undersigned also being tne owners of royalty, overriding royalty
or productlion payment interests in tne lands or minerals embraced in sald
Unit Area Go hereby commit all ol thelr said interest to the Springs Unilt
Asreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify and agree to be bound by
all of the terms and provisions tanereof, exactly tnc same as 1if the under-
signed nad executed tne original of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart

Fal

thereol.,

IN WITNESS WHEREQOF tris Instrument is executed by the undersigned as
of the date set forth in this acknowledgment.

e O z/?i QL4<Z;

PN

\.,Cfo l;é} et kf )7 Lol 1/{/{:»/(’

THE STATE OF NI MEXICO §
COUNTY OF CHAVES %
The foregeing instrument was acknowledged bvefore me this 10 ih day of
October , 1966, oy Foster Norrell and Edna ®. Norrell, nis wife
P i
Py // - ,/‘- -
R / N :
i ; // -~ 4 . ! r X:"- (S
S e N, / /;f_.rw/'( //i_-, e L BN
e Notary Eublic; ..... IR
My Commission Expires: May 14, 1970 S / GO

\\_/

THE STATE

COUNTY Or

5
PO

The Toregocing in<trums 4 was acknowledged before me tnis day of
R —
2 1960) Dy ]
of . : P
a corporation, on Genalfl of said corporation.
Notary Public
Wy Commission Expires




ROYAZLTY CWNFER'S CONSENT AND RATIFICATION CF
SPRINGS UNIT AGREENINT
! EDDY COUNTY, WEW MEXICO

T ,Jgﬂﬂa (wnrtnez one or more) hereby acknowledges recelpnt of
copy ol fgrecment for tne development and operation of the Springs
Unit Area embracing 5,138.59 acres, more or less, of land in Townships 20

anGd 21 Soutn, Rarges 26 and 25 East, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico,
! whicn sald Agreement is dated tne /s 74 day of October, 1966, and state
; that they nave read tne same and are ramiliar with the terms and conditicns (
thereol, i

5 Tne undereigred also being tne owners of royalty, overriding royalty
E f or DPOQthLOH payment intereszts in tne lands or minerals embraced in said i
‘ ' Unit Arez do nereby commit all of tnelr sald interest to tne Springs Unit ‘
Agreement and do hereby consent tnereto and ratlfy ana agree to be bound by

all of the terms and provisions tnereol, exactly the same as if the under- t
signed had executed tne origlr3l of said Unit Agreement or a counterpart ‘
thereol,

: IN WITNESS WHEREQF this instrument 1s executed by the undersigned as i
! of the date set forth in this acknowledgment,

7//49 .//,/;ﬂ/7<-~*__

A
i
: I3
THE STATE OF  J7.. 7,/ ., §
COUNTY OF Soos L. }
The foregoing instrument was acxnov edged vefore me tnls . -+~ day of
S ) 1900, DY i e s 2 s e
l £ gl
<. Y . - S e s ~
. " 54 ]
* 7 <5 i b R .//;, < i E

My Corq1531o ‘Expires:
AR R A S 4
R
THE STATE OF . - §
COUNTY CF §

The Toregolng instrument was acknowledged vefore me thnils _ day of
, 1966, vy )
. of‘ ,
a corporation, on pvenhalf of said corporation.
Py 3

Notary Puolic
My Commission ExXpires:
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‘ ) o
' . ROYALTY OWNER'S CONEEWNT AN RATIFICATION O
. SPRINGS UNDY SGRESNENT
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MUXICO
The undersinned (whethes one or wore) hereby acknowledpes receipt of copy of

the Unit Apreenient {or the dcvclopuuug and oweration of the Sprivg:. Unit Areua

canTacing

5,138. 39 ucroq, more or less, of land in Townships 20 and 21

South,

Ranges 26 and 25 1, N,ML.P.ML, Eddy County,

is dated the

2 of October,
are {amiliar with the

New Mexico, wiich said Agreement
1966, and state that they have rcad the gawe

and

eems and conditions

thereof.

; //?é"':L’ 7

‘the undes “yned also being the owners oy voyaliy, overriding rovalty or production
payrent interesis in the launds or minerals embraced in said Unit Area do hereby

commit all of their said interest to the Springs Unit Agreement and do hereby consent
thereto and ratify and agree to be bound by all of the terms and provisions thereof,
exactly the same as if the undersigned had exccuted the original of said Unit

Agrecment or @ counterpart thereof,

IN WITNESS WHEREOF this instrument {s execcuted by the undersigned as of the

date set forth in this acknowledgment. . y \
&N Ly LD
../\ S N/ EPP e >
- 7
/ 1

NV

7 7 //
THE STATE OF //;/,7, g )
COUNTY OE_ A/ /

AL /
The forggpl g ingtrument was acknow]edwed before me this (d/ day of/ﬁ7i(//’aﬂf
1()()6, by J//* //’//’//{/// s e S ’ /’// - /// d;/ﬂ/

, //,,/,,/J,,
=~ 7 . v 7

/(\

i,
/}3&34/ ﬂ?blla\Tﬁii(
7

My Lomri\7' . Expires:

1/’// SOl

P Residing af

AL

~
7.
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'S CONSENT AND RATIWICATION OF

STRELNGE UNID AGAELLENT
RO COUNDTY, NEW O MEXTCO
R R N e R L L R T s & dnataer ~e or Mo neyeny knowl ages rec Sty Y
RS S IO R S R I A DL e \. V2 Lae ne Gr C) ey J&/' acANswW Ou < (S0 ‘)u [N
TSIV TG U ' uxecmcnt 1o tne doevelonment and ope?a‘iOﬂ o e Lovians
Arca embracing 5,138.89 acres, wmore or less, ol land in Yowrshlps 20
21 bcut Ra 5es 20 ana 25 East, X.U.P.E , =ddy County, New Mexlco,
said Agreement is dated toe / ':foay cf October, 1966, and state
tney nave read tne same and dre tawmlliar with the terms and conditions

Pal
201 .,

Tne undersigned also veing tane owners of royalty, overriding royaliy
or proiuction payment interests in the lands or minerals ewbraced in szic
Unit iLrea Co nereby commit all of thelr seid interest to tne Sarings Unlic
Agreement and do hereby consent thereto and ratify and agree to be bound by
all of the terms and provisions taereol, exactly tne same as il tne under-
signed nad executed tne original of said Unlt Agreement or a counterpart
tnereol,

WHERECFEF this instrument is executed by the undersigned as
ortn in tnils acknowledgment.

A
(_ﬁ v // [~

AL /,/-/1/(/;&
3 - ;/ //
szi¢i/?21/4/ e TSy e LD

02}
)
=]
3
t«
O
’.AJ
)
5}
S
K%T

//
COUNTY OF —/—/[/ ///5///4 i
T 7

Slb s x%o, oy »

The igregoing ingtrument was °cxnov ag oelore me tnis ,//A~l ‘“" ol
- PELT prptl Lo SO

ey = . - ; —
[ I R, ,/‘:/’ . j — 4 ////’L = / /'4 L= /("‘ ’ x/‘;“’"&’ /‘i"‘;"/{, 2
\ . s .
. “F - 7 Ve
T T
s P
,xf? A S e RS S SN Y
' Notary 2Public - o
My Cocrmmission Expires: . ’
o - -, Soaf ot
Fnga Ll L P -
HE STATE OF 7. “leyoeter X
) ST
TN 1 ! i
COUNTY OF Lol Ly k

o ‘/
zolng ir.strument was acknowledged verfore me tnis day of
2 7o " - .
, 1960, oy 5

1]
9
I
-y
0
=
@
O

corgoration, on vernalil of said corvoraiion,

e
~
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e

N

W
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SPRINGS UNIT - FEDERAL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

SERIAL NO. AND

TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION
NO. DESCRIPTION OF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE
1 T. 20 S. - R. 26 E. 320.00 LC-070032-8

Sec. 23: 572 11- 1-66
e 25
) T.20S. - R. 26 E. 160.00  LC-070498
Sec. 33: NE/4 11- 1-66
3 T.20S. - R. 26 E, 120.00  LC-071847
Sec. 22: N/Z NE/E, SW/4 NE/4 11- 1-66

>
e

EXHIBIT "B"

BASIC ROYALTY
AND QUWNERSHIP

LESSEE OF RECORD

QVERRIDING ROYALTY
AND  QVINERSHIP
PERCENTAGE

»

" PERCENTAGE
AT - U.S.A
AT - U.S.A.
Al - U.S.A.

Gulf 011 Corporation

Sinclair 0i1 & Gas Co.

Cities Service 0i1 Co.
Gulf 0i1 Corp.

Pan American Petro-
Teum Corp

Phillips . >troleum Co.

T R e N A 78 0 A A Y A b AR 04+ o e s s 44 bAoA b e A g L A 4 b e e o

Pauiine A.Galt

$750/Acre PP out
of 5%

None

Childress Royalty
Co., E.E.Nearburg,
Tom Ingram,Fred
Brainard-$750/Acre
PP out of 5%
Foster Morrell 2%
Tracy Clark &
Rab2rt Boling 1/4%

- i e

WORKING INTEREST
AND
OUNERSHIP PERCENTAGE
SURFACE T(Q BASE PENN
Gulf 01l Corporation

50.00000%
Pan /merican Petroleum
Corp. 50.00000%

BELOW BASE PENN
Gulf 0il Corporation
100.00000%

SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Gulf 0il Corporation

50,00000%
Pan Arerican Petroleum
Corp. 50.00000%

BELOW BASE PENN
Sinclair 0il & Ras Co.
100.00000%

SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Cities Service 011 Co.

7.14286%
Gulf 0i1 Corporation
28.57143%
Pan American Petroleum
Corp. 50.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.
14.28571%

BELOW BASE PENN
Cities Service 0il Co.

3.57143%
Gulf Qi1 Corporation

14.28571%
Pan American Petroleum
Corp. 75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.

7.14286%
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EXHIBIT "B" - SPRINGS UNIT-FEDERAL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO Page 2
SERIAL NO. AND  BASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
[RACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND OWNERSHIP AND OUNERSHIP AND
NO. DESCRIPTION OF LAND ACRES DATE QF LEASE PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE OUNERSHIP PERCENTAGE
4 T.20S, - R. 26 E, 40.00 LC~-071847-A A1l - U.S.A. Cities Service Qi1 Co. Childress Royalty SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Sec. 22: SE/4 NE/4 11- 1-66 Phillips Petroleum Co. Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 01l Co.
eSO Tom Ingram, Fred 7.14286%
Brainard-$750/Acre  Gulf 0il Corporation
PP out of 5% 28.57143%
Foster Morrell 2% Pan American Petroleum
Tracy Clark & Corp. 50.00000%
Robert Boling Phillips Petroleum Co.
1/4% 14.28571%
BELOW BASE PENN
Cities Service Qil Co.
3.57143%
Gulf 0i1 Corporation
14.28571%
Pan American Petroleum
Corp. 75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.
7.14286%
5 T.20S. - R. 26 E. ©280.00 NM-03215 A1l - U.S.A. Wilshire Qi1 Co. of Childress Royalty SURFACE TQ BASE PENN
Sec. 21 E/2 SE/A H.B.P. : Texas Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co,
Sec., 27: SW/4 SW/4 e Tom Ingram, Fred 7.14286%
Sec, 28: S/2 NE/4, SE/4 SE/4, Brainard-$750/Acre  Gulf 0i1 Corporation
NE/4 NE/4 PP out of 5% , 28.57143%
Foster Morrell 2% Pan American Petroleum
Tracy Clark & Corp. 50.00000%
Robert Boling Phillips Petroleum Co.
1/4% 14.28571%

P

BELOW BASE PENN

Cities Service 0il Co.
3.57143%

Gulf 0il1 Corporation
14.28571%

Pan American Petroleum

Corp. 75.00000%

Phillips Petroleum Co.
7.14286%
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EXHIBIT “B" - SPRINGS UNIT-FEDERAL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

SERIAL .NO. AND

BASIC ROYALTY

OVERRIDING ROYALTY

Page 3

WORKING INTEREST

TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND QWNERSHIP . AND OWNERSHIP AND

NO. DESCRIPTION OF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECQRD PERCENTAGE WNERSHIP PERCENTAGE

6 T. 20 S. - R. 26 E. 400.00 NM-03215-A AT - U.S.A.  Cities Service 0il Co. Childress Royalty SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Sec. 21: NW/4 St/4 H.B.P. Phillips Petroleum Co. Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co.

Sec. 27: E/2 NW/4 . Tom Ingram, Fred 7.14286%

Sec. 28: N/2 SE/4, SW/4 SE/4 Brainard-$750/Acre  Gulf Qil Corporation

Sec. 33: SE/3 PP out of 5% 28.57143%
Foster Morrell 2%  Pan American Petroleum

Tracy Clark & Corp. 50.00000%
Robert Boling Phillips Petroleum Co.

O 1/4% 14.28577
Q BELOW BASE_PENN

Cities Service 0il Co.

3.57143%

Gulf 0i1 Corporation

14.28571%
Pan American Petroleum

Corp. 75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.

' 7.14286%

7. T.20S.-R. 26E. 200.00 NM-03217 Al - W.S.A.  Cities Service 0il Co. Childress Royalty SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Sec. 22: SH/4 11- 1-66 Gulf Qi1 Corporation Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co.

Sec. 27: Ni/4 Nw/4 Toa Tk Pan American Petro- Tom Ingram, Fred 7.14286%

.leum Corp. Brainard-$750/Acre  Gulf 0il Corporation

Phillips Petroleum Co. PP out of 5% 28.57143%
A Foster Morrell 2% Pan American Petroleum

Tracy Clark & Corp. 50.00000%
Robert Boling Phillips Petroleum Co.

. 1/4% 14.28571%

BELOW BASE PENN

Cities Service Qi1 Co.

_ 3.57143%
Gulf Qi Corporation
14.28571%
Pan Amarican Fetroleum
Corp. 75.00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co.
7.14286%
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MY EXHIBIT "B" - SPRINGS UNIT-FEDERAL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

NUVMBER OF

SERTAL NO, AND  BASIC ROYALTY

OVERRIDING ROYALTY

Page 4

WORKING I[NTEREST

TRACT EXPIRATION AND QWNERSHIP AND QUNERSHIP AND
_NO. DESCRIPTION OF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENHTAGE OWNERSHIP PERCENTAGE
8 T.20S. - R, 26 E. 320.00 NM-03217-A All - U.S.A. Cities Service 0i1 Co. Childress Royalty SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Sec. 22: NW/4, SE/4 11- 1-66 Phillips Petroleum Co. Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 0il Co.
- P Tom Ingram, Fred 7.14286%
Brainard-$750/Acre  Gulf 0il Corporation
PP out of 5% 28.57143%
Foster Morrell 2% Pan American Petroleum
Tracy Clark & Corp. 50.00000%
Robert Boling Phil'ips Petroleum Co.
) 1/4% 14.28571%
BELQOW BASE PENN
Cities Service 0il Co.
3.57143%
Gulf 0i1 Corporation
14.28571%
Pan American Petroleum
Corp. 75.00000%
) Phillips Petroleum Co.
7.14286%
9 T. 20 S. - R. 26 E. 80.00 NM-03365 A1l -~ U.S.A. Cities Service 0i1 Co. Childress Royalty SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Sec. 21: W/2 NE/4 6 Gulf 0i1 Corporation Co., E.E.Nearburg Cities Service 011 Co.

A
H ’

11- 1-6

o L we
- i

Pan American Petroleum
Corp.
Phillips Petroleum Co.

Tom Ingram, Fred
Brainard-$750/Acre
PP out of 5%
Foster Morrell 2%
Tracy Clark &
Rehert Boling

1/4%

T

7.14286%
Gulf Qil Corporation
28.57143%
Pan American Petroleum
Corp. 50,00000%
Phillips Petroleum Co,
14.28571%

BELQW BASE PENN

Cities Service 0il Co.
3.57143¢%

Gulf 0il Corporation
14.28571%

Pan American Petroleum

Corp. 75.00000%

Phillips Petroleun Co.
7.14236%
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~-FEDERAL, EDDY CCUNTY, NEW MEXICO

EXHIBIT “"B" - SPRINGS Ui

wmmH>r NO. AND  BASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING LHTERESY

TRACT . NUMBER OF EXPIRATION ARD QUNERSHIP . AND  QVNERSHIP ANO
NO. GESCRIPTION OF LAND ____ACRES DATE OF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCEHTAGE O:RERSHIP PEFCENTAGE
10 T. 20 S. - R. 26 E. .80.00 NM-03365-A A1l - U.S.A. Cities Service 0il Co. Childress Royalty SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Sec. 21: E/2 NE/S 11- 1-66 Phillips Petroleum Co., Co., E.E.Nearburg, Cities Service 031 Co.
A Tom Ingram, Fred 7.14236%
’ o Brainard-$750/Acre  Gulf 0il Corporation
PP out of 5% 23.57143%
Foster Morrell 2%  Pan American Petroleum
Tracy Clark & Corp. 50.00000%
Robert Boling Phillips Petroleum Co.
1/4% 14.28571%
BELOW BASE FENN
Cities Service 0il Co.
3.57143%
Gulf 0il1 Corporation
14.28571%
3 Pan American Petroleum
: C . Corp. 75.00000%
T =. : Phillips Petroleum Co.
- -7.14286%
11 T. 20 S. - R, 26 E. 5.20 NM~038124 A1l - U.S.A. Cities Service 0i1 Co. Peter Q.Nyce,dr., Cities Service 0il Co.
Sec. 27: All of NE/4 SH/4, SE/4 ‘ 11- 1-66 The Riggs Natl.Bank, 50.00000%
SE/4 East of Pecos River oen{n Washington,D.C.,Co- Pan American Petroleum
. Execs.cf Est.of Peter Corp. 50.00000%
- Q.Nyce,Decd. 1%
(e T1.205. -R. 26, 21.00  NM-038124-A  AIl - U.S.A.  Pan American Petroleum Peter Q.Nyce,Jr.,  Pan American Petroleum
nrv Sec. 27: N/2 SE/4 East of Pecos 11-1-66 Corp. . The Riggs Natl.Bank, 100.00000%
- River h p e tashington,D.C.,Co-
Execs.of Est.of Peter
K Q.Nyce, Decd. 1%
13 T.20S. - R, 26 E. 80.00 NM-0225012 A1l - U.S.A.  Chevron Qil Co. Chevron 0i1 Co. G il Corvoration =
. Sec. 34: M/Z2 St/4 3-31-72 s : . 0 _mw_\mx uIf o0 ndoo.ooooo&
- )4 T. 20S. - R. 26 E. 80.00 NM-0228979 A1l - U,S.A.  Gulf Qi1 Corporation The Masi Co. 5% SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Sec. 27: SE/4SU/&, SW/4 SE/4 2-28-72 o Gulf 011 Corporation
. e 50.00000%
o, , Pan Ameri~an Petroleum
Ly Corp. 50.00000%
N T e BELOW BASE_PENN
Tp) Gulf 0i1 Corporation

R {
’

100.00000%




ww EYHIBIT "8" - SPRINGS UNIT-FEDERAL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO Page 6

SERIAL NO. AND  BASIC ROYALTY o<wmmmom3mmmmm%Wﬁ< zoxtzmzwzqummq
_ v NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND QWNERSHIP _ QU . 3
qmwmﬁ ~_DESCRIPTION OF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE  PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD __ PERCENTAGE JNERSHIP PERCENTAGE
15 T.205. - R. 26 E. 80.00  KM-0283953-A A1l - U.S.A. Gulf 0i1 Corporation  David M.Evans 5% mcmw>deqm GASE PEAN
. 6-30-72 Culf 0i1 Corporation
Sec. 27: E/Z NE/S g3 5b_00000%
- Pan American Petroleu
Corp. 50.00000%
BELOW BASE PENN
Gulf i1 Corporation
100.00000%
() 6 T1.205. - R 2 E. 360.00  121-0328754 A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf 0i1 Corporation  Henry D.Galvin - SURFALZ TO BASE PENN
sz Sec. Z4: W72, NW/4 HE/4 11- 1-56 : $500/Acre PP out Guif 53T Corporation
T of 5% 50.00000%
Pan American Petroleu
Corp. 50.00000%
BELOW BASE PENN
Gulf 0il Corporation
. . 100.00000%
17 7.20S. - R, 26 E. 1,240.00 NM-0338758 A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf 0il1 Corporation Pauline Galt - SURFACE TO BASE PENN
. Sec. 26: E/2, NW/4, E/2 SW/4 11- 1-66 $500/Acre PP out Gulf 0il Corporation
Sec. 34: E/2 E/2, S4/4 NE/4 IR 1P PP of 5% 50.00000%
Sec. 35: E/2, Ef2 W/2 Pan American Petroleu
Corp. 50.00000%
BELOW BASE PENN
: Gulf 0il Corporation
) _ - _ 100.00000%
Acv 18 T. 21 S. - R. 25 E. 592.00 NM-0454228-A A1l - U.S.A. Continental 0il Co. Ervin J.Levers-$1000/ Continental 0il Co.
Sec. 2: Lots 1 thru 16, incl. 12-31-73 Acre PP out of 3% 100.00000%
19 T. 21S. - R, 25 E, 148.47  NM-0558961 A1l - U.S.A.  Gulf 911 Corporation Max W.Coll II 1.25% Gulf 0il Corporation
. Sec. 3: Lots 1,8,9 & 16 1-31-76 E.l.Vetter 5.00% 100.0G000%
° . G T.20S. - R, 26 E. 14.00 BLM-A-026872 A1l - U.S.A. Cities Service 0il Co. Peter Q.Nyce,Jr. & mcnw>nm TO BASE PENN
Sec. 27: SW/4 NM/4, NW/4 SW/4 lying 11- 1-66 The Riggs Natl.Bank, Cities Service )il Co
“ soc. 28: Loy f hegos River B mm%mwm%.mwwﬁsd o1 Coeon0J000
. . 28: N i . . . il Corp>ration
- ec Pecos xw<m1kd:@ ast o Q.Nyce,Decd. 1% uif orl Nm 000%

T Pan American ba by eu
Jot . Corp. 50.09000%

- B4
’




EXHIBIT °B" - SPRINGS UNIT-FEDERAL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO Page 7

. SERIAL NO. AND  BASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND QUWNERSHIP AND  OWNERSHIP AND
NO. DESCRIPTION OF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE PERCENTAGE LESSEE QF RECORD PERCENTAGE ONERSHIP PERCENTAGE
Noﬁno:ﬁ d) . BELOW BASE PENN
Cities Service 0il Co.
50,00000%
Pan American Petroleum
Corp. 50.00000%
21 T. 20 S. - R. 26 E, 28,00 BLM-A-026872-A A1l - U.S.A. Pan American Petro- Peter Q.Nyce,Jr. & SURFACE TO BASE PENN
Sec. 21: A1l SW/4 SE/4 lying East 11- 1-66 ‘ Teum Corp. The Riggs Natl.Bank, Pan American Petroleum
of Pecos River I L Washington,D.C.,Co- Corp. 75.00000%
B Execs.of Est.of Peter Gulf 0il Corporation
Q.Nyce,Decd. 1% 25.00000%

BELQW BASE PENN
Pan American Petroleum

Corp. 100.00000%
22 T.20S. - R, 26 E. 65.5C BLM-A- owmmwmm‘ A1l - UJ.S.A. Gulf 0{1 Corporation  Elk Qi1 Co. 2%  Gulf 0i1 Corporation
’ Sec. 26: W/Z Si/4 lying East of 7-31- mu ) 100.00000%
Pecos River TR
. Sec. 35: W/2 /2 lying East of )
Pecos River
23 7.20S. - R. 26 E, 80.00  BLM-A-0426336  All - U.S.A.  Pan American Petro- F.J.Bradshaw 3%  Pan American Petroleum
Sec. 27: W/2 Nt/4 m-wo-NwA leum Corp. Corp. 100.00000%
A)/ 23 qu»am Federal Lands 4,794.17 Acres 93.29738% of Unit Area
Alv« T.20S. - R. 26 E. 155.50 Fee Lease A1l - T.D. Pan American Petro- None Pan American Petraleum
Sec. 27: Fairchild Farm Trs.785,786, 6-25-68 Hardesty leum Corp. Corp. 100.00000%
787,788,789,790,being all of the N/2 S/2 U
& SE/4 SE/4 SAVE & EXCEPT that acreage
- lying & being on the left or east bank of ‘
. the Pecos River and SAVE & EXCEPT Fairchild !
, Farm Tr.784 conveyed to W.M.Truitt by Tax
) Deed recorded in Vol.D-6,Page 31,Deed
* Records,Eddy County,New Mexico, & being
: approximately the North 16 acres of NW/4 5ii/4.
7 ' 1.208S. - R, 2E, 16.00  Fee Lease A1l - W.M. PanAmerican Petro- None . Pan American Petroleum
.:7  +Sec. 27: Fairchild Farm Tr.784,being 6-26-68 Truitt leum Coro. . Corp. 100.00000%
cu.... » approx.the North 16 acres of zh\a Svi/4. PRRER A R
.-
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. mw EXHIBIT "B" - SFRINCS GNIT -FeDZRAL, EDDY CCUNTY, NEW MEXICO Page 8
: SERIAL NO. AND  BASIC ROYALTY OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST
: "TRACT NUMBER OF EXPIRATION AND (INERSHIP AND  QVINERSHIP AND
f NO. CESCRIPTIQON OF LAND ACRES DATE OF LEASE PERCENTAGE LESSEE OF RECORD PERCENTAGE WNERSHIP PERCENTAGE
| 26 T.20S. -R. 2E. 94.01  Fee Lease A1l - C.L.  Pan American Petro- None Pan American Petroleum
. Sec. 26: /2 SW/& - 6-27-68 Thacker leum Corp. Corp. 100.00000%
A Sec. 35: W/2 W/2 B A
. SAVE & EXCEPT all that part of each of the above
described tra:ts lying & being on the left or
east bank of the Pecos River and SAVE & EXCEPT
Lots 26 & 29 of the Thacker Subdivision
A T.20S. -R. Z6E, 74.75 Fee Lease A1l - C.C. Yates Petroleum Cor,. None Yates Petroleum Corp.
; Sec. 21: SW/C SE/4 being a part of the 6- 9-68 Foster 100.00000%
Arv Fairchild Farm Tr. 78} . -
Sec. 27:  Su/4 huy4, NW/4 NW/4
Sec. 28: MNi/4 NE/4 being Fairchild Farm
Trs.782,783 & a part of 731, SAVE & EXCEPT
all that part of each of the above described
) tracts 1ying & being on the left or east- .
bank of the Pecos River LT % . ’
28 T.20S. -R. 26 E, 2.00  Fee Lease A1l - H.D, Pan American Petro- None Pan American Petroleum
_ Sec. 35: Lot 26 of Thacker Subdivision - 7- 9-68 Scott Teum Corp. 4 Corp. 100.00000%
located in W/2 W/2 R R i .
: 29 1. 20S. - R. 26 E. 2.16 Fee Lease A1l - George  Pan American Petro- None Pan American Petroleum
Sec. 35: Lot 29 of Thacker Subdivision 7~ 2-68 A.Holman Teum Corp. . e Corp. 100,00000%
o located in W/2 W2 . St : R S
_ ? & Tracts : Fee Lands " 344,42 Acres 6.70262% of Unit Area STATE OF NEW MEXICO- w
C z Wa\‘:a?\ Dw.hLLv., —f hadd
. RECAPITULATION S e
: | T FILED "‘Noy ~2 1565".recoRD
FEDERAL LANDS 4,794.17 Acres 93.29738% Unit Area NP A
} : at o'alhck Ll M -and was, duly
FEE LANDS 344.42 Acres 6.70252% Unit Area (gegrea it Book L1/ of Reeniag'of
: 5.3 0% Pages ...!W. nd
. TOTAL LANDS

5,138.59 Acres

option to acquire all of the working interest from Chevron 011 Company,

100.00000% Unit Area

which

Gulf is in the process

O _Geruldipd™Manattey, County Clark
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e
THIS AGREEMENT, made an ered into as of the J ™ day ol

o

e
i

ct

-

Octover, 1666, oy and between GULF OIL CORP0RATION, a Pennsylvania cor-
poration witn offices in Roswell, New lVexico, nereinafter referred to as

"Unit Operator", and sucn other work.ap interesi owners who subscribe to

O

.

or who execute separate instruments In writiag specifically ratiflying and
confirming this agreement and agreeing to be bound thereby, which said

partles shall have working interests subject to the Unit Agreement for

the operation and development of the Springs Unit Area, which sald parties

are hereinafter referred to as "Working Interest Cuwners" or as "Non-
Operators", It is expressly agreed by and between the Unit Operator and
the Working Interest Owners subsceribing hereto that this agreement shall
supersede and replace the Adams Bend Operating Agreement previously
entered into by and between tne parties hereto or any of them in conjunc-
tlcon with the Adams Bend Unlt which unit was terminated effective as of

November 1, 1964,

2

WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, the parties hereto nave concurrently herewith as of the

date hereof, entered into a certain Unit Agreement for the development
and operatcion of fthne Springs Unit Area, whicn 1s hereinaffter referred to
as "Unit Agreement", emvracing lands situated in Eddy County, State of
New Mexico, descrined in Sectlon 1 hereof; and

WHEREAS, Gulf Cil1 Corporation has been designated as the Unit
Operator under the terms of sald Unlt Agreement and 1s also a Working In-
terest Owner under sald Unit Agreement and enters into thils agreement in
both capacities; and

WHEREAS, the undersigned Workling Interest Owners nave committed
certain oll and gas leasenold interests tb sald Unit Agreement which are

to. be subject to the terms and condltions thereof; and

tnis agreement elther Dy executing an original copy, separate counterparts




] ~ —
— .
(U ./
W.IZREAS, Tne parties rnereto enter into thls agreement pursuant ,
! i
% To Section 7 ol the Unlt Agreement; ;
NCW, THREREFORE, 1t is mutually agre.’ Detween the parties hereto
as follows:

1. DESCRIPTION COF

TNIT ARZA. The term "Unilt Area" as used heveln

snall mean and include the Tollowing descrided land:

T, 20 S., R. 26 E., N, M.P.M, 7. 21 S.,,R. 25 E., N.M.P.M.

Section 21: E/2 Section 2: Lots 1 through 16 :
Section 22: A1l inclusive %
Section 23: S5/2 Section 3: Lots 1, 8, 9 and '
Secsion 26: A1l 16

Section 27+ All 1
Sectlion 28: E/2

Section 33: E/2

Section 34: All i
Section 35: All i

containing 5,138.59 acres, more or less, Zddy County, New Mexico.

TFor the purposes. of this agreement the acreages of both Federal

and non~Federal lands shall be based upon appropriate computations from
the courses and distancées shown on the last approved public land or other
Federal survey as of the effective cdate of the initial participating area
% created under the Unit Agreement.
2. UNIT OPERATOR

AND EMPLOYEES, Gulf 0il1 Corporation, & corpora-

the party hereto named as Unit Operator of the Unit Area under the

P
c10n,

provisions of the Unit Agreement, or 1ts duly approinted successor Unit

'.

¢
-

T 2 4+
ViLd v

Operatoer, shall nhave the exclusive right to develop and
Area subject To the provisions of this agreement and the Unit Agreement.

All individuals employed by Unit Operator in the conduct of operations here-

under snhall be the employees of Unit Operator alone and theilr working hours, 8
E
rates of compensation and all other matters relating to their employment
shall be determined solely by Unit Operator. |

3. UNIT O2FERATOR - DUTIES. Unit Operapor snall in the conduct :

% of operations hereunder:

(a) Consult freely with Working Interest Owners concerning

unit operations, and keep Working Interest Owners informed of all matters




arising during tae operatlons of the Unlt Area wnich Unlt Operator, 1in the
exercise of 1its best judgment, considers important;

(b} Keep full and accurate records of all costs incurred,
roentals and royaltlies pald, and contrcllable materlals and eguipment,
which records, recelipts and vouchers in support thnereof shall be available

N

for inspection by autnorized representatives of the Working Interest Ouwners
at reasonable intervals during usual business nours, at the offiece of the
Init QOperator;

(¢) Permit each of the Working Interest Owners, tnrough its
duly authnorized representatives, but at 1ts sole risk and expense, to have
access to the Unit Area at all times and to the derrick floor of each well
drilled or being drilled hereunder, for the purpose oi observing operations
conducted hereunder and inspecting Jjolintly owned materlals, eguipment and
other property, and to have access at reasonable times to information and
data in the possession of Unit Operator concerning the Unit Area;

| (d) Furnish to each of the other parties who make timely
written request therefor, coples of Unit Operator's autnorization for ex-

penditures or itemizatlons thereof in excess of Five Thousand {$5,000.00)
Dolliars, and ceoples of all “rilling reports, well logs, bvasic engineering
data, tank tzbles, gauge reports and run tickets, and reports of stock on
hand at the first of each month, if avallable, and samples of cores or
cuttings taken from wells drilled hereunder, containers therefor to be
furnished by the party requesting such samples;

(e) Cowmply with the terms and conditions of the Unit Agree-
ment and all valid applicable Federal and Svate laws and regulations;

(f) Keep the land in the Unit Area frce from llens and en-
cumprances occasioned py 1ts operatlons except such llens as the Working
Interest Owners elect to contest, and save only tiie lien granted the Unlt
Operator under this agreement.

(g) Operator shall disposc of major items of surplus eguip-

ment by soliciting sealed bids therefor Crom all Working Interest Owrers
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and at least three (3) reputable purchasers of secondhand eguipment, there-
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sposing of such surplus eguipment ~o the hignest bidd
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4, UNIT OPERATOR - RESTRICTIONS, The Unit Operator shall noat do

any of the following things without the consent of the Working Interest
Owners obtained as nerein providea:

{a) Locate, darill, deepen or plug hack any well or let any
contract therefor, except as otherwise permitted under thls agreement.
The 2pproval of the drilling, deepening or plugging back of any well shall
be construed to mean and include the approval of any reasonihly necessary
expendltures for the approved operation, including tne completing and
equipping of all wells except the initlial test well, and tnhe necessary
lines, separators and necessary tankage if a producer, and 1f a dry nole,
the plugging and avandonment tnereof, except as otherwise provided herein;

(v) Make any other expenditures in excess of Five Thousand
($5,000.00) Dollars for any one single item;

(c) Mazke any partial relinguishment of the rights of the
Unit Operator;

(&) Avandon any well or wells;

(e) Enter into any plans for development of the Unit Area
or aany participating area or amendment tnereof, or any expansion or con-
traction of the Unit Area or any designation or enlargement oi a par-
ticlpating area;

(f) Drill or abandon any injection wells or convert any
well into an injection well;

{(g) Determine whether to ¢rill a demanded offset well or
pay enmpensatory royalty;

(h) Make any arrangement for repressuring, cycling or
pressure malntenance, or aprprove or disapprove any change in the exlsting
metnod of operation;

(i) Contest any encumbrance or lien.

{
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In case of blowout, explosion, fire, Cload or olher sudaen omer-
soney, Unit Operator may talke sucn steps and incur such exvense as, In

145 oplalon, are reguired to ceal wlitnh the emergeney and Lo
and property; provided that Unit Operator shall, as promptly as reasonably
possible, revort the emergency te tne other partics and snll endeavor Lo

. . , \ 1
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development and operatlon of unitized lands Uor Lne productlon o' unlitlized

substances therefrom for the account of tune partlics heroto,

5. CONSENT OF WORKING INTEREST OWNERS., 1In connectllon with opera-

tlons conducted by Unlt Cperator fcr whicn consent of Non-Operators 1s re-
guired under this agreement, the Working Interest Owners snall have the
rignt to vote thereon in pronortion to thelr respectlve participation per-
centages under tnis agreement, except that with respect to such operations
as are beilng conducted at tne cost of less than all of‘the Worklng Interest
Owners those Working Interest QOwners hearing the cost of such operations
shall have the right to vote wnenever thneilr consent is required in the pro-

portion that their respective participation percentages under this agree-

£

ment tear to the total of sucn percentages of such Working Interest Owners.
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1s necessary to authorize expenditures to be charged to the Jjoint account,
to surrender or terminate intereéts, ete., a decision concerning any matter
wnich 1s concurred in by any two or more of the Working Interest Owners,
each owning at least one (1%) per cent anc in the aggregate at least seventy

(70%) per cent of tue tcotal of all Working Interests shall constitute thne
decision of tne Working Interest Quners, wnich decision shall be binding
upon all; provided, nowever, that 1f any party owns fifty (50%) per cent
or more voting Interest, but less than one nundred (100%) per cent, the vote

of sucn party shall nct serve to defeat or disapprove any matters unless

supported by at least two additional Working Interest Owners.

PN arnandmt vy
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Tne Vorxing Interest Owrners snall meet in repuliar or specisal

3
o
o
}Jv

nectings for the purpose of scussing unlit dusiness and of voting on

=3

natters in connection tac-owith, and of exerclsing any other powers by

tiils agreement or by the Unlt Agreement committed to the Working Interest
Owners. A speclal meeting may ve called by Opzrator at any time and shall
be called bty Operator promptly upon the request of any three (3) Working
Interest Owners, or any Working Interest Owrcr or Owners whose partlcil-
vatlon percentage total twenty (20%) ver cent or more. Each Viorking
Interest Owner snall designate a representative and an alfternate to repre-
sent it at sucn meeting, who shall have such powers as are conferred on
them by thneir principal, whicnh powers snall be sufficlently brocad to en-
able the representative ~» vote on matters coming before said meeting.
Notlce of meetings and place of holding same shall be served on sucnh
representative by the Unit COperator. The representative of thne Unit Opera-
tor shall act as Cnairman at all meetings. Each Working Interest Owner
shall have fthe right, from time to time, on notice to the Unit Operator,

to change the representative or the alternate deslignated by it. It shail
be sufficient for the Unit Operator to poll all of the affected Working
Interest Owners on all such matters without cealling a meeting and any

vote so taken pursuant to such poll snall be as binding on the Working
Interest Owners as 11 done at a regular or speclal meeting at whicn a
guorum was present. Unit Operator shall advise all Working Interest Owners

the results of any poll so taken.

6. UNIT OPERATOR - LIABILITIES. In the conduct of operations

nhereunder Unit Operator shall bve obligated to use only the care and dili-
gence customarily exercised by a prudent operator in the area in wnich
sald lands are located, and Unit Operator snall not be liable for the re-
sult of any error of Jjudgment or for the loss of or damage to any Jjolint
properity not resulting from the gross negligence or williful misconductvof

Unit Operator or its employees. Unit Operator snall not be responsible
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Tor the neglect or defauvlt of any criiling coniractor or otner contractor
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> Ty Unit Operator iu operations ne
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Upon completion of a well

7. ALLOCATION OF UNITIZED SUBST.
capable of vroducing unitized substances in paying guantitles, a partici-

pating area or areas shall ve designate

)
0,

as pnrovicded by Section 11 of the

Unit Agreement, ©ror tne purpcse of determining and paying or delivering

in kind ell royaltlies, overriding

r

=
(]

c!

altlies, and obligations payabdle out
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ized substances produced from such

hy

of production due on account of the uni

ct

participating area, all unitized substances produced and saved from each
particinating area, except any part fthereof used in conformity wilth good
operating practices wichin the unitized area for drilling, operating, camp
and otner production or development purposes or for repressuring or re-
cycling in accordance with an zapproved plan of development, or unavoidably
lost, shall be allocated on an acreage vasls to the respectlve tracts of
unitized land within the participating area estavdlished for such produc-
tion, in accordance with Section 12 of the Unit Agreement.

Unlt Operator pursuant to properly executed division orders, or

otherwlse, shall first pay out of tihe unit substances so alloeated, all

royalties payable therecn whicn are reserved to Lessor in the lease or leases

covering tne lands to which said allocation is made. Each sucn payment
snall be made for and on benalf of the Working Interest Owner or Owners of
the committed land covered by the lease under wnich the payment 1s made;
however, Operator shall not be liable as 2 result of any error or mistake

made in good faitn in connection with any such payment. I tne royalties

reguired uncer any suenh lease are in excess of l/8th of the oll or gas pro-

duced and saved from or allocated toc the land covered thereby, that porticon
of sucn royalties in excess of 1/8tn of such production shall be charged to
and borne by the VWorking Interest Owner or Owners of the committed land

covered by such lease, In addition, each Working Interest Owner shall bvear

-

and pay all overriding royalties payable out of prcduction other Tnan the

usual 1/8th royalty wnich are chargeable against production from or allocated

e an s e



Lo land commivied Ty suen Wormilng Interest Cuner,

Regardless of sucen allceatlsn Tor wns purposes mentioned abvbove,
7/8tns of all unitized substances produced and saved shall be apporitioned
among the Working Intercst Owners in proporiion Lo thcolr respective worging
interests committed to the Unit Agreement on an acreage basls, 'The per-
centage of unitizoed suvstances so allocated to eacn Working Interest Ouner
snall be the participation percentage o7 sucn owner under thls agreement
as to all Tuture costs and venefits as well as to the unitized substances
produced immediately subscequent to the drilling of the initial test well,

The participation percentages 1n unitized substances, benefits,
and costs so establisned among the Working Interest Qwners as shown in
Exhibit "D" nereof shall remain fixed regardless of any contraction of the
Unit Area, but shall be revised upon commitment of any uncommitted acreage
within the Unit Area, upon expansion of the Unit Area, upon loss or failure
of title to any tract within the Unit Area, upon transfer of title to
working interests subject to this agreement, or as provided in Section 18
upon assignment of leases in Xieu of rentals payments or loss of a lease
for faillure to pay rental., Each such revisicn shall result in the fhen

ig Interest Owners naving varticipation percentages in proporticn to

thelir then respective werking interests on rn acreage basis 1n all unitized
acreage witnin the Unit Area except that the acreage once committed by a
Working Interest Owner shall not be reduced for purposes of determining
participation percentsges solely as a result of any contraction of thne

Unit Area.

8. COST OF OQPERATIONS AND PRIORITY OF UNIT AGREEMENT. The actual

cost of tne Unit Operator of performing 1ts obligations as Unlt Operator
nereunder shall be apportioned among the Working Interest Owners in pro-
portion to tneir participation percentages under this agreement and snall
be paid by the several Working Interest Cwners as heréinafter provided.
The cest of each operation not\participated in by all Working Interest

Owners shall be separately kept and charged to the Working Interest Owners

affected in the proportlions requlired by other applicadble provislons of itnis
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equinuwent and otner vronerty, wnciner real or personal, cnarged as a part of

\

tne cost ¢ operations oreunder snall be owned by the Working Interost

tne same nropcrilon that they were charged v.evelor. All such
costs, cxpenses, cred’is anG related maltiers and tnhe method of handling
the acccunting wivn respect tnereto shall be 1n accordance wilth thne provi-
sions of the Accounting Procedure attazched nereto, made a part nereof and
marked Exhibit "C".
In tne event of any conflict between the provisions contained

either in the body of this instrument or in the Unit Agreement or in tne
Accounting frrocedure, the provisions of the Unlt Agreement shall govern to

the extent of such conflict., In the event of any conflict between the

o

provisions contained in the body of this instrument and those contalned
in the Accounting Procedure, the provisions in tne body of this instru-
ment shall govern. Tne term "Operator” as used in Exnibit "C" shall be

deemed to refer to the Unit Operator, and tne term "Non-Operators" as used
in Exnibit "C" shall be deemed to refer to the Working Interest Owners here-

in,

9. OPERATOR'S LIEN. Unit Operator is nereby granted a prior

lien on the rights and interest of each Working Interest Owner in the Unit
Area and the unitized substances allocated to eacn such Working Interecst
Owner, and the material and equiprent thoreon, to secure the payment of its

proportionat: part of the sald costis and expenses. Should any Working
Interest Owner fail to pay its proporftionate part of sald costs and ex-
penses within thirty (30) days after being billed therefor as provided in

the referred to Accourting Procedure, Exnhibit "C", Unit Operator shall

have the rignt at 1ts option at any tims tnersalfer, zuch cafzult non-
tinuing, To Torecliose said lien on thne respective interests ol sucn Vorsing

Interest Owners. In lieu of or in addition to sucn remedy, the partles

hereto agree thnat in the eveni of default, except in cases of a bona fide
dispute, Tne Unit Operator may notify tne purchaser of the defaulting

party's share of unitized substances (the purcnaser not to be bound Ddy




» 0O

- - o o I ~ o o XS 3 ~~ ceAT PR e o 3 e d ey asy 4
the provisions nereol unless so notifled) and suen purchaser snall, withoub

~

liavllity to tne defaulting perty, pay all proceeds accruing on account
tnerecf to Unit Operator untll sald obligation is extingulshed. In lleu
of or in acdltlion to the remedy adbove specilied for such defauvlt, Unit
Operator may nave any ovher remedy afforded by law or eguity against tne
defaulting party for such default.

Likewlse, Non-Operators are hereby granted a prior lien on the
rights and interests of the Unit Operator &s a Working Interest Quner
in the Unlit Area and unitized substances and upon the interest of the Unit
Operater 1In all materials and eguipment TO secure tne payment of any
amounts whicn may become due and owing from Unit Operator to any of the
Non-Operators, which lien snall be subject to all of the terms and condl-

tions provided for in the preceding paragrapn.

10. ADVANCES. Unit Operator, at its electlon, may require eacn
Working Interest Owner hereto to advance 1t¢s respective portion of develop-
ment cosfts hereunder in accordance witnh an estimate by Unlit Operator to Yve

made not less than fifteen (15) days in advance of the month in which the

1

costs and expenses are to be incurred. This right may be exercised only
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such estimated costs together with an inveoice for 1ts snare thereof. If
any party fails to pay its share of said estimate within said time, the
amount due shall bear interest at the rate of eignt (8%) per cent per annum
from the date of expenditure until paid, Adjustment between estimates

and actual costs shall be made by the Unit Operator at the close of each
calendar month and the accounts of the Working Interest Owners =adjusted

accordingly.

11, TAXES., Unit Operator shall render Tor 24 valorem taxes
all jeintly owned personal property acguired for or used in operations
under this sgreement. Such faxes shalil be initially paid by Unit Opera-
tor and chargecd to the jolint aécount‘for paynent by the parties wno own

tne taxed property,
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cperatlions are veling conducted. Unit
Cperacor snall alsc carry or provide insurance Jor tne benefit of the joint
account of the parties as may be¢ outlined in Exnibit "Z" attached to and

. Cperator snall reguire all contractors engaged in wWork
on Or 1or tne Unit Area to compl& with the VWorkmen's Compensation Law of
tne State where the operations are being conducted and to maintalin such
other insurance as Operator may reguire. A4ll settlements involving an
expenditure in excess of Twenty Five Hundred ($2,500.00) Dollars must ve

approved by the Working Interest Owners.

13. TEST WELL. On cr before October 31, 1966 Unit Operator shall

~

commence tne drilling of a well for oll and gas at the followlng locatlon:

1980 feet from the Nortn and East Lines of Section 34,
Township 20 South, Range 20 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

and snall thereafter contlnue the drilling of the well with due diligence
until the Cisco formation of Pennsylvanlan age nas been tested or to a
depth of G,000 feet beneath the surface, wnichever first occurs. In the

event saild well proves to ve a dry nhole or a well not capable of producing

unitized substances in paying guantities the same shall be plugged and

<
e

1 The applicable rules and regulations, and: in
such event Unit Operator shall make a diligent effort to salvage as much

of the casing, equipmentc &nd other materlals used in the drilling of such
well as may prove economically feasible. The WorKing Interest Owners

shall be responsible for the cost of drilling, completing and plugging

said well in proporticon to thelr respective participation percentages under
this agreement, except as otherwlse required by the provisions of Section
35 of this agreement, and, subject to the provisions of salid Section. 35,

1t is agreed that in the event sazid well i1s not compieted as a producer

the Working Interest Owners who nave participated in the cost of drillinz

-

thne same snall own all casing, materials and other equipment which may Dde

salvaged in co